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METRODO PROGR~MNOTES

TrainingWorkshopsBeqin

The StateDevelopmentalDisabi1ities
DD Programwi11 hold itsfirstsetof
trainingworkshopsin the Metropolitan
Areaon Jan.31, Feb. 1, andMarch10,

... 1Y83. The managementtrainingseriesis
madepossiblethrougha grantfromthe
McKnightFoundation..Seeth&Dec~ber
issueof thisnewsletterfor more
information.Participationis limitedto 30
peep1e. For registrationinformation,
callKay Zwernik(012)292-7409.

McKnightFoundationAnnouncesChanqesin
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesGrantProqram

At the Decembermeetingof the stateDD
taskforce,therewas a presentationon
the currentstatusof the three
developmentaldisabilitiesprojectsfunded
by the McKnightFoundation.Changesin
the projectsare describedbelowin the
following’artjclepreparedby the state
developmentaldisabilitiesprogramoffice.

On Dec.o, 1982,the directorsof the
NlcKnigtitFoundationannouncedchangesin
thefundingand implementationof the
foundation’scomprehensiveprogramin
developmentaldisabilities.As originally
establishedin December1981 (see
InformationExcnange%statesupplement,
JanuaryIW’), thefour-yearprogram
totaled$3.5millionto supporta wide
rangeof activitiesdesignedto meetneeds
of Minnesotaresidentswitn developmental
disabilities,The revisedprogramwill
total32,957,872and includechangesin
two of four programcomponentsdescribed
below:
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McKnight(Continued)

SystemsChangeProgram. The purposeof
tnis~roqramis to develoDmore effective-r
waysof ;eetingneedsof clientswho live
in conrnunity-basedresidencesand those
who are participatingin day and
employmentprograms. In May, 1982,the
foundationawardedplanninggrantsof
$25,00Ueachto threeorganizationsto
changethe systemin activitiesregarding
residential,day and employmentservices.
The grantswere awardedto the Association
of Residencesfor the Retardedin
Minnesota(ARRM),the Minnesota
DevelopmentalAchievementCenter
Association(hlNDACA),and the Association
for RetardedCitizensMinneapolis(MARC).
The foundationhad intendedto awardthree-
year implementationgrantsof $60LI,UO0to
eachorganizationif itsplanwarranted
continuedsupport.

Becauseof unanticipateddifficulties
in developingplansfor changein the
system,two revisionshavebeenmade in
the originalprogramdesign, First,MARC
withdrewfromfurtherparticipationin the .
project. The foundationregretfully
acceptedthe withdrawaland decidedto
continueto work in the employmentareaon
a reducedscalethroughtwo projectsto be
operatedby the MinnesotaAssociationof
RehabilitationFacilities(MARF]. The
foundationhas awarded$32,130to MARF for
themonthsof December1982through
February1983,to conductdetailed
planningfor two projects. One projectis
the redesignof existingservices,and the
otheris businessdevelopmentin
rehabilitationfacilities.If plans
submittedat the conclusionot the three
monthsare satisfactory,the foundation
willawardIvIARFup to 5268,870for 33
monthsof implementationactivities.

The foundationhas alsoawardedthree-
monthgrantsof S52,126to PINDACAand
$51,321to ARRM to enablethem to carry
out additionaldetailedplanning
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McKnight(Continued) CurriculumLibraryAddition(Continued

activitiesrelatingto projectseach
organizationhad proposedin the initial
planningperiod. If planssubmittedat
the conclusionof this periodare
satisfactory,the foundationwill award
eachorganizationup to $547,874for
MNDACAand $548,679for ARRM for 33 months
of implementationactivities.

Supportto the Officeof the Court
Monitor. The foundationoffereda three-
yeargrantof $ISCJ,000to supportthework
of the officeof the courtmonitorin the
Welschvs. NootConsentdecree. This
grantwas contingenton securinga
determinationfrom the FederalDistrict
Courtthatthe courtmonitor’sofficewas
ableto receiveoutsideprivatefunding
underthe decree. The courtsubsequently
ruledthatoutsidefundingcouldnot be
granted. Consequently,the foundationhas
withdrawnthisportionof its program.

The directorsof the McKnightFoundation
notedwith satisfactionthe workdone in
1!382by the two otherorganizationsfunded
underthe McKnightdevelopmental
disabilitiesprogram. They are the
MinnesotaDevelopmentalDisabilities
PlanningProgram,whichhas contracted
withGovernmentTrainingServicesto
conductpersonneltrainingthroughoutthe
stateand LegalAdvocacyfor the
DevelopmentallyDisabledin Minnesota,a
projectof the LegalAid Societyof
Minneapolis.The foundationintendsto,
continuethe plannedactivitiesand
fundingsfor thesecomponentsof the
program.

Additionto CurriculumLibrary

The MetropolitanDevelopmental
Disabilitiesprogramhas addeda new book
to itscurriculumlibrary. It may be
borrowedby FletropolitanArea residents
for threeweeks.

CommunicationProqramminqfor the
SeverelyHandicapped=CarolineR.
Musselwniteand KarenW. St. Louis,

This book coversbothvocaland non-vocal
communicationstrategiesas well as
relatedtopicssuchas preliminaryskills
and supportsystems. It provides
informationon principlescoveringall
typesof communicationprograms,an
overviewof selectedvocaland non-vocal
programsand issuesin languagetraining.

The authorshaveprovideddetailed
descriptionsof eachsupportsystemand
the inherentskillsneededfor readersto
make informeddecisionsaboutwhich
programis bestsuitedfor a particular
individual.

The book alsofocuseson a varietyof
impairmentsthat leadto conmnication”
disorders. It recognizesthata primary
impairmentmay oftenbe accompaniedby
secondaryconditionssuchas autismor
cerebralpalsyplusmentalretardation,
or mentalretardationplusdeafnessor
blindness. Whilethe bookis intended
primarilyfor communicationprofessional~,
othermajordirect-careprofessionals,
(occupational,physicaland developmental
therapists)may findthismaterialuseful
in individualprogramplanning.

EMPLOYMENTOPPORTUNITIES

The PhoenixResidenceseeksa part-time
registeredoccupationaltherapistzo
overseeimplementationof an cc:~.:tional
therapyprogramfor 48 develcpn~.;.l;y
disabledadultsresidingin an
intermediatecarefacility. Duties
includesupervisingtwo full-time
certifiedoccupationaltherapyassistants,
developingadaptiveequipmentandworking
withwheelchairpositioningaidsand
splinting.A basicknowledgeof sewingis
alsorequired.

For furtherinformation,contactthe
personnelcoordinatorat the Phoenix
Residence,135 E. ColoradoSt.,St. Paul,
Minn.55107. Tel. (612)227-7655.

CollegeHillPress,San Diego,1982.
$29.50plus$3 for postageand handling.
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PUBLICATIONS

--EmploymentServicesConceptis a new
publicationfrom UnitedCerebralPalsy
Associationthatdescribesprogramsthat
may leadto employmentopportunitiesfor
disabledpersons. Programsrangefroma
foodproductionand distributionoperation
employingdisabled.workersto a program
thatstartswith the initialevaluationof
capabilityfor work and goes throughthe
trainingprocessto employment.The 75-
pagebookcostsS2.25andmay be ordered
from: ProfessionalServicesProgram
Department,UCPA,Inc.,60 E. 34thSt.,
New York,N’i10016.

-- The Directoryof LivinqAidsfor the
Disabledis a 304-pagecatalogthat lists
_livingaidsby type,suchas alarmclocks
for peoplewho are blindand typewriter
controlsystemsthatcan be activatedby
suck,blow,or sensitivemicroswitches.
Cataloginformationincludesa brandname
of a product,a descriptionof its
functionand nameand addressof the
manufacturer.It is availablefromthe
Superintendentof Documents,U.S.
GovernmentPrintingOffice,i4ashington,
D.C.20402. Stocknumberis 051-000-00158-
3. The cost is $7,50.

-- FireSafetyand You:A Guidefor
HandicappedPeopleis a bookletincluding
informationfor disabledpersonson how to
escapefromfires,homefireprevention,
fire-fighting,and burns. Availablefor
$.35$from:NationalFireProtection
Assoc.,PublicationsDept.,BatteryMarch
Park,Quincy,Mass.02269. Orderstock
numberG-121.

-- The Handbookof JobAnalysisfor
ReasanatileAcconnnoaationfocuseson a job
analysisprocessthatcan be usedto plan
easierandmore convenientworking
conditionsfor peoplewho are
handicapped.It also includesa samplejob
analysisformand suggestionsfor
accommodatingpeoplewith speciftic
handicaps.The bookletis availablefor
S3 fromthe Superintendentof Documents,
U.S.GovernmentPrintingOffice,
Washington,D.C.20402. .Stoc~number:OOb-
OW-12854.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

New Proqramfor Deaf,RetardedChildren

The HELP DeafProgramfor Retarded
Childrenwill soonbe formed. It will be
fundedby a localfoundationin Ohioand
will focuson evaluationand training.
HELPwill initiallyexploretechniquesfor
evaluatingpreviouslyundiagnosedhearing
loss. The projectwill alsodevelopa
varietyof traininginstrumentsto assist
individualsto acquirecommunication
skills. Goalswill includeresearch
to confirmtnat 15 to 20 percentof people
who are mentallyretardedhave a
significanthearinglossand are
misdiagnosedas autistic;and to
demonstratethat stimulationof other
senses,usingsensoryand electric
equipment,will assistin learningnew
skills. For furtherinformation,contact:
!4alterZborowsky,ExecutiveDirector,
HELP,13032EuclidAv.,EastCleveland,
Ohio 44112.

Pen Pal Program

The publishersof ExceptionalParent
magazineare developinga pen pal program
for parentswho wish to correspondwith
parentswith similarexperiencesand to
enablechildrenwith disabilitiesto
exchangeletters. Parentswho wish to
participate~or whosechildrenwould’like
a pen pal, shouldsend a lettergiving
a~e.sex and disabilityof theirchildto:
P6n-Pals,The Exceptio~alParent,296
BoylstonSt., Boston,Mass.022110.

StudyDocumentsShiftin Residential
Care

A substantialincreasein the numberof
community-basedresidentialfacilities
servingpersonswho are severelydisabled,
togetherwith a dramaticdrop in the
disabledpopulationof largepunlic
institutions,are amongthe recentchanges
in residentialcarefor developmentally
disabledpeopledocumentedin a five-year
researchprojectby the Centerfor
Residentialand CommunityServices(CRCS),
Universityof Minnesota.



ResidentialCare Study (Continued)

The CRCS DevelopmentalDisabilities
Projecton ResidentialServicesand
ComnunityAdjustment,conductedundera
grantfromthe Administrationon
DevelopmentalDisabilities,involved13
separatesurveysof communityand public
residentialfacilitiesand residents.One
of the findingsshowsthat a significant
numberof severelyhandicappedpersonsare
beingservedin comnunity-based
facilities,and newlyadmittedresidents
are as likelyto comefrom theirnatural
homesas from a stateinstitution.

The overallimplicationof thesefindings,
centerresearchersconclude,is thatthere
will haveto be a reallocationof fundsto
community-basedalternatives.

“Cormnunity-basedfacilitiesmust
accommodatethe releasefrom public
facilitiesof an evermore seriously
handicappedpopulationand providethe
requiredlevelof staffingand services
necessaryto meet individualneeds,”they
state.

Additionalinformationmay be obtained
fromthe Centerfor Residentialand
CotnnunityServices,PatteeHall,150 SE.
PillsburyDr.,Minneapolis,Minn.55455.

ArtsProqramsfor the Handicappedto be
Coordinated

The NationalConrnictee,Arts for the
Handicapped(NCAH),an educational
affiliateof the John F. KennedyCenter
for the PerformingArts in Washington,
D.C.has announcedthatMinnesotaAlliance
for Arts in Education(MAAE)willreceive
fundingto coordinatearts programsin
Minnesotainvolvingdisabledpersons.

The VerySpecialArts Festival(VSAF)
programprovideshandicappedchildren
youthano adultswith opportunitiesto
increaselearningand enhancetheir
qualityof lifethroughparticipationin
visualarts,drama,danceand music.

Arts Program(Continued)

All VSAFprogramsdependuponthe
assistanceof volunteers.For more
information,contact: LoriAnn Lee,
ProgramCoordinator,MAAE,P.O.Box13039,
Minneapolis,Minn.55414,
Tel. (b12)376-1197.

CourageCenterClasses

CourageCenteris offeringdaytimeand
eveningcoursesto physicallydisabled
adultsfromJan.17 to March24. Classes
includeclayworks,ceramics,art,tri-
chemembroidery,painting,photography,
radiodrama,chorus,musicand literary
writing.Classschedules,fees and
requirementsvary,and studentsare urged
to registerearly.

Formore information,contact:Cindy
Raynor,Life EnrichmentProgram,Courage
Center,3915GoldenValleyRd.,Golden
Valley,Minn.55422. Tel. (612)588-0811.

FUTUREEVENTS

March10-12

The Councilfor ExceptionalChildrenwill
sponsora NationalTopicalConferenceon
the Use of Microcomputersin special
Educationin Hartford,Corm. The
conferencewillfocuson the use of
microcomputersin specialeducation
programsand on adaptationsand creation
of softwareprogramsfor specific
disabilities.

More informationmay be obtainedfrom
JohnGrossi,ConferenceManager,The
Councilfor ExceptionalChildren,
Departmentof FieldServices,1920
AssociationDr.,Reston,Va. 220$11-15d9.
Tel. (703)b20-366U.
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Editor

REVIEWFOR POLICYMAKERSPUBLISHED January1983

The Minnesota DevelopmentalDisabi1ities
(DO)ProgramOfficeand the Governorts
PlanningCouncilon DD will releasea new
publicationthis month,entitled
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesand Public
Policy: A Reviewfor Policymakers. This
publicationwas writtenin cooperation
with the Centerfor EducationalPolicy
Studies,Collegeof Education,University
of Minnesota.

It providescurrentinformationabout
personswith developmentaldisabilities,~
illustratestrendsin communityservices
and identifiespolicyissuesand
alternativesfor the 1980s. Conclusions
and recormnendationsare basedon evidence

Reviewfor Policymakers(Continued)

Currentpracticeis basedupona resource-
poweredsystemwhereclientschoosefrom
amongservicesavailableand spendtimeon
waitinglists. Policyis contradictedby
disincentivesthatencouragecountiesto
placepeopleinmorerestrictivesettings.
Reallocationof fundscouldsolvesuch
disincentives.Two sideeffectsarebig
dollarinvestmentsin bricksandmortar
and difficultevaluationsbecauseof
inappropriateplacements.

Futurepolicychoicesdependon how basic
issuesare viewedandrespondedto. For
example:

presentedin publicforums,data and
policyanalysisstudiesand literature
review.

“Muchis rightaboutMinnesota’sservices
to peoplewith disabilities,Uthe
publicationstates. However,it saysthe
challengefor the 1980sis to preserve
gainsmade duringthe lastdecadeby
reshapingand providingservicesin an
efficientand coordinatedway.

Premisedon the broadpolicygoalthat
home lifeand day activityof peoplewith
handicapsbe as closeto normalpatterns
as theirdisabilitiesallow,the report
recommendsan alternativeapproachin
addressingthis goal. Ratherthanfitting
thepersonintothe servicesavailable,a
flexiblearrayof servicesshouldbe
designedto meet the identifiedneedsof
the personwith a disability.This is
referredto as a supportmodel,whichis a
consumer-poweredsystemthat startswith
the client’sneedsand strengths,
identifiesthe resourcesneeded,and

A trendexiststowarddecentralization
of governmentalresponsibilities,
puttinggreaterpressureon stateand
localgovernmentsto continueservices
viewedas necessary.

Issuesexistconcerningfunding
disincentivesand deficitsin open
entitlementprograms,reexaminingthe
use of theTitleXIXwaiverto allow
Medicaidpaymentsfor homeand
cormnunitycare,and exploringmore cost-
effectivealternativesto long-term
care.

What is the valueof placinggreater
emphasison preventionand early
interventionforlong-termcost
savings?

What is the practicalityof fundingtwo
servicesystems--anetworkof state
hospitalsandone of community
services?

evaluatesthe systemaccordingto the Copiesof thispublicationwill be sentto
client’sprogress. Fundscouldbe thoseon the PolicyAnalysisSeries
directedtowardservicesratherthan mailinglist. Othersmay requesta copy
facilitiesand clientswould not be forced by contactingthe Developmental
to move as they becomemore independent DisabilitiesProgramOffice,201 Capitol
and as theirneedschange. Sq. Bldg.,550 CedarSt.,St. Paul,Minn.

55101. Tel; (612)296-4018.
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McKNIGHTFOUNDATIONANNOUNCES$3.35
IONPROGRAMFOR MENTALHEALTHSERVICES

IN MINNESOTA

The McKnightFoundationhas announcedthe
establishmentof a four-year,$3.35
millioncomprehensiveprogramto make
certaintypesof mentalhealthservices
morewidelyavailablethroughout
Minnesota.The programis the resultof
an eight-monthreviewof the needsof
peoplewho arementallyill and their
families.

Approximately15 percentof the state’s
population,about600,000Minnesotans,
experiencementalhealthproblemsat any
giwentime. The foundation’sprogramis
intendedto encourageprovisionof needed
servicesby concentratingeffortsin the
followingareas:

- CommunitySupportPrograms. A
ConwnunitySupportProgram(CSP)is a
community-based,systematicapproachto
providingservicesfor peoplewho have
experiencedmentalillnessand have
recurringlifeadjustmentproblems. The
foundationwillofferfinancialaid
totalling$2 millionbetween1983and
1986to encouragethe establishmentof
new CSPSand furtherdevelopmentof
existingCSPS.

- CommunityCoalitionBuildingProject.
he toundatlonwill provideS244,200
between1983and 1986to the Mental
HealthAdvocatetsCoalition,Inc.,to ~
establishconsumer-dominated,community-
basedcoalitionsof mentalhealth
advocatesacrossthe state.

AdvocacyPrograms. The foundation
willDrovide$1.008.776between1983and
1986to the Mental~ealthAssociationof
Minnesota,Inc.,to operatethree
advocacyprograms:

- Supportfor familiesof mentallyill
persons;

- Legalrepresentationto clients
(througha subcontractwithLegal
Aid Societyof Minneapolis);and

- Trainedlay advocatesto assist
individualconsumersof mental
healthservices,

Mcl(nig:-‘oundati”on(Continued)—..,

state-mandatedset-asideof federal
blockgrantfundsto assistthe
developmentand expansionof mental
healthservicesfor AmericanIndian
clientslivingon a reservationor in
urbancommunities.An additional
$20,000will be providedfor the two-
year periodto continuethe activities
of the AmericanIndianMentalHealth
AdvisoryCommittee,an officialunitof
the MinnesotaIndianAffairsIntertribal
Board.

Formore information,contact: Russell
V. Ewald,ExecutiveVice-President,The
McKnightFoundation,Suite410 Peavey
81dg.,Minneapolis,Minn.55402. Tel.
(612)333-4220.

VINLANONATIONALCENTERRECEIVESFEDERAL
tCIAL SIGNIFICANCEGRANT

The Administrationon Developmental
Disabilities,Departmentof Healthand
HumanServicesin Washington,D.C.,
recentlyannounceditsdiscretionarygrant
awards--“Projectsof SpecialSignificance”
--forfiscalyear 1982. Among17 projects
fundedthroughoutthe nationwas the
VinlandNationalCenterin Loretto,Minn.

The purposeof the one-yeargrantof
$125,000to Vinlandis to developand
providea nationalresourcefor
rehabilitationorganizationsinterestedin
providinghealthsportsand recreation
servicesas partof the rehabilitation
process. Vinlandwillprepareand
disseminatematerialsnationallyand,
traindisabledpersonsand professionals
in the fieldof healthsports.

For additionalinformation,contact: Joan
Saari,VinlandNationalCenterl3675
IhduhapiRd., Loretto,Minn.53357.Tel.
(612)479-3555.

.’.



NEW FILMASKS “WHAT’SYOURHANDICAP?”

Producedby a NorthSt. Paulfamily
physician,Dr. Joe Norquist,a new film
‘What’syour Handicap?”takesa freshlook
at how peoplewith handicapsare livingas
normallyas possible. The filmreminds
itsviewersthat all peoplehavehandicaps
of one sortor another. The filmcaptures
the meaningof disabilityas seenfromthe
eyesof peoplewith primarilyphysical .
handicaps.For informationon purchaseor
rental,call (612)777-8393.

PUBLICATIONS

Guideto MinnesotaFoundationsand
CorporateGivingPrograms (1983Update).
Thisdirectorywill be .wblishedthts
winterfromthe University.ofMinnesota
Press. It has beenexpandedto include
informationon corporategivingprograms
as well as foundations.Introductory
chaptersprovide,informationaboutgrant
makingin Minnesota,typesof grant
makersand whereto seekadditional
resourcematerials.

The directorymay be orderedfromthe
Universityof MinnesotaPress,2037
UniversityAvenue,SE.,Minneapolis,
Minn.55414,for $14.95per copy (plustax
or tax-exemptnumber). Stocknumber:
8166-1219-6.

1983MinnesotaPocketDataBook. Packed
with statistics,graphsand charts,this
is a helpfulreferencefor planners,
executives,governmentofficials,students
and otherswho needcurrentdataabout
Minnesota. It includesdataon
manufacturing,marketing,population
trends,humanand naturalresources,
governmentrevenuesand expenditures,
educationand transportation.Forprice
andmore information,contact: BlueSky
Marketing,Inc.,PublicationsDivision,
2935HumboldtAv. N., Minneapolis,Minn.
55411. Tel. (612)774-2920.

Publications(Continued~

MinnesotaGuidebookto StateAgency
Servicesis a 750-pageresource
‘t detailsgrants,licenses,
materialsand servicesfrom everystate
agency,includinghistory,vital
statisticsand factsaboutMinnesota.
Cost is $9 plus $1.45for tax,postageanc
handling. Orderfrom: ilinnesotaState
DocumentsCenterz117 UniversityAV., St.
Paul,Minn.55152. Tel. (612)297-3000
or, tollfree,1-(800)652-9747.

NEWSLETTERHIGHLIGHTSCOMPUTER
LCHNOLOGYFOR PEOPLEWITH HANDICAPS

Closingthe Gap: Computersfor the
Handicappedis a publicationthatpays
specializedattentionto the growing
industryof computerhardware-ands~ftware
technologyfor peoplewith handicaps. A
one-yearsubscriptionfor thisbimonthly
publicationcosts$15. Contact,Closing
the Gap,Route2, Box 39, Henderson,
Minn.56044.

EVENTS— .

Jan. 20, 1983

“Treatmentof Traumasfor Male Victimsof
SexualAbusefiis a one-dayseminarto be
held at CentralLutheranChurchin
Minneapolis.This seminarwill explore
clinicalissuesinvolvingmale victims,
abusiveparents,familyreconstructionand
handicappedvictims. Fee:S22.
Handicappedparticipantsshouldalert
seminarstaffof aboutspecialneeds. For
registration,contact: Treatmentprogrm
for Male Victimsof SexualAbuse Inc.,
illlW. 2nd St.Minneapolis,Minn. 55405.
Tel. (612)888-3324.

Jan. 23

The NationwideTelethonfor CerebralPalsy
will be airedby the ABC network(!4TCN-TV
Channel11 in the MetropolitanArea)from
midnightto 6 p.m. Volunteersare
needed. CallMaryKaszynski,United
CerebralPalsyof Minnesota(612)646-
7568).



YEARNINGFOR LEARNING

The stateDevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgramOfficehas acquiredseveral
education,trainingand resourcematerials.Theymay be borrowedfromeach
of the regionalDevelopmentalDisabilitiesofficesand fromthe state
programofficein St. Paul. Eachmonth,thissectionof DD Information
Exchangehighlightsselectionsfromtheseresourcesto provideinformation
to potentialbuyers. The followingselectionsmay be borrowedfrom the
StateDO ProgramOfficeonly.

,:~:!:ticesana !JisaDlilty:An Annotated
z?z,i~grapny,i9i~-19d2~ E. FlaKas.This
is a comprehensivecoverageof articles
and booksthat addressattitudesrelated
to disability. It is organizedby
categoriesthat include: specific
disabilities(e.g.mentalretardation,
hearingimpairment,etc.);attitudesof
employers,lawenforcement,medicaland
mentalhealthprofessionals;and
interventionstrategiesand theories
relatedto attitudinaldevelopmentand
change. It also includesa sectionon
instrumentationfor measuringattitudes.

~revocationa~S’rIG‘/ccationalEducat;o~
for SpecialNeedsYouth: A-Blueprint
for tne 1980 K. p. Lyncn,M. E.
Kiernanand ~~ A. Stark(eds.). Besides
providingstrongpolicystatementson the
overalldesignof vocationaltraining
programs,thisbookoffersdetailed
recommendationsfor curriculum
developmentand instructionalmethods
basedon carefulevaluation.Strongly
emphasizedby the 21 contributing
authorsis the beliefthat if students
failentireprograms,it is necessaryto
reviewand improvethe proceduresused
ratherthan to drawprematureconclusions
abouttheirlimitations.

metropolitanCouncilDD Program
300NetroSquareBuilding
7thandRobertSts.
St.Paul,MN 55101

BulkRate
U.S.Postage
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METROLIDPROGRAMNOTES

Bookon DO PublicPolicyNeeds
Distribution .

The Governors PlanningOfficeon
DevelopmentalDisabilitieshas published
an informativeguidetitled
Developmental Djsabilitiesand Public
PoliCy: A Reviewfor Policymakers.

The bookis intendedto provideelected
officialswithbasicinformationon
developmentaldisabilitiesand service
systemtrendsin communityservices. I?
alsoidentifiespolicyissuesfor the
1980s. The MetropolitanDevelopmental
DisabilitiesProgramis assistingthe
Governor’sCouncilin distributingthe
bookto MetropolitanArea stateand
countylegislators.

Volunteersare neededwho are willingto
personallydelivercopiesto theirstate
senators,representativesand county
conxnissioners.A brieforientationon
how to presentthe bookwill be heldon
Tuesday,Feb.8, at the Metropolitan
Council. Ifyou would liketo attendthe
meetingandreceivecopiesforyour
legislators,pleasecall (612)291-6363
forinformation.Legislativemapswill
be availableto helpyou identifyyour
legislators.

TraininqWorkshopSet for March10

For informationon the organizationand
managementtrainingworkshopsponsored
by the StateDevelopmentalDisabilities
Program,contactKay Zwernikat (612)
222-7409.See the Decemberissueof
thisnewsletterfor more information.

Vol.8. tie.2.
February1983

ProposalFundinqWorkshopSet for March
&

The MetropolitanDevelopmental
DisabilitiesProgramwillsponsora
w;~;~op, ‘TheArt of GettingProposals

: TradeInformationYou Should
Know.U It willbe heldat InverGrove
CommunityCollege,FridaygMarch25, from
9 a.m.to 2:30p.m. Registrationwill be
limitedto 60 participants,with a
maximumregistrationfee of $15 each.

The workshopis a follow-upto a 1982
proposal-writingworkshop.‘Evaluation
formsfrom the earlierworkshopindicate
a keen interestin influencingstrategies
applicantsmightpursue,bothduringthe
proposaldevelopmentphaseand afterthe
proposalis submitted.Presenterswill
representbothcorporateandfoundation
grantors.

A brochureand registrationformwill be
sent to all MetropolitanArearecipients
of the DD InformationExchangein the
nextfew weeks.

Additionsto CurriculumLibrary

-The Directoryof LivingAidsfor the
Disabled is a 304-pagecatalogthat
listsadaDtivee~uimnentand devicesfor
use by peoplewithvarioushandicaps.
Aids includescissors,alarmclocks,
clothing,kitchenutensils,communication
aids,switchesusingmany typesof
controls,typewriteraidsandmanyother
aids. Listedin alphabeticalorder,
aid descriptionsincludethe typeof

.limitationthe aid isdesignedto assist
and includethe manufacturers’namesand
addresses. No pricesare listed.



Books(Continued~ SupremeCourt(Continued)

—Quality Educationfor the Severely
Handicapped. ~collectlon of
informationis the work of many
professionalsaffiliatedwith fie
Associationfor the SeverelyHandicapped.
Topicsincludea critiqueof special
educationtechnology,servicedelivery
issues,assessment,evaluationsupport
servicesand trainingof professionals.
The chapteron familyinvolvementin the
educationprocessshouldbe readby
parentsas well as professionals.While
the book has a heavyeducational
orientation,professionalswho workwith
severelyhandicappedpersonswillfind
usefulinformationin many chapters.

Thesenew booksare now availablein the
MetroDD curriculumlibraryandmay be
borrowedfor a periodof threeweeks.To
obtaina book,pleaseapplyin personto
the developmentaldisabilitiessecretary
::6:heMetropolitanCouncil,(612)291-

.

McKniqhtApplications
.

Pleasebe sureto read the news itemon
the availabilityof DD-McKnightRegional
Problem-Solvinggrantsfrom the StateDD
ProgramOffice. See the firstpageof
the statesupplement(bluesection)to
thisnewsletter.

MapsAvailable

The MetropolitanCouncilhas mapsof the
1983Twin CitiesMetropolitanArea
legislativedistrictsavailablefreeof
charge. For a copy,callthe Council’s
PublicInformationOfficeat (612)291-
6464.

MISCELLANEOUS

SupremeCourtRuleson jC Services

The MinnesotaSupremeCourthas madea
decisionin the KittsonCounty
:;;:::pmentalAchievementCenter(DAC)

. The appealwas broughton behalf

of sevenmentallyretardedadultsfram
KittsonCountywhose2AC serviceshad
beencut fromfiveto threedaysbecause
of fiscalconstraintson the county’s
budget.

The courtfoundthatcountyboardsdo not
havethe authorityto reducefundingfor
welfareprogramsmandatedby staterule.
The highcourtsaidsuchfundingcan be
reducedonlyby changingthe rule
mandatingthe program.

The SupremeCourtreversedearlier
decisionsmade by the Commissionerof

- PublicWelfareand a three-judgedistrict
courtpanel. The SupremeCourtsaidthe
countyhad receivedadequatefundsto
make the mandatedservicesavailablebut
choseto reallocatethosefundsto other
non-mandatedprograms. The Departmentof
PublicWelfareis sendinga directiveto
the countieson how to proceed.

New JobsBillOffersGreater
~Persons

The new Job TrainingPartnershipAct
(JTPA)signed”intolawby President
Reaganon Oct. 14, includesthe
eligibilityof handicappedpersons. It
alsooffersmore opportunityfor their
participationin job trainingprograms
thanthe ComprehensiveEmploymentand
TrainingAct (CETA)it replaces.

The new program-isdesignedto encourage
businessesand stateand local
governmentsto worktogetherto trainand
placedislocatedand economically
disadvantagedworkersin permanent
privatesectorjobs. JTPAprovidesfor
basicjob trainingand relatedtraining
and supportservices. UnlikeCETA,the
new lawdoesnot providefor wages,
stipendsor publicservicejobs.

Of particularinterestto handicapped
persons,JTPAspecificallydefines
eligibilityas ‘anyindividualwho has a
physicalor mentaldisabilitywhichfor
such individualconstitutesor resultsin
a substantialhandicapto employment.”



Job Training(Continued~

Personswho are handicappedare also
includedin the definitionof
‘economicallydlsadvantaged”if they
meet incanerequirements.These
requirementsare basedon the incomeof
the individualratherthan familyincome,
as was the case underCETA. This
provisionopensthe doorto greater
participationby handicappedpersons.

‘MaiveriProgramfor MedicaidCoverage
BecomesPermanent

FormerSecretaryof Healthand Human
Services(HHS)RichardS. Schweiker
recentlyurgedthe nation’sgovernorsto
act quicklyto let disabledpersonsleave
medicalinstitutionsand be treatedat
homewhilestillretainingMedicaid,..,.
coverage. At the sametime,Schweiker
unveileda streamlined‘waivernprogram
thatwillmake it easierfor the states
to take action.

The new waiverproceduresare meantto
permanentlyreplaceinterimarrangement
institutedby Schweikerin 1982. Acting
on a requestby PresidentReagan,
Schweikerthen issueda novelregulation
allowingMedicaideligibilityfor less
expensivehome care. The regulation
allowsdisabledpersonsto go homefrom
an institutionwithoutlosingMedicaid
eligibility.The statesmust applyto
HHSfor authorityto coverdisabled
persons. The new proceduresmake it
easierfor HHS to grantthe authority
quickly.

Schweikersaid,‘Thenew proceduremeans
more home care and lessred tapewith
savingsfor the Medicaidprogramas
well. I urgegovernorstomovequickly
and take advantageof this new
flexibility.They can benefitdisabled
patientsas well as theirown state
taxpayersand the Medicaidprogram,too.”

DisabledStudentNetworkProjectBequn

A disabledstudentleadershipnetwork
projecthas been initiatedas a joint
effortof the NationalStudentEducation
Fundandthe UnitedStatesStudent
Association.The goalof the projectis
to buildorganizationsfor disabled
studentson campusesaroundthe country.
Thiswill includedisabledstudentsin
the highereducationdecision-making
processthroughinvolvementin student
governmentassociationsas wellas state
andnationalstudentorganizations.

The projectproducesa bimonthly
newsletter,NewsAidscthatfocuseson
eventsand issuesaffectingstudentswith
disabilities,withemphasison
legislativeand regulatorydevelopments
inSection504 of the 1973Rehabilitation
Act. Disabledstudentsmay contact:
NewsAids NationalStudentEducational

tiNW. P St.,Suite305,
W#h~ngton,D.C.20036.

SERVICES

Mod&lResidentialApplicationForm
Available

The IowaPrivateResidentialFacilities
for the MentallyRetardedhavedeveloped
a uniformresidentialapplicationform
basedon one developedby Developmental
ServicesOrganizationInc.(DSO).

Ifyou knowresidentsof otherstates
interestedin usingDSOisadmissionand
applicationform as a model,or of
Minnesotaresidentialfacilitiesthatdo
not havea copyof thisform,please
contactJaneBirks,DSO Inc.,666 Pelham
Blvd.,St. Paul,M{nn.55114: Tel. (612)
646-2711.

BehaviorManagementProgramOffered

GilletteChildren’sHospitalis offering
a newbehaviormanagementprogramthat
focusesattentionon behaviorproblemsof
youngpeoplewithdisabilities.The
programis designedto assistfamilies,
physicians,schoolpersonnel,human
serviceprovidersand otherswho provide
ongoingcare in the child’shome
conmwnity.



GilletteProgram(Continued)

The programoffersa one-daybehavioral,
medicaland learningassessment.Problem
behaviors.are identified,causes
identified,recommendationsfor treatment
madeand follow-upmanagementprovidedif
requested.

The costvariesaccordingto the extent
of professionalservicesrequired. For
more information,contact: Katy
Amundson,BehaviorManagementProgram,
GilletteChildren’sHospital,200 E.
UniversityAv., St..Paul,Minn.55101.
Tel. (612)291-2848.

Informationon Aids and Equipnmt
Available

ABLEDATA a data bankcontaining
-on on rehabilitationproducts,
has beenexpandedto includedescriptions
of 5,000cormnerciallyavailableaidsand
equipment.It includesinformationin
thefollowingareas: personalcare,home
mariaement(foodpreparation,furniture,

!etc. , vocationaland educationalaids,
mobility,cushionsand othertypesof
seats,transportation,communication
(includingenvironmentalcontrol
systems),recreation,orthotics,
prostheticsand therapeuticaids.

ABLEDATAsystemmay be used by anyone.
Informationbrokersthroughoutthe
countryperformsearchesof the fileto
meet users’specificinformationneeds.
A listof brokersmay be obtainedfrom
MarianHall,A8LEDATASystemManager,
NationalRehabilitationInformation
Center,4407NE. 8th St.,The Cathollc
Universityof Anerica,Washington,D.C.
20017-2299.Tel.(202)635-6090.

BOOKS,PUBLICATIONS

Catalogof Aidsfor the Disabled
~h e areas..
of personalcare,meal preparationand
otherhouseholdactivities,mobility,
communicationand recreation,with
photographsor illustrationsof many
items. The catalogis availablefrom
localbookstores,or from: McGraw-Hill,
1221Avenueof the Americas,New York,
N.Y.10020. The priceis $24.95.

Publications(Continued~

SometimesI’mMad,SometimesI’mGlad--
lln13einqa Prader-WllliF IY=ami by
Janalee.is a children’sbookwrittenin
simplelanguagefor brothersand sisters
of Prader-liillichildren. It describes
conflictingemotionsa sisterhas about
her brotherwho has Prader-WilliSyndrome.

The book is availablefor $2.50,
includingpostageand handling,from:
Prader-WilliSyndromeAssociation5515
MalibuDr.,Edina,Minn.55436. /Tel.
(612)933-0113.

Respondingto Disability:AQuestion
of Attitude is a questionnairedesigned
to stimulatethinkingand dialogueabout
personswho are disa61ed. Writ~enin
question-and-answerform,the booklet
illustratessituationsthatcouldbe
uncomfortableor awkward. It allowsthe
readeran opportunityto thinkaboutthe
situation,to respondand thento
considerthe variousresponsesmore
carefully.The firstfivecopiesare
freq. A donationof $2 eachto cover
printingand postageis requestedfor
each additionalcopy.

Orderfrom: The MinnesotaStateCouncil
for the Handicapped,MetroSquareBldg.,
Suite208, 7th and RobertSts.,St. Paul,
Minn. 55101. Tel. (612)296-6785or,
toll-free1 (800)6552-9747.

Handbookfor the Disabled: Ideasand
Inventionsfor EasierLivinq presents
hundredsof devicesand Ideasto make
lifeeasierfor personswho are
disabled. Instructionsare givenon how
to make simpleaidssuchas lapboards.
Sourcesof commercialequipmentare also
included. The handbookis availablefrom
localbookstoresor from: Scribners,597
5th Av., New York,N.Y. 10017. The
price is $17.95.



For the DisabledTraveler---

The followingfivebookletsmay be
helpfulto travelerswho are disabled:

--AccessAmtrak%a guideto Amtrak
services,includesinformationon
discount-fares,boardingac;;s;;bility
and railcararrangements. “
availableat no costfrom: National
Railroad PassengerCorp.400 N. Capitol
St. NIL, Washington,D.C.20001.

-Access Travel: Airportslistsdesign
features,facilitiesand servicesat
472 airportterminalsin 46 countries.
It includesinformationon walkway
widths,rampslopesand locationof
elevators.A singlecopy is available
freefrom the ConsumerInformation
Center,Dept.632K,Pueblo,Colo.81009.

--HighwayRestAreas
Travelerslistsover
areasalongmajorhiahwaw in 48 states.
It is availabl~at n; co~tfromT6e -
PresidentssComnitteeon Employmentof
the Handicapped,1111NM. 20thSt. Nkl.,
Washington,D.C.20036. .

—1981/1982InternationalDirectoryof
AccessGuideslistsguidesto information
on accessibilityin cities,towns,parks
andtransportationsystemsaround-the
world. Individualcopiesarefree,with
additionalcopies$1 each. Available
fromRehabilitationInternationalU.S.A.,
1123Broadway,New York,N.Y.10010.

--AccessNationalParks: A Guidefor
HandicappedVlsltors1s a 00-pageguide
thatgivesdetailedinformationabout
accessibilityof facilities,servicesand
interpretiveprogramsin almost300
historicsites,monumentsand parks. It
includestrailsurfaceand length,-door
widthsand restroom accessibility.Also
includedare addresses,telephonenumbers
and briefdescriptionsof eachpark
area. The cost is $6.50. Orderby
numberSN 024-005-00591-5from the U.S.
GovernmentPrintingOffice,Washington,
D.C.20402.

EMPLOYMENTOPPORTUNITIES

CampFriendship,servingmentally
retardedpersonsof all ages,is now
acceptingstaffapplicationsfor the 1983
campingseason. A totalof 125-150
personsare hiredfor the 15 weekscamp
is in session. Dependingon each
employee’ssumnerschedule,contractsare
writtenfor each individualstaff
member. Term of employmentran es from 2
to 15 weeks. 7Positionsavailabe are:
counselors,nurses,nutritionist,dining
hallworkers,storekeeper,campcrafter,
receptionist,boatmechanicand other
maintenance.Also neededare persons
skilledin arts and crafts,nature,
recreation,musicand watersafety.

For more information,contact: Camp
Friendship,Rt. 3, Box 162,Annandale,
Minn.55302. (612)274-8376.

RECREATIONALACTIVITIES

For SumnerCamp Information...

The Associationfor RetardedCitizens
(ARC)of St. Paul is holdinga free,
informationalforumat which
representativesfrom residentialand day
sunmerprogramswill presentinformation
on servicesfor childrenand adultswho
arementallyretarded,learningdisabled
or autistic. Groupsrepresentedwill
includeCampFriendship,CampConfidence,
CampNew Hope,Camp IndianChief,St.
PaulAdaptiveRecreationDept.,Wilder
Forest,CampHand-in-Hand,CampCourage,
CampBuckskin,CampWinnebago,Search
BeyondAdventuresand Day Campfor the
NationalSocietyfor AutisticPeople.

The forumwill be heldin the auditorium
of the St. PaulSchoolsadministration
buildingat 360 ColborneSt. (nearW. 7th
and JeffersonSts.)on Wednesday,March9
at 7 p.m.

Informationon financialassistancefor
sumnercampwill alsobe available. For
more informationcall,(612)224-3301.



RecreationalProqrams(Continued)

DakotaCoun~.Programs

The Associationfor RetardedCitizensin
DakotaCountyhasmany recreational
P~ ;~~s plannedfrom Januarythrough
M: , For information,callGail Colton
at ~612)457-2588.

CONFERENCES,WORKSHOPS

March9 and 12

Two identicalworkshopssponsoredby
ParentAdvocacyCoalitionfor Educational
Rights(PACER)will be held at the Park
Bldg.,McRaePark,E. 47th St. and Elliot
Av. S., Minneapolis.The March9
workshopwill be from 7-10p.m. and the
March12’workshopwill be frdm 9:15a.m.
to 2:30p.m. Registrationwill take
place15 minutespriorto eachworkshop.

Topicswill includean overviewof
specialeducationlawsand regulations,
and an updateon Whattshappeningon the.
federaland stateleve~swith fundingfor
specialeducationprograms.

The workshopsare free,but pre-
registrationis encouraged. Formore
information,call BettyBinkardat (612)
827-2966.

March23

The MinnesotaInterreligiousConxnittee
for Bio-MedicalEthicswill presenta
workshop,‘To Save or Let Die: Dilennas
ConcerningDefectiveNewborns,mat the
BethEl Synagogue,5224Ii.Z6thSt.,
Minneapolis,frcxn8:15 a.m.to 4:15p.m.

Registrationis $18andmustbe prepaid.
It includesthe workshop,lunch,
bibliography,positionpapers,continuing
educationaccreditationand coffee. For
more informationor for a registration
blank,con~act: Trudy RognessJensen,
Chairperson,4420 PhilbrookLane,
M!;eapolis,Minn.55424. Tel. (612)922-

●

April29 and 30

A DevelopmentalAchievementCenter(DAC)
informationfairwill be heldat the
LouiseWhitbeckFraserSchool,2400W.
64th.St.,Richfield,Minn.

The eventtakesplacefrom 7 to 9 p.m.,
April29 and 9 a.m.to 1 p.m.Saturday,
April30. It willfeatureentertainment,
refreshments,informationbooths,panel
discussionsand slide/tapepresentations
explainingthe workof DACSandexploring
the challengesof today’suncertain
economy.

Formore information,contact: Diane
Crossat CourageCenter. Tel. (612)588-
0811.

May 15-20

‘ConsnunicationTrainingfor the Nonverbal
or SeriouslyLanguage-DeficientChild: A
TransactionalApproachais an intensive,
six-dayin-serviceworkshopthatwill
takeplacein KansasCity,No. The
trainingis fundedthroughSpecial
EducationPrograms,U.S.Departmentof
Education.The workshopis designedfor
specialeducationand speechand
languagecliniciansat the leadership
level. It is aimedat clinicianswho
serveseverelyhandicappedchildrenand
youthwho are nonverbalor who exhibit
seriouslanguageand comnunicatlon
difficulties.The applicationdeadline
is March1. Formore information,
contact: LanguageIntervention:
LeadershipTrainingProgram,Univers~ty
of Kansas,Bureauof ChildResearch,
ParsonsResearchCenter,Parsons,Kan.
67357.Tel. (317)421-6550,ext.395.

The Departmentof EducationalPsychology
at New YorkUniversityis sponsoringa
specialeducationsumnerabroadprogram
in Denmark. Participantscanworktoward
a M.A.degreein specialeducationor
studyas nonmatriculatedstudentsin July
andAugust. Twelvecreditsat $116per
creditare required. Inexpensive
accommodationsare available.For
information,contact:HelenKelly,New
YorkUniversity,64 PressAnnex,New
York,N.Y.10003. Tel. (212)598-2126or
2153.

.

,.
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EGIONALDO PROBLEM-SOLVING
PPLICATIONSREQUESTED

he developmentaldisabi1ities programof
he MinnesotaDepartmentof Energy,
lanningand Developmentrecently
nnouncedthat applicationfor regional
roblem-solvinggrantswill be accepted
ntil April 15, 1983. This is the second
ear that funds up to $100,000are
eingmade availableunder a grant from
he McKnightFoundation.

he grant program is designedto offer
edificationsor solutionsto problems
hat affectthe qualityand quantityof
ervicesto personswith developmental
inabilities. Grants are for a periodof

year and are generallyless than
L,ooo. Purchaseof equipment,land or
uildingsis not permitted. Localmatch
f 25 percentof the totalprojectcost
s required.

rant informationand applicationforms
laybe obtainedfrom: Ron Kaliszewski,
developmentalDisabilities Program,Room
:01,CapitolSquareBldg.,550 Cedar St.,
t. Paul,Minn. 55101. Tel. (612)296-
~207.

:OURAGECENTEROFFERSSIX-WEEKCOURSE
“ORPARENTS

\ six-weekcourseon how parentscan
)ecomemore effectivein helpingtheir
:hildrenreach their potentiallearning
;kill,will be held on Mondays,from 7-9
).m.,startingFeb.28. Thecourse
:itleis ‘ManagingYour Child’sBehavior:
improvingLearningSkills.” Fee is $2
]ersessionor $12 total. Make check
]ayableto MargotLaird,instructor,and
;endwithname,addressandphonenumber

AnnettePantel,CourageCenter,3915
ioldenValleyRd.,GoldenValley,Minn.
55422.

February1983

SOCIALSECURITYBENEFITSREINSTATED

Last December,FederalDistrictCourt
Judge Earl Larsonorderedthe Social
SecurityAdministration(SSA)to restore
supplementalsecurityand disability
insurancebenefitsto over 800
Minnesotanswhose benefitshad been
deniedor terminated. The precedent-
settingdecisionwas the resultof a
class actionsuit filed againstthe U.S.
Departmentof Healthand Human Services
by the MentalHealthAssociationof
Minnesota(MHAM)and four individuals
with mental illness.

The suit chargedthe SSA with changing
its evaluationprocessesfor determining
an applicant’seligibilityfor benefits
based on medicalcriteriawithout
considerationof the person’sabilityto
performwork or hold a jot). Accordingto
Judge Larson’sdecision,the new process
is illegal,and “arbitrary,capricious,
irrationaland an abuseof discretion.“

The decisionhas far-reaching
implications. It affectsall six states
in the SSA’SRegion5 (Minnesota,
Wisconsin,Illinois,Michigan,Ohio and
Indiana)and means restorationof
monthlybenefitsrangingfrom $289 to
$439toover15,000peoplewithmental
illnessin these states. Becauseof
terminationsand denialsof benefits,
many peoplehave been forcedto subsist
on generalassistancefunds or have been

‘- facedwith returnto statehospitals.

.



ACTIONALERTTEAMS: AN OPPORTUNITYFOR
CITIZENINVOLVEMENT

me MinnesotaConrnitteefor the
Handicapped(MCH)is establishingaction
~iertteamsthroughoutthe state. MCH is
seekingindividualswho will writeor
calltheirstateand nationallegislators
beforekey votes. No attendanceat
meetingsis required. As statedbv
MollyWoehrlin,MCH coordinator,‘Our
abilityto influencelegislatorsis in
directproportionto the numberof
communicationsfromconstituents.We
mustmobilizethe largenumberof people
who supporthandicappedcitizensso their
voicesmay be heard.” Pleasesendthe
followinginformationto MollyWoehrlin,
MinnesotaCoimnitteefor the Handicapped,
ActionAlertTeam,302 MapleSt.,
Northfield,$linn.55057: flame,address,
phone,legislativedistrictnumber,
whetherprofessionalor parent,and
interestarea (e.g.,specialeducation,
rehabilitation,residential,etc.).

EARLYINTERVENTIONRESEARCHINSTITUTE
~

The ExceptionalChildCenterat Utah
StateUniversitywas recentlyawardeda
$1.8million,five-yearcontractto
establishthe EarlyChildhoodResearch
Institute(ECRI). The grantwas awarded
by the SpecialEducationRehabilitation
ServicesOfficeof the U.S. Departmentof
Education.ECRIwill focus its research
on efficacyand cost-effectiveness.

The researchstaffis requesting
informationaboutothersimilarresearch
effortsand alsodesiresinformationon
populationsof childrenthat could
possiblybe utilizedin theirresearch.
To shareinformation,pleasecontact:
GlendaCaste,Ph.D.,ProjectDirector,
ECRI,ExceptionalChildCenter,Utah
StateUniversity,Logan,Utah 84322.
Tel. (801)759-2029.

MINTERWOODSNOW ACCESSIBLE

WildernessInquiryII is offeringa
seriesof four~daywintertripsandone
three-dayworkshopnearthe Boundary
WatersCanoeAreafor peoplewith
physicaldisabilitiesand nondisabled
persons. No experienceis necessaryand
most gear is provided. The costis $100
for tripsand $35 for the workshop.
Financialassistanceis availablefor
thosewho need it and no oneis turned
awayfor lackof funds. Tripdatesare
Feb. 23-27and March2-6. The workshop
will be heldMarch11-13at the
EnvironmentalLearningCenternear
Isabella,Minn. For furtherinformation
and applicationforms,contact:
WildernessInquiryII,29294thAv. S.,
SuiteO, Minneapolis,Minn.55408. Tel.
(612)827-4001.

SLIDE/TAPEPROGRAMFOR TEENAGERS’
AVAILABLE

The Associationfor RetardedCitizens
(ARC)of St. Paulhas produceda
slide/tapepresentationentitled‘I Never
ThoughtAboutIt.” This is a
straightforward,nontechnicallookat how
carefulchoicesmade by teenagerscan
help to reducethe incidenceof mental
retardationand otherhandicapping
conditions.

Why a teenageaudience? Becausetheyare
tomorrow’sparents--andtoo often
today’s. Childrenbornto youngteenage
parentsrun a muchhigherriskof
physicalandmentaldefectsthanthe
generalpopulation.

AhmadRashad,formerMinnesotaViking,
narratesthe program. Interviewswith
teenagersrevealwhat it is liketo be 1S
with a retardedchild.

Purchasepriceof the tapeis $59.50. To
preview,or for more information,
contact: ARC St. Paul,65 E. Kellogg,
Suite437, St. Paul,Minn.55101. Tel.
(612)224-3301.



AUTISMLIBRARYPRESENTEDTO GILLEITE
CHILDREN’SHOSPITAL

The TwinCitiesSocietyfor Autistic
‘Childrenhas selectedGilletteChildren’s
Hospital,St. Paul to receivea special
researchcollectionon autism. It is
partof the NationalFootballLeague
Charities’$15,000grant awardedto the
NationalAssociationfor Childrenand
AdultswithAutism. The library
replicatesthe referencecollectionat
the Universityof PittsburghGraduate
Schoolof PublicHealth,coveringthe
fieldsof medicine,education,nutrition
and psychology.Parents,teachers,
studentsand professionalsmay use the
librarylocatedat UniversityAv. and
JacksonSt. in St. Paul. Tel. (612)291-
2848,ext. 105.

. ..

PUBLICATIONS

Citizensin Actionis a booklet
publishedby the Leagueof WomenVoters
of Minnesotathat servesas a guideto
citizenparticipationin governmentat
all levels. It is full of specific
information,from how to find parking,to
how to preparetestimonyor registeras a
lobbyist.The priceis S4 plusS1.50for
postage. Contact: Leagueof ilomen
Votersof tiinnesota,555 tiabashaSt.,
St. Paul,Minn.55102. Tel. (612)224-
5445.

A Guidebookfor ManaginqSpeechand
SwallowingProblemsby DouglasE. Fox.
Thisnewlypublishedand informative61-

EVENTS

Feb.7-8

“Sexualityand theMentallyHandicapped”
is a workshopfor professionalsto be
held at PlannedParenthoodof Minnesota
.in St. Paul. Registrationfee: $50,not
includinglunch. Formore information,
contact: Departmentof Educationand
Training,PlannedParenthoodof
Minnesota,1965FordPkwy.,St. Paul,
Minn. Tel. (612)698-2401.

March4

“ThePerfectFit”workshopwill address
postinstitutionalplanningfor patients
and families. It is designedfor social
workers,nursesand discharge
coordinatorsin rehabilitation,homecare
and acuteand long-termcare. The fee is
S50. Contact: Registrar,SisterKenny
Insitute,800 E. 28thSt.,Minneapolis,
Flinn.55407. Tel. (612)874-4300.

March28-29

“Student-Use,MediaFor Severely
!iandicappedLearners:Microcomputersand
YOU” is the themeof the SixthAnnual
Symposiumto be heldat the Opryland
Hotel,Nashville,Term. Emphasisis on
how teacherscan use newmediaand
methods. Registrationis $70. Contact:
“InstructionalMediaProductionProject,
Box 318,GeorgePeabodyCollegefor
Teachers,Nashille,Term.37203.

pageguideis intendedto help understand
andmanagespeechand swallowingchanges
experiencedby personswith hereditary
ataxiaor relateddisorders. The price
is $6.50for membersof the National
AtaxiaFoundationand $14.50for
nonmembers.Mailrequestwith checkto:
NationalAtaxiaFoundation,6681Country
ClubDrive,Minneapolis,Minn.55427.



YEARNINGFOR LEARNING

fie stateDevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgramOfficehas acquiredseveral
education,trainingand resourcematerials. Theymay be borrowedfromeach
of the regionalDevelopmentalDisabilitiesofficesand fromthe stateprogram
officein St. Paul. Eachmonth,thissectionof DO InformationExchanqe
highlightsselectionsfromtheseresourcesto provideinformationto
potentialbuyers. The followingselectionsare availablefromthe stateDO
programofficeonly.

BehaviorModificationSkills:A
CompleteTraininqProqram, P. L. Brown
andR.J.Presble.ResearchMedia.Inc..
1974. This is a-self-contained,’multil
mediaprogramaboutthe basicsin
behaviormodification.The materials
(includingslide/tapes)are not
instructor-dependent,and no special
backgroundor trainingis requiredeither
to administeror takethe,program.The
trainingpackageconsistsof five
independentbut interrelatedunits: Unit
1, ObservingBehavior;Unit 2, Increasing
Behavior;Unit.3,DecreasingBehavior;
g~i~4, CreatingNW 3shzvior;andUnit
5, Iiiplementingthe System.

)!etropolitanCouncilDD ?rogram

Communicatingwith theHandicapped:
The BottomLine&NationalMediaMaterials
Centerfor SeverelyHandicappedpersons,
VanderbiltUniversity,1981. Thisis an
in-servicetrainingpackagefor thosewho
workwith nonverbalhandicapped
children. The programaddressesthree
questions: How can I get the children’s
attention?What are theysaying? Hc)t
can I tell? Sound/slidepresentations
reinforcethe ideathatall children,
eventhe most profoundlyretarded,do
havesomenonverbalcommunication.The
more receptivetzachersand caregivers
are to thisc:~uni~ati~n, ~b~ ~as;~r~h~
dailytasksof careandeducationcan
become.
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The DevelopmentalDisabilitiesTask Force
announcesthe fol1owing informational SERVICES
forumsas part of its CAP~CITY-BUILDING
SERIES: HearinqAid Loan Proqram

May 20 The Relationshipof Evaluation MetropolitanArearesidentswith hearing
1-3 p.m. and the IndividualProgram

Plan (IPP)

!une14 MedicalIssues
2-3:30p.m.

Aug. 9 CommunicationDisorders
2-3:30p.m.

Sept.9 Issuesand OptionsRelatedto
1-3 p.m. ElderlyMentallyRetarded

People

The forumswifllfocuson peoplewith
developmentaldisabilities,--thosewho
have severe,chronichandicapsand are in
needof specializedor adaptedservices.
A specialnoticegivinginformationon the
speakerswillbe sentto readerspriorto
each event.

The forumsare open to the public. They
will be held at the MetropolitanCouncil,
300 MetroSquareBuilding,7th and Robert
Sts.,St. Paul,Minn. Admissionis free
and no registrationis necessary. For
more information,call Toni Lippertat
(612)291-6364.

impairmentsmay be eligibleto participate
in CourageCenter’shearingaid loan
program. The programlendsreconditioned
hearingaidsto peoplewho can’taffordto .
buy them. ~

To be eligiblefor the program,# person
must be reconnendedfor a hearingaid by a
CourageCenteraudiologist,financially
unableto purchasea hearingaid and
ineligibleto receivefundsfor this
purposefrom publicassistanceprogramsor
insurancecompanies.

For more information,contactthe
audioloy departmentat CourageCenter.
Tel. (6?2)588-0811.

SpeechTherapySessions

St. PaulRehabilitationCenteroffers
clinicalspeechand languagetherapy
serviceson Tuesdayand Thursdayevenings,
4t08p.m. Servicesofferedinclude
speechand languagescreenings,
evaluations,consultations,therapyand
inservicetrainingfor peoplewith
communicationdisorders.

For information,callthe centerat (612)
227-8471or 227-3779(TTY).



JanitorialServiceAvailable

ComnunityEmployment,a countysubsidized
janitorialservice,employsmentally
retardedadultsgraduatingfrom
residentialfacilitieswho are living
independentlyin the conlnunity.
Constructionfirmsor buildingmanagersin
needof janitorialservicesare urgedto
contactthisemploymentprogram,whichis
operat~dby AID Homes.

Currentserviceareaincludessouthern
Ramseyand HennepinCountiesand northern
DakotaCounty.

For furtherinformation,or for free
serviceestimates,contactKarlForsberg,
AID Homes,Inc.at (612)452-4264.

VocationalSkillTraininqExpands
Program

Rise,Inc.,a vocationalskilltraining
service,is offeringa specializedprogram
for assistantsin autobodyrepairwork.
The programis conductedat two training
sites: BlaineAutoBodyand Spring
LakeBus Company. To be acceptedin the
autobody repairassistantprogram,an
individualmust completea vocational
evaluationat Rice,Inc.,and demonstrate
goodworkbehavior.

For informationon admission,or to use
thisservice,callBarbByarsat (612)786-
8334.

ConsultingFirmsOffersServices

LifeResources,Inc. is a consultingfirm
thatoffersservicesto developmentally
delayedor multi-handicappedpeopleas
well as to parentsand staffwho workwith
them. Servicesincludeindividual
assess~mtwithfollow-up,inservice
train~ Iandworkshops,and program
consu” ;ionby qualifiedmental
W21WdCL!tYI professionals.

For more information,contactLinda
Motoyoshi,OTR,LifeResourcesInc.,17950
JacquardPath,Lakeville,Minn.55044.
Tel. (612)435-7551.SpeechTherapy
Sessions

TravelInformationAvailable

Thereare approximately20 agenciesand
organizationsin the United-Statesthat
servedisabledtravelers..The central
sourcefor informationaboutthesegroups
is MobilityInternationalUSA (MIUSA).
MIUSAis a nonprofitassociationoffering
informationabouttravelopportunities,
internationalconferences,a travel
attendantnetworkand student
internships.Emphasisis placedon low-
costopportunities.

For furtherdetails,contactMobility
International,P.O.Box 3551,Eugene,
Ore.97407.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

UnitedNationsProclaimsDecadeof
Disabled

On Dec.3, 1982,the UnitedNations
proclaimedthe period1983-92as the
“Decadeof DisabledPersons.”

The GeneralAssemblyunanimouslyapproved
a resolutionadoptinga WorldProgramof
Actionfor DisabledPersonsand companion
resolutionson the Decadeof Disabled
Persons. Bothurgethe worldconmwnityto
intensifyefforton behalfof the world’s
one-halfbillionpeoplewithdisabilities.

In supportof thisprogram,the National
Officeon Disability,successorto the
UnitedStatesCouncilfor the
InternationalYearofDisabledPersons,
will inauguratethe Decadeof Disabled
Personsin the UnitedStateswitha
nationaldisabilityawarenesscampaign.
The campaignwill includea national
posterprogramsponsoredby EastmanKodak
co.,a nationalAdvertisingCouncil
televisioncampaignsponsoredby
WestinghouseCorp.and a $25,000cormnunity
awardsprogramsponsoredby the MacArthur
Foundation.

For furtherdetails,contactLinda
Schultz,NationalOfficeon Disability,
1575NW. Eye St., Washington,D.C. 20005.

-..

-.



“HandicappedParkingttBill Passedby
.eqis1ature

Becauseof a bill passedby the State
Legislaturerecently,peoplewho park
illegallyin parkingspacesfor the
handicappedwill have to pay a minimum
fineof $25, an increaseof $10 fromthe
previousfine levied. Stricter
enforcementof the law is also
incorporatedintothe bill. The law also
addsprotectionfor disabledand non-
disableddriversby requiringthat
‘handicappedparking’signsbe permanently
fixed. Previously,caseshave beencited
wherean able-bodieddriverparkedin
a’handicappedparking’spot aftermoving
the pedestal-stylesign to anotherspace,
whereuponthe driverin that space
receiveda ticket. .

GovernorPerpichis expectedto signthe
newly-passedbill shortly.

Newsfrom ValueVillage

ieoplemakinga donationof used
furniturein good conditionto Value
Villagethriftstoresin Minneapolis
by May 15, are eligibleto participatein
a drawingfor a weekendfor two at the
SheratonInn Northwestin BrooklynPark.
ValueVillageis operatedby the
MinneapolisAssociationfor Retarded
Citizens(MARC). Its proceedssupport
theirprogramsfor the benefitof retarded
peopleand theirfamilies.

The winningname will be drawnon May 26
duringthe association’sannualmeetingat
MountOlivetLutheranChurch. OonorS
don’thave to be presentto win.

For more information,call Mary Forbergat
(612)866-3633.

RECREATIONALACTIVITIES

MetropolitanOpera Performance

The MetropolitanOperaCo. of New York is
offeringa free benefitperformanceon May
17, 11 a.m.to noon,for childrenand
adultswho arementallyretarded.

OperaPerformance(Continued)

The performancewill be in the
O’ShaughnessyAuditoriumat the Collegeof
St. Catherinein St. Paul. It is an
informalpresentationof instrumentaland
vocalmusicby severalmembersof the
operaand has beenwell-receivedin past
years. Reservationsare requiredbecause
of limitedseatingcapacity;chaperoneand
transportationmust be provided.

For more information,or for a sign-up
sheet,contactPat Schenk,Associationfor
~~~~rdedCitizensSt. Paul,65 E. Kellogg

St. Paul,Minn.55101. Tel. (612)
224-~:01.

BenefitPerformance

A benefitperformanceof the play,“Of
Feathers,Bellsand Seashells,”will be
presentedby membersof the Exceptional
TheaterApril22, 7:30p.m. at the Hallie
~~ B~~~~CommunityCenter,270 Kent St.,
. . Proceedsfrom the performance

will be usedfor Camp New Hope’scamper -
scholarshipprogram.

ExceptionalTheatergivesmentally
retardedpeoplean opportunityto apply
theircreativeskillsand talentsin a
theatricalsetting. Performingwith the
groupwill be the FlyingCarpetTheater
Companyof MinneapolisandAdam Granger,
formerlywith the PowdermilkBiscuitBand.

Ticketscost$5 ($2.50for low-income
people). Theywill be soldat the door,
butmay be obtainedin.advanceby calling
GregLaisat (612)827-4001.Parkingis
availableand the buildingis accessible.

CAMPINGINFORMATION

CampinqProqramat Camp Couraqe

Childrenand adultswith physical
disabilitiesor speech,hearingand vision
impairmentsare encouragedto registerfor
surmnersessionsat CampCourage,which is
nearMapleLake,and CourageNorth,which
is on LakeGeorgein northernMinnesota.



.
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Camping(Continued

In an accessiblesettingand undermedical
supervision,camperscan enjoytraditional
sumneractivitiessuchas fishing,
swimning,boatingand horsebackriding.

More informationaboutthe campingprogram
is availablefromCampCourage,3915
GoldenValleyRd.,GoldenValley,Minn.
55422. Tel. (612)588-0811.

CampScheduleAvailable

The sumnerscheduleof IndianChiefCamp,
a programof the MinneapolisAssociation
for RetardedCitizens(MARC),has been
prepared. To obtaina copy,contactMARC,
2344NicolletAv. S.,Minneapolis,Minn.
55404. Tel. (612)874-6650.

New Campfor Children

The YMCACampIhduhapiat Lake
Independencewestof Minneapolisis the
siteof Minnesota’sfirstcampfor
childrenwithepilepsy. The camp is for
girlsand boys,age 7 to 12.

The YMCAcounselorswillreceivespecial
traininqin the careand treatmentof
seizure;.A pediatricneurologist,
nursesand othertrainedprofession’
will assistthe campstaff.

Thisnew camp is the resultof the
combinedeffortsof the MinnesotaEp.
League,GilletteChildren’sHospital
the ComprehensiveEpilepsyProgram.

s

lepsy
and

Formore information,calltoll-free(800)
~~~G7932or, in the MetropolitanArea,340-

.

WORKSHOPS,CONFERENCES

April22

“Cognitive-BehavioralProceduresfor
Workingwith IndividualsWho areMentally
Retarded”is a conferencethatwillfocus
on developingexpertiseneededto teach
mentallyretardedclientsthemore complex
problemsolvingskills.

Conference(Continued)

The conferencewillbe heldat the Earle
BrownContinuingEducationCenteron the
St. Paulcampusof the Universityof
Minnesota.Registrationfee is $52which
includestuition,materials,lunchand
refreshmentbreaks.

Formore information,contactMaryKay
Wood,ContinuingEducationin Social
Work, 197 Armory,15 SE. ChurchSt.,
Minneapolis,Minn.55455. Tel. (612)373-
5831.

April30

The Minnesotachapterof the American
Associationon MentalDeficiency
will sponsora workshopon the use and
monitoringof psychotropicdrugusewith -
peoplewho arementallyretarded. The “
workshopwill be heldat the Plymouth
Radissonfrom9 a.m.to 3:30p.m.
Speakersandtheirtopicsinclude: Dr.
MarilynJensen,St. CloudState
University,psychotropicdrugaction,side
effectsand researchfromexperimental -
appliedsettings;Dr. EricErrickson,St.
CloudStateUniversity,psychotropicdrug
use in statehospitalsand conmnity
facilities,andrequirementsfor
monitoringappliedto the Welschvs. Noot
case;Dr.Ron Landblom,RamseyCounty
MentalHealthCenter,clinicalusesof
pyschotropicdrugs;and JohnKalachik,
CambridgeStateHospital,monitoringof
drugsideeffectsand documentationof
drugefficacy.

Costof the workshopwillbe $35,which ‘
includeslunch. For registration
materialscontactMaryTjosvoldat Camilia -
RoseGroupHome,11800XeonBlvd.,Coon
Rapids,Minn. Tel. (612)755-8489.
Anotherworkshopon thissubjectwillbe
held in Willmaron May 14. For
informationon thatworkshop,contactBev
Hegleson,PresbyterianFamilyFoundation,
901MemorialPkwy.,Willmar,Minn.56201.
Tel. (612)235-5898.

May 13

See the statesupplementfor detailson
the conference,‘PreventingSexual
Abuse”ofAdolescentswith Disabilities.”--
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STUDYCONFIRMSEFFECTIVENESSOF FAMILY
SUBSIDY

The MentalRetardationFamilySubsidy
Programgreatlyenablesfamiliesto care
for theirmentallyhandicappedchildat
home. This is a majorconclusionof a
studyscheduledfor publicationthis
month. The surveywillbe a partof the
PolicyAnalysis Series: IssuesRelatedto
Welschvs. Levine. It is a cooperative
effortbetweenthe Departmentof Family
SocialScienceat the”Universityof -
Minnesota,the Departmentof PublicWelfare
andthe MinnesotaDevelopmental
DisabilitiesProgramOffice.

Launchedin 1976,thementalretardation
familysubsidyprogramhasbeenan
:perimentalattemptto providefinancial

Incentivesand home-basedservicesto
familieswithhandicappedchildrenin their
own homes. The intenthas beento prevent
or forestallout-of-homeplacementin
fostercarehomes or institutions.

Currently,187Minnesotafamiliesreceive
subsidiesaveraging$245a monthto cover
the additionalexpensesincurredbecauseof
theirchild’sdisability.For example,a
familycan purchaserespitecare,special
equipment,clothing,familycounseling,
camping,medicaland dentalcare. The
program is designed’tocomplementand not
duplicateother human services.

Telephoneinterviewswere conductedwith37
familieswho haveparticipatedin the
familysubsidyprogram. The familieswere
askedhow the programenablesthemto cope
witheverydaylife. Familyfunctioningon
whichthe subsidyhas had the greatest
effectinclude:purchaseof specialitems
neededby the child,purchaseof respite
careand an enhancedabilityto attendto
lechild’sneeds.

April 1983

Family Subsidy Study (Continued~..
The studywillbe sentto thoseon the ~
Seriesmailinglist. Othersmay request“.
copiesby contacting:Developmental .
DisabilitiesProgramOffice.201 Ca~itol‘ ‘
Square Bldg. St: Paul,Mini.551011 Tel.
(612)296-4018.

NATIONALCONFERENCEON COMPUTERSFOR . “
PERSONSWITH DISABILITIESSET

.K

The firstinterdisciplinarynational
conferenceaddressingmicrocomputer:’
technologyfor disabledpersonswill’be - “
heldat the LeamingtonHotelin -
Minneapolis,Sept.12-14,1983. It wil_lbe
cosponsoredby the Universityof Wisconsin-
Stoutand the-publishersof ~losingthe-Gap --
(GTG),a specialnewspaperaboutcomputers-.
for peoplewithhandicar)s.Buddand = -
Delores’Hagenof Hender~on,Minnesota,are
the publishersof CTG.

Accordingto DeloresHagen,“This
conferenceis designedto encouragecross-
pollinationof microcomputertechnology
informationfrom severaldisciplines. So
many of the hardwaremodificationsare
comingfromthe vocationalrehabilitation
sideand so muchof the control.softwareis
coming from education,it’s necessaryto
bringthe twodisciplinestogetherto share
informationand learnwhat is new in both
fields.~

The conferencewillfeatureover75 one-
hoursessionsand 6 three-hourworkshops.
Formore information,contact: Officeof
ContinuingEducation,Universityof
Wisconsin-Stout,Menomonie,Wis.54751,or
Closingthe Gap,P.O.Box 68, Henderson,
Minn.56044. Tel. (612)~.

“@p&s-7.’
.- .
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TRAININGOPPORTUNITIES

ContinuingEducationin SocialWork ‘~fers,
%mer Seminarsat Universityof M:: .sota

A numberof seminarsare scheduledbetween
June6 and June28, 1983at the Nolte
Centeron the Minneapoliscampusof the
Universityof Minnesota.Someof the
topicsthatmay be of interestto persons
in the fieldof developmentaldisabilities
are:

- Maritaland FamilyCounseling:Systems
Approach;

- OvercomingAngerand Resistancein
Clients;

- Supervision:The Interplayof Clinical
andAdministrativeRoles;

- FinancialDistressas a Counseling
Issue; and

- Appearingin Court: Strategiesand
Techniques.

For more information.contact:Jovce

Minnesota,107Armory,15 SE. Church
Minneapolis,Minn.55455. Tel. (612PA-.

Portner,ProgramCoo~dinator,-Cont~nuing
Educationin SocialWork.Universityof

St.,
373-

ManagementContinuingEducationCour:
Offeredat RochesterCenter

The followingcourseswill be offeredin
Rochester,Minnesota,for peoplein
businessand humanservices: .

- April 12, Long-RangePlanning;
- May 5, EffectiveDecisionMaking;and
- May 18,TimeManagement.

Dr. NelsonOtto,presidentof Anticipatory
Sciences,Inc.will serveas instructor.
For furtherinformation,contact: Beryl
Bynan,Universityof Minnesota,Rochester
Center,1200S. Broadway,Rochester,Minn.
55901. Tel. (507)288-4584or (612)224-
3106.

PUBLICATIONS

MaterialsList1982-83,compiledby the”
UnitedCerebralPalsyAssociation,provides
a numberof resourcesavailablethrough’
thisnationalorganization,suchas:
publications,audio-visuals,reprintsand
displays. For a freecopyof the list,
contact: UnitedCerebralPalsy
Associations,Inc.,666 E. 34thSt.,New
York,NY 10016. -.-.

New Catalog:937 Bestsellers. The
GovernmentPrintingOfficein Washington~‘=
D.C.has publisheda freecatalogof nearly
a thousandof themost popularbooks
publishedby the U.S.Government.Contact:
New Catalog,Superintendentof Documents,
Washington,D.C.20402.

StateFamilySupport/CashSubsidy .,
Proqrams,by Marion Bates,is a r+eport e
thatsutnnarizeslaws,”policiesandZrograms
in various states thatprovidespec:ial--
supportto familieswith a disabled =
member. It pointsout that in 1975
Minnesotabecamethe firststatettiprovide
directcashassistanceto families; (See -‘-
featurearticleon pageone of thisst~te_.
supplement.)For copiesof this-mportl -
contact: WisconsinCouncilon
DevelopmentalDisabilities,P.O.Box 7851,
Madison,Wis. 53707. Tel. (608)266-7826.

Centsitivity:A Self-HelpGuideto
PresentingAwarenessWorkshopswas
developedby the Center for ducationfor
Non-TraditionalStudents(CENTS)to teach
postsecondaryeducatorshow to present
workshopson physicaldisability.
Availablefor $22from:JerryBergdahl,731
21stAv. S.,Minneapolis,Minn. ~el. (612)
330-1137or (612)330-1139(TTY).

SexualAbusePamphletsfor Parentsand
Adolescents.The MinnesotaProgramfor
Victimsof SexualAssault(MPVSA)has
developedtwo pamphletson-preventing
sexualabuseof adolescentswith
disabilities:&e Childrenwith
DisabilitiesVulnerableto SexualAbuse?
for parents)and Say !NoGet AwayTell

ith limitedreading
ability).Contact:Peq Exlev.MPVSA.430
Someonem(forpersonsw

. . - .
MetroSquareBldg.,St: Paul:“Minn.65101.
Tel. (612)296-7084.



MINNESOTAVOLUNTEER.HONORED

volunteerrecognitionawardwas recently
presentedto Gene Deterlingof Orono,Minnesota,
who founded the NationalPrader-WilliSyndrome
Association(NPWSA). The award was presentedby
Jean Elder, cormnissionerof the Developmental
DisabilitiesAdministrationin Washington,D.C.

Deterlinghelped to form NPWSA in lg75 while
living in Harvard,Massachusetts,prior to moving
to Minnesota. Membershipof the organization
has grown to 900 individualsand familiesfrom
all 50 states’and eightothercountries.The
organizationhasmaintainedthe volunteerspirit
of itsfounderby not relyingon outsidefunding
sourcesand is run completelyby volunteers.

Prader-WilliSyndrome is an uncommoncondition
resultingfrom a birth defect that occurs
sporadicallywithno knowncause. It is
characterizedby lackof muscletone,lackof
sexualdevelopment,dysfunctionof the
centralnervoussystemand symptomssuchas
insatiableappetite,mentalretardationand
behaviorproblems.

Cormore information,contactthe National
“ader-WilliSyndromeAssociation,5515Malibu

Dr. Edina,Minn.55436. Tel. (612)933-0113.

EVENTS

April9

The DeafnessEducationand Advocacy
Foundation(D.E.A.F)will hold its third “
annualmeeting and banquet at the Fox and
Hounds restaurant,InterstateHwy. 35E and
E. LarpenteurSt., St. Paul, Minn. The
guest speakerwill be Dr. RobertG.
Sanderson,Utah Departmentof Vocal
Rehabilitation.

The socialhourwill beginat 5:30p.m.and
the banquetat 7:30p.m. Cost:$14. For
more information,contact:D.E.A.F.,47
SE. BedfordSt.,Minneapolis,Minn.55414.

Events(Continued)

‘PreventingSexualAbuse of Adolescents
with Disabilities,”Holiday Inn, Nicollet
Av., Minneapolis,Minnesota,is a one-day
conferenceto present innovativematerials
for educationof disabledadolescentsand
their parentsabout preventingsexual
abuse. The conferenceis designedfor
thosewho workcloselywithdisabled
adolescents.The.$20registrationfeii’. -
includesconferencematerials,lunchand
coffee. .- --

Contact: BonnieO’Day,Coordinator,Sexual
AbuseEducationfor DisabledAdolescents-
Project,MinnesotaProgramfor Victimsof
SexualAssault,430MetroSquareBldg., .
St. Paul,Minn.55101. Tel. (612)296- ~~
7084. .1!

May 23-27
.:.-... ..
.-

,,.

‘PASSIntroductoryWorkshop,”Holiday-Inn,
StevensPoint,Wis. The methodologyof ~
usingProgramAnalysisof Servic&Systems ~=
(PASS)willbe presentedat this
intensiveworkshop. For inform~t!on~,--- -
contact: TerriJohnson,Wiscorisfin-
Coalitionfor Advocacy,30 W. MifflinSt.,
Suite508,Madison,Wis. ‘537030 Tel.
(608)251-9600.

July19

‘Workshopon PhysicalandMedical
Complicationsof Educatingthe Handicapped”
willbe heldat St. CloudState
University.Thisworkshopis designedto
trainindividualsin an integrative
educationaltreatmentapproachwitha total
childfocus. Dr. Eva Gadberrywillbe the
instructor.Formore information,contact:
Departmentof SpecialEducation,St. Cloud
StateUniversity,St. Cloud,Minn.56301.

. . - .



YEARNI~~GFOR LEARNIilG

L

The stateDevelopmentalDi:abiliti. ProgramOfficehas acquiredseveral
education,trainingand resourcem,:crials. They may be borrowedfrom each
of the regionalDevelopmentalDisabilitiesofficesand from the stateprogram
officein-StoPaul. Eachmonth,this sectionof DD InformationExchanqe-
highlightsselectionsfrom theseresourcesto provideinformationto
potentialbuyers.

Methodsof Instructionfor Severely PsYcINFORETROSPECTIVE:Abstracted
HandicappedStudents,W. Sailor,B.Wilcox, Biblioqraphies,AmericanPsychological
and L. Brown (Eds.), Paul H. Brooks, Association,1982.Vol. I.,Mental
Publisher,1980. Trends-andimplications Retardation% 1971-1980. Vol. II, Learninq
for the 1980sin serving.personswith and ConrnunicationDisorders,1970-1980.”-
severehandicapsare explored. Thisbook The significanceof theoreticaland
revealsnewtechnologies developedduring empirical.researchoftenbecomesappare~t“’
the Dast decade. The book is intendedto onlywith time. An historicalperspective

.

equip teacherswith a new set of tactics
for the deliveryof educationalprogramsin
publicschoolsand the comnunity. The 10
chaptersby contributingauthorsaddress
assessment,instruction,measurementand
research.

This selectionmay be obtainedfrom the
regionaldevelopmentaldisabilitiesoffices
as well as from the stateDD programoffice.

MetropolitanCouncilDD Program
300”MetroSquareBuildfng
7thandRobertSts.
St.Paul,MN 55101

is requiredto detecttrendsand developing
areasof study. For this reason,a 10-year
retrospectivebibliographyis an
appropriatemethodfor revealing
developmentsin the literatureand the ‘
currentunderstandingin a specificarea. 7 P
Eachvolumecontains3,000abstracts,
arrangedin threemajor areas:1) ~heories;
researchand assessment;2) treatmentan~
rehabilitation;and 3) educationalissues.
Availablefrom-thestateDD programoffice
only. Tel. (612)296-4018. -

BulkRate
U.S.Postage

PAID
Mpls.Minn.

PermitNo. 1610-

“... ,=.
..-. -: -
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MetropolitanCouncil
300 A1etroSquareBuildin
St.Piiul,Minnesota55101
ToniLip}}ert:291-6364
Tom Chapel:291-6357

DisabilitiesProgramoftheMetropolitanHealthPkmningBoard

* ********************************

TheMetroRegionDevelopmentalDisabiUtiesTaskForce
of the

MetTq-olLtanHealthPlanningBoard~tropoUtan Council.-— ..— - .

.GIV.i.?m uou .toa PuM.icFotum
& & CAP~CTTY-BUILVING‘SERIES...

ASSESSMENT AND PLANNINGFOR INDIVIDUALS;

DOES NEED = ISF/IPP*?
*ISP - IndividualSenice Plan; IPP- IndividualPlan

p}J~s~~ :

*

*

*

GordonI&antz - TechnicalConsultant,MR FYogramDivision
Departmentof PublicWelfare

“[tihdCOW2ULUW Appkoptit AAAawnwt?”

!@.rryKudla - Tec.hrdcalConsultant,MI?ProgramDivision
Departmentof PublicWelfare

“TheU.L~{wwnceb&ecn ZSP14and IPP’4

Tha.izRu3atioti&pAZO M ti~ment”
JamesNelson- School Psychologist,District#916and

Administratorof ACRHanes,
ArxienHills,.Nthriescta

“HOW to AAAUAeC~okdina.tionbduxwn IPP’.J:

*
*
*
*
%
*
*
k
*
*

* **********************************

QUESSCNS FRCMTEE

DA= :
m:
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jo(jMetroSCU.2R.5LlmEr!! -
7th and~Ob:*w streets
St . %llj NEnnesota
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METRODO PROGRAMNOTES

Additionsto CurriculumLibrary

The MetropolitanDevelopmentalDisabilities
Programhas addedtwo new booksto its
curriculumlibrary. They are:

--Guideto MinnesotaFoundationsand
CorporateGivinqProqrams,Universityof
MinnesotaPress;and

--TheHandicapped:sSource,A Cataloqof
ComputerProductsand Services,
IntelligentConsumerElectronics.

The booksmay be borrowed by Metropolitan
Area residents for threeweeks.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

NominationsSoughtfor Award

CourageCenteris seekingnominationsfor
the Rose and Jay Phillips awards, granted
annually to fivemen and womenwho have
achievedoutstandingsuccessin their
vocationsdespiteseveredisabilities.
Nominationformsmay be obtainedfrom
CourageCenter,3915GoldenValleyRd.,
GoldenValley,Minn.55422. Tel. (612)
588-0811,Ext.217. Nominationsmust be
receivedby June 1.

InformationNeeded

A memberof the NationalAssociationfor
the SeverelyHandicappedis lookingfor
materialson childrearinggearedtoward
parentswho arementallyhandicapped.
Books,otherpublications,slideprograms
or moviesto helpwith trainingare
needed.

Pleasesend informationto TerriBennett,
AnarilloStateCenterfor Human
~:~;opment,P.O. Box 3070,Amarillo,Tex.

.

Transit Policy

The Urban-MassTransportation
Administrationannouncesthat transit
servicesfor handicappedpeoplesuch as
dial-a-ride,sharedridetaxi,subscription
bus, van poolsand othersharedtransit

TransitPolicy(Continued)

arrangementsare eligiblefor federal
financialassistance.

The administrationstatesthat thistype
of transportationis more cost effective
and bettersuitedto specializedneeds,
especiallyin ruraland low-population
areaswheremass transitis oftennot
available. Federalfundsare availablefor
nonprofitagencisto plan and operate
transitservices,if it is decidedlocally
thatthe agencies’servicesare best served
by sharedtransitservices.

For more information,contactKennethE.
Bolton,Officeof Budgetand Policy,Rm. ,
9311,400 SM. 7th St.,Washington,O.C.
20590.

StateHospitalAdvocatesWill Reportto
BPW

PublicWelfareCommissionerLeonardLevine
announcedthat patientadvocatesin
Minnesota’seightstatehospitalsand two
statenursinghomeswill reportto his
officeinsteadof hospitaladministrators.
Internalaccountabilityof advocatesin
statehospitalshas been questionedby
consumergroupssuch as the MentalHealth
Associationof Minnesotaand the
Associationfor RetardedCitizensMinnesota.

Advocateshavebeenreportingto hospital
administratorssincethe positionswere
establishedin 1972. Accordingto Mental
HealthAssociation’snewsletter,advocates
were hiredand evaluatedin job reviewsby
the sameofficialtheyoftendealtwith
over treatmentissuesfor a particular
patient. Projectedbenefitsof the
reportingchangeare: increasedcredibility
of the advocates,bettersupervisionand
trainihg,and lesspressureto succumbto
institutionalpressures.

EpilepsyLeaqueSeeksResearchVolunteers

The MinnesotaEpilepsyLeagueneeds
volunteersto participatein an
anticonvulsantdrug studyat the Epilepsy
TreatmentCenter,VeteransAdministration
MedicalCenter,in Minneapolis.



,EnilepsyStudy (Continued~

I,lestudy concerns the effects of anti-
convulsantdrugs on human chromosomesand
reproductionmechanisms of the blood
cells.

Investigatorsare seeking male volunteers,
aged 20 to 45, who have been usingpheno-
barbital,Mysoline,Tegretol,Dilantin,or
any combinationfor thesedrugsfor at
least two years.

Also needed are men in this age group who
have had seizures,but have never been on
any medication to control them.

The study requires an interviewand one
small blood sample from the volunteers.
Results of the chromosomalanalysiswill be
available,free of charge, to each
participant.

For further information,call Karen Moore at
(612) 725-6767.

“-oup Home Tours

All interestedpeople, especiallyparents
of mentally retarded adolescentsand young
adults, are invited to tour group homes
and apartmentsfor mentally retarded
adults. The tour, which will be conducted
by the parent support and consumer
committeesof the Dakota County Association
for Retarded Citizens (ARC),will begin at
1 p.m. at the ARC office, 33 E.
Wentworth, Suite 105, W. St. Paul.
Participantswill car pool to group homes.

The followinghomesareincludedinthe
tour:

Thompson Avenue Group Home,West St. Paul;
--servesmoderately retarded residentswho
learn basic domestic skills;

SunnnitResidence,South St. Paul;
--15 residentswho are mildly or moderately
retarded live in apartments and learn
independentliving skills; and

Horizon Apartments,West St. paul;
--15residents who are mildly or moderately
retarded learn independentliving skills.

GroupHomeTour (Continued)

After the tour, a representativefrom AID
Conmnity LivingServiceswill talk to tour
participantsat the ARC office. Conxnunity
Living Services is a counselingservice for
adults living in the cotnnunityin their own\
apartments.

To sign up for the tour, call the ARC
office at (612) 457-2588. Deadline for
registrationis May 13.

CivilRiqhts Bill Introduced

Disabled people would get more state
civil rights protectionagainst
discrimination,accordingto a bill
introducedin the Legislature. Evidence
has shown that protectioncan be provided
at little or no cost. The bill was
introducedin the Senate by Sen. Spear and
in the House by Rep. Greenfield. Its first
hearing was March 16.

The bill, drafted by the Minnesota State
Council for the Handicapped,amends the
state Human Rights Act to incorporatemany
concepts from a federal civil rights law,
Section 504 of the 1973 Rehabilitation
Act. The major concept to be added to
state law, deals with provisionof
reasonableaccommodations. Basically,this
means changes that allow a disabled person
to perform equally on the job. In the
proposed amendment,employers are required
to talk to the disabled employee to decide
what reasonableaccommodationsare needed.
No accorrnnodationneed be provided if it
poses an !undue hardship” on the employer.
Specificstepsto determineunduehardship
are incorporatedinto the amendments.
Examples of reasonableaccommodationsare:
--provisionof ramps, brained materials,
flexible work hours, restructuringof tasks
and job sharing.

A recently published study by the
Departmentof Labor reported that 51
percent of acconnodationscost nothing and
30 percent cost between $1 and $50(?. Most
of the employers surveyed said the
acconrnodationswere not burdensome.



~-1 RightsBill (Continued)

m amendmentsin the bill include
~ ~ectionto ensurenondiscriminationin

puf)licservicesand publictransportation.
Specifically,servicesmust be providedin
a similargeographicarea,with equivalent
hours,fares,trip restrictionsand reponse
timesas is providedfor non-disabled
peoplein the comnunity.

For furtherinformation,contactPatti
Hague,MinnesotaStateCouncilfor the
Handicapped,208 MetroSquare,7th and
RobertSts.,St. Paul,Minn.55101. Tel.
(612)297-2029,or toll-free,(800)652-9747
Voiceand TDD.

BOOKS,PUBLICATIONS

Bulletinson HomeAccessibilityAvailable

The MinnesotaHousingFinanceAgency(MHFA)
has preparedtwo publicationson making
single-familyhomesmore accessiblefor
personswho are physicallydisabled.

The HomeAccessibilityInformationSeries
is a set of nine bulletlnsex~lainin~how
to modifyan existingsingle-~amily~ometo
increaseaccessibility.Eachbulletin
identifiesthe basicdesignprinciples
involved,generalconstructiondetailsto
follow,and estimatedcosts.Chargefor the
seriesis $4.50,plus $1 for postageand
handling.

The Cost of Accessibilityin New Sinqle
~amilyHomesisa 30-pagereportthat
evaluateshowa newconstructiondesigncan
be modifiedto provideaccessibilityfor a
personwith a physicaldisability.The
reportalsodiscussescosts,and
constructionelementsincludingunit size,
exteriorfeaturesand interiorspace,
hardwareand fixtures. The reportcosts
$4, plus $1 for postageand handling.

Furtherinformationmay obtainedfrom the
MHFA Home ImprovementDivision,333 Sibley
St., St. Paul, Minn. 55101. Tel. (612)296-
7608.

WORKSHOPS,CONFERENCES

A conferenceon ‘Geneticsof Developmental
Disabilities--FactorsInfluencingChild
Development,Uwill be held at the Atwood
Centerat St. CloudStateUniversity. It
will providean overviewand updateof
geneticsand developmentaldisabilities
for educators,parentsand health
professionals.

Key speakersincludeDr. RichardKing,
directorof MinnesotaGeneticServices
program,and Dr. RichardNelson,director
of the ComprehensiveDevelopmental
Disabilitiesprogramat GilletteChildren’s
Hospitalin St. Paul.

The registrationfee, ($10for educators -
and healthprofessionals,$5 for parents
and students),coversall program
materials,refreshmentsand lunch.
Preregistrationis required.

For furtherinformation,contactEd
Sootsman,CentralMinnesotaHealthSystems
Agency,113 DivisionSt., SaukRapids,
Minn.56379,tel. (612)253-2930.

May 21

The SpecialEducationAdvisoryCouncil
(SPEAC)of the MinneapolisPublicSchools
will sponsora conferenceexploringcurrent
and possiblefutureuse of computersin the
educationof studentswith handicaps. The
conferencewill be held at MichaelDowling
School, 3900W. RiverPkwy.,Minneapolis,
from 9:30 a.m.to 12:30p.m.

No preregistrationis requiredand there is
no charge. For more information,call
Poll Edmundsat (612)827-2966(days),or
(612;823-9482(evendns), or Dennis

?Ahlburgat (612)373-422 (days),or (612)
734-3002(evenings).

May 22-27

A five-day“PASSIntroductoryWorkshop,”
assessingservicequalityfrom a
normalizationperspectiveusingProgram
Analysisof ServiceSystems(PASS],will be-. . .held at the HolidayInn,Stevenspoint,WiS.

For more information,contactBarb
Billings,WisconsinCoalitionfor Advocacy,
30 WO MifflinStO, Suite508.Madison,
Wiso Tel. (608)249-5747or (608)251-9600.



SUMMER CAMPS AND RECREATION OPPORTUNITIES
REPRINTEDFROMPARENTTALKtCOURTESYOF

CiiIllllI:rlulldsllll>- Allll~llldalc,NN
Ages 5 andup,alllevulsofMN
Sessionsof S$ LLJysund one 11 diiySUSS1011
cost: $170 pcr scssfun
Concact:Bev Robertson

Rt, 3 BOX 162
Annundale,MN 55102
(612)274-8376

Indian,ChiefCump - Eden Prairie,MN
Ages 5 andup, all levelsof km
Sessionsof 6 days
OfieringsincludeTheatrein theWOIJLIS,

Sports& HealthCamp, BoundaryWucers
Canoe cripsand Day Camp

Chsc: S160forresidenciiilcamp session
$85for1 weekdaycamp

Cuncaut:KimKeprius
ARCMlnneJpolis
2344NicullccAVC. S.
Mpls.,MN 55404
(612)874-6650

Camp New Hope - McGregor,MN
Ages6 andup, all levelsof MR
Sessionsof 5-6 days
Offeringsincluderegularcampand

ExceptionalTheatreWorkshop
cast: $165forregularcampsession
Contact:GregLa~s

29294th Ave. S.
(612)827-4001
(218)426-3560(CaIilP)

CampWinneba~u- Caledonla,}M
Ages 6 and up, all levelsof fill
Sessionsof6 days
cost: $175persession
Contact:KarenMurray

Rc. 1, BOX hb
Caledonia,MN 55921
(507)724-2351

Camn H~nd In Hand - Marine-un-Sc. Crofx

impairment
One week - Aug. 7-12
Speech/languageservicesprovided fi
Cosc: $200 @O 4
Cuntact: Bob Polli.md

Courage Cencer
391S Colden Valley Rd.
GoldenValley,MN 55422
(612)588-0811

Camp Couragealso offersa fulluump
prugramfor physicallydisabledand specc.!l/
languagti/hearingimpairedpeoplewho tire
not mentallyhandicapped.

Camp Buckskin- Ely,MN
Ages 6-17, learnimgdisabled,mildMR
Two sessionsuf 5 weekseach
Intensivereadingund sulf-devulopnwncprugriuus
Contact:KalSCOII“Duffy”Bauct

3811W. Broddwuy
Robblnsdalc,MN 55422
(612)536-9749
(218)365-2121(camp)

Camp Confidence- Br~inerd,,MN
For groupsof all agesand abilicylevels.
Must bringown scuffand food
cost: None
Contacc:Dick Endres

Box 349
Brainerd,MN 56401
(218)828-2343
(218)829-7830(camp) “

Camp Knucson- Brainerd,MN
For handicappedchildren,adulcsand their

families
Sessions of one week, one for families too
Concact: Mike Muehlbach

LutheranSocialService
2414ParkAve.S.
Mpls.,MN 55404
(612)871-0221
(218)543-4232(camp)

(:umofurChildrenwithEoilepsy- Lake
Independence

Ages 7-21, dUCiSCiC & simihr di~~bilitie~ Ages /-1:, pclm~zyuLaswJ=L=UL=kJA..
TWOone-weeksessions One week session- June20-25 * * Z
Concacc: JulieBruwn cost: $125

-—--- . –-7,- --.—---- .,:..----:- -< ..”<l<DSY

“d~
Twin CitiesSocietyfar .luciscic Conracc:Tish Martinez

~w “

C~mprellensiveEpilepsyProgram
2S29 UllivecsiCyAve. SE
)[pls., ~~~ 55414
(012)37b-5031
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RuscvilIc tlay CiIIIII>
AgIX 16 atldup, umbuIiiLory
LocatedatCentralParkShu1tur,KOSCV1I1c
August1-26
cost: $35 resident,$75non-ctisidcnc
Contact:Cloria Johnson (738-7894)

D:lkut~lCountyAnc- RccrentIUIIUII1[mited
Various programs offcrcd duriug the sunmwr

and year-ruundformenta1lyrcturdcd
individuals.

Contact:GailColton(457-2588)
DdkotaCountyARC

SunsllincCunuectiunDtlyCmmp_
Ag~s 4 and up, autisticand similar

disabilities
Locatedat ArmatageNeighborhoodCentur,P@Is.
One month (August)
Transportationprovided
Contact:Mary Kay Carney ~560:5330)

Alternativesfor AutisticPeople

MapIcwoodDiIyCum~
&V?S 8-20,moderatelyret~rded
Four weeks (during August)
Concact: Pauline Adams (770-4574>

MaplewoodParks& Recreation

SL. PaulAdaptiveRecreation
Physicallyand mentallyhandicapped

childrenand adults
Varieryof weeklyrecreationand social

programs
Contact:Ev Sentyor Marc Toupal

771-6336

CAMP FIRE DAY CAMP - ChisagoCity
Mildlyto moderatelyretardedgirlsand

boysmainstreamedwith othercampers
Grades1 through6
Two four-daysessions: June 21-25and 26-30
cost: S75 per session
Contact:Camp Fire (771-Q313)

:- -.6-
- a

Wilder Forest- Marine-On-St.Croix,MN
Outdoorprogramresourcusfor gruupuurnplltg

and unvironmuntalcducutioll.Illiludes
a workingfarm,hikingtrails,group
campground,cabinsand a centralmeeting
and food building.

Familiesand groupswelcomefor day visits,
weekendtripsor weeklyprograms.

Fees are minimal
Contact:WflderForest

14189OsclundTrail N.
Marine-On-St.Croix,MN 55047
433-5198

Ctinlpdu Nerd - Ely,MN
YMCA camp open to all familiesdud groups.
Contact:YMCA (292-4120)

Camp Northltind- tly,MN
YMCA camp servingfamiliesand gruups.

Possiblysome programsdesignedfur
peopleand familieswith special
needs.

Contact:YMCA (292-4100)

Tours Exceptionable
“Traveltoursin a motorhome formentully

retardedpeople.
DestinationsincludeGrundOle Opry,

WisconsinDells,Nichiganaud more.
From 3 days to 8 days.

cost: variable
Contact:Mel and FloyChristianson

P.o. Box 1
Chaska,MN 55318
448-5503
448-5538

SeurchBcyondAdventures
Wildernesstripsfor groups. Special

programsfor mentallyreturdedpeople
includingBWCA canoeing,LakeSuperior
S~iling,b~ckpackingandwincertrips.

cost: variable
Contact:SteveAnderson

1934HayesSC.W
Lypls. , }fN 55418
778-7634
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Editor

SPECIALEDUCATIONFINDINGSSUGGEST
SHIFTTOWARDMORE RESTRICTIVEPLACEMENTS

A shifttowardmore restrictive
educationalplacementsof handicapped
childrenby Minnesotapublicschools
appearsto have occurredin the past
year. The specialeducationsectionof
the Departmentof Educationhas obtained
this informationfrom preliminarydata
receivedfrom the annualunduplicated
childcount. This shiftreversesa trend
begunaboutsix years ago when PublicLaw
94-142( the Educationfor All
HandicappedChildrenAct) requiredthat
handicappedchildrenbe educatedin the
leastrestrictiveenvironment.

In 1982therewere 62,189special
educationstudentsplacedin regular
classes. That figuredroppedone year
laterto 60,512,a decreaseof 1,677
students. At the same time,the number
of childrenplacedin schoolsfor
handicappedchildrenonly increasedfrom
2,011in 1981to 4,129 in 1982,an
increaseof 2,118students.

For moremore information,contact:
SpecialEducationSection,Minnesota
Departmentof Education,CapitolSquare
Bldg.,550 CedarSt., St. paul,Minn.
55101. Tel. (612)296-4163.

ADDITIONALCOPIESOF ‘REVIEWFOR
POLICYMAKERS’AVAILABLE

The executivedirectorof the
DevelopmentalDisabilities,Colleen
Wieck,recentlyannouncedthat another
2,000copiesof the followingpublication
will be availablethis month:
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesand Public
Policy: A Reviewfor Policymakers. “I
would stronglyencourageparentsto
obtainand examinethis publication,”
Wiecksaid. Free copiesmay be obtained
by writinqto: DevelopmentalDisabilities
Program,201 CapitolSquareBldg.,550
CedarSt.,St. Paul,Minn. 55101.

May 1983

STUDYDOCUMENTSPERCEIVEDTRAINING
NEEDSOF PERSONNELIN RESIDENTIALAND DAY
PROGRAMS

Preventingbehaviorproblemstoppeda
recentsurveyof needs listedby
Minnesotaresidentialand day program
administratorsand staff.

From a statewiderandomsampleof 312
directcare staffmembers,the following
topicswere selectedby the highest
numberof respondents,indicatingareas
of greatestneedfor in-servicetraining:

--Preventingbehaviorproblems(79
percent);

--Designingand developingbehavior
managementprograms(64 percent);

--Currentinformationon varietyof
handicappingconditions(63percent);

--Handlingclientself-abuse(61
percent);

--Resourcesand servicesavailable(60
percent);and

--Handlingaggression,(59percent).

The surveyresultsof Minnesotacorrnnunity
residentialfacilitiesand development
achievementcenters(DACS)will soonbe
publishedas number14 in the Policy
AnalysisSeries:IssuesRelatedto Welsch
vs.Levine, Thereportisentitled
“TraininqNeedsas Perceivedby
Residentialand Day Program “
Administratorsand Staff.”

The studywill be sentto thoseon the
Seriesmailinglist. Othersmay request
= by contacting:Developmental
DisabilitiesProgramOffice,201 Capitol
SquareBldg.,St. Paul,Minn.55101.
Tel. (612)296-4018.

,’.



ECONOMYCONSTRAINSDAY AND SHELTERED
EMPLOYMENTPROGRAMS

“Dayand work programsfor
developmentallydisabledpeopleare among
comnunityservicesthat have felt the
impactof poor economicconditionsand
budgetarycuts duringthe lasttwo
years. Lackof movementto less
restrictivesettingsand insufficient
amountsof appropriatework for
developmentallydisabledadultsare
system-wideproblemsthat appearto have
beenexacerbatedrecentlyby budgetary
constraintsand difficulteconomic
conditions.”

Thesefindingscome from two recent...
studiesconductedby the Developmental
DisabilitiesProgramOffice. The studies
are: PolicyAnalysisPapersNo. 16,
regardingshelteredworkshops;and No.
%,an updatedstudyof development~
achievementcenters(DACS).

Nearlyone-thirdof the DACS reported
operatingdeficitsfor 1982. Total
statewideenrollmentof 5,399individuals
in DACS indicatedan increaseof 245,or
4.7 percentover the 1981figure.
Despitethe increasedenrollment,
the numberof individualson waiting
liststo receiveDAC servicesdid not
decreaseappreciablyfrom 1981. A total
of 402persons(82 childrenand 320
adults)were on waitinglistsat 28
DACS. (MetropolitanArea DACS accounted
for 89 percentof peopleon waiting
lists.) Amongthosecurrentlyserved,
528 adultsin DACS are readyfor
placementin either sheltered or
competitive employment.

The 25 shelteredworkshopssurveyed
indicatedsimilaroperationaldeficits,
projectingan overalllossof over
$200,000in 1983. Severalagenciescited
a lackof work as a primaryreasonfor
staffingand programchanges. Individual
workprogramhoursdeclinedbut the total
numberof clientsservedincreased. A
totalof 637 clientscurrently
participatingin 25 shelteredwork
programs”are readyto move
work setting. At the same
clientsare awaitingentry
work settings.

to another
time,87
intosheltered

Day and ShelteredEmploymentProqrams
jContinued)

Thesefindingsalso pointout the
interconnectionsbetweencomponentsof
the comnunityservicesystem.

The studieswill be sentto thoseon the
Seriesmailing list. Othersmayrequest
X by writin :

.+
Developmental

Disabilities rogramOffice,201 Capitol
SquareBldg.,St. Paul,Minn.55101.

NEW AGENCYTO SERVEPEOPLEWITH DUAL
DISABILITIES

In Touch, Inc.,is a private,nonprofit
agencythat will addressthe needs,
problems,issuesand concernsof people
who are both deaf and blind. The goalof
In Touch is reducethe extremeisolation
that this segmentof the population
experiences. Besidesproviding
informationand referralservices,In
Touchplansto help developservicesthat
will increaseopportunitiesfor people
with both disabilitiesto becomemore
independent.

The agencywill alsoofferspecialized
instructionand counselingin the areas
of:

--Adjustmentto deaf-blindness;
--Communicationskills;
--Useof adaptiveequipmentand aids;
--Leisureand activitiesof dailyliving;
and

--Orientationand mobility.

For more information,contact: In Touch,
Inc.,310 4th Av. S,, Suite310,
Minneapolis,Minn. 55415. Tel. (612)
332-2575(TDD/Voice).



BENEFITSTO PEOPLEWITH MENTAL
DISABILITIESORDEREDRESTORED

Last December,FederalDistrictJudge
EarlLarsonorderedthe SocialSecurity
Administrationto restoresupplemental
securityand disabilityinsurance
benefitsto peoplewith mental
disabilitieswhose benefitshad been
wrongfullydeniedor terminated. The
orderaffectsall mentallydisabled
personsundersocialsecurityprogramsin
Illinois,Indiana,Michigan,Minnesota,
Ohio and Wisconsin. (Personswithmental
retardationare probablynot includedin
this actionsuit.

The MentalHealthLaw Projectin.. Washington,D.C. is publishinga series
of memorandadesignedto.informpeople
aboutthisclass action.

Inorderto receivethismemorandum
series,contact:MentalHealthLaw
Project,2021 NW. L. St., Suite800,
Washington,D.C. 20036. Tel. (202)
467-5730.

TRAININGOPPORTUNITIES

Volunteerfor MinnesotaProject
SchedulesRegionalWorkshops

“SolvingComnunityProblemsby Building
CommunityPartnerships”is the themeof
nine regionalworkshopsto be sponsored
by the MinnesotaOfficeof Volunteer
Servicesand the Volunteerfor Minnesota
Project. Theseone-dayworkshopswill
provide community leaders with tools
andskillsto buildcommunitycoalitions,
to cooperativelyidentifyneeds and
resources and to plan for organized
conrnunity change. Datesand locations
are scheduledas follows:

--May3, Brainerd
--May10, Marshall
--May12, Rochester
--May17, Crookston
--May18, Willmar
--May24, Eveleth
--May26, FergusFalls
--June2, Mankato
--June7, Bloomington

MinnesotaProjectWorkshops(Continued)

Formore information,contact: Minnesota
Officeof VolunteerServices,200
AdministrationBldg.,St. Paul,Minn.
55155. Tel. (612)296-4731or, toll-
free, (800)652-9747.

Universityof MinnesotaManagement
SeminarsSet for May and June

A totalof 16 seminarswill be offeredby
the continuingmanagementeducation
divisionat the Universityof Minnesota
in Minneapolis. A sampleof the one- and
two-dayseminarsof interestto peoplein
the fieldof developmentaldisabilities
include:

--May4, “EffectiveDelegation:The Art
of Holdingon WhileYou Let Go”;

--May6, “TimeManagementfor Managers”;
--May11, “ Females,Management,Middle
Age”;

--May24, “HowComputersWorkN;
--June8, “AssertivenessTrainingfor
Managers”;and

--June28, “TheManageras Coach:
CorrectingPerformanceProblems.”

For additionalinformation,contact:
TerryJ. Henry,ProgramDirector,
ContinuingManagementEducation,338
NolteCenter,315 SE. PillsburyDr.,
Universityof Minnesota,Minneapolis,
Minn.55455. Tel. (612)373-3680.

CONFERENCES

May 12-13

A workshopentitled“Servingthe
Handicappedin the Cormlunity,Usponsored
by the ArrowheadRegionalDevelopment
Commission(ARDC)and DuluthRegional
CareCenter,will be held at the Holiday
Inn-Duluth.

It will focus on the importanceof
community-basedservicedevelopmentfor
personswith specialneeds.

For registrationor programinformation,
contact:ARDC DevelopmentalDisabilities
Programat (218)722-5545or, toll-free,
(800)232-0707.



YEARNINGFOR LEARNING

1
;The stateDevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgramOfficehas acquiredseveral
ieducation,trainingand resourcematerials. They may be borrowedfrom each ~
~of the regionalDevelopmentalDisabilitiesofficesand fromthe stateprogrami
~officein St. Paul. Eachmonth,thissectionof 00 InformationExchange
thighlightsselectionsfrom theseresourcesto provideinformationto
potentialbuyers.

j
Managingand Employinqthe Handicapped:
The UntappedPotential,G. Pati,J. Adkins, SuccesfulManagementby Objectives:An
Jr., ActionManual,K. Albrecht,PrenticeHall,and G. Morrison,Brace-ParkPress,
1981. This book offersa good business 1978. The readerwho is lookingfor

senseapproachto the employmentof
qualifiedhandicappedpersons. It is
directedtowardemployers,rehabilitation
professionals,and other interested
persons. A basicpremiseis that
handicappedpeopleconstitutean
underutilizedhumanresourceof great
potentialto an employerand to society.
For everydollarspenton rehabilitation,
employedhandicappedpeoplereturnbetween
eightand ten dollarsin the’form of taxes.
Once they are an integralpart of a
productivelaborforce,workinghandicapped
peoplebringaboutsavingsin welfareand
socialsecuritypayments. Availablefrom
the stateDO programofficeonly. Tel,
(612~-4018.

MetropolitanCouncilDD Program ‘
300
7th
St.

Metro Square Building -
and Robert Sts.
Paul, MN 55101

anothercookbookon ‘howto installan MBO
systemMwill not find it in this book.
However,the readerwho wantsto know how
to manageby objectiveswill indeedfind a
thoroughtreatmentof that subject. The
authorstonglyencouragesfocuson peoplez
not on systems: “Ifwe can developa
fundamentalapproachto organizationallife
that promotespayoff-orientedthinking,
rewardinghumanenvironmentsin our
organizations,and honestrespectfor the
needsand potentialsof Americanworkers,
thenwe will be free to use our systemsand
methods,ratherthan be ~d by them.”

Availablefrom the regional00 officesas
well as from the stateDO programoffice.

.

. BulkRate
U.S.Postage

PAID
Mpls.Minn.

PermitNo. 1610
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METRO DO PROGRAMNOTES

PrivateSectorAssistanceW&kshop Set
for March

Vol. 8 No. 3.
March 1983

Panel to DiscussExtensionof Medicaid
ServicesThe MetropolitanDevelopmental

DisabilitiesProgram is sponsoring“The
Art of GettingResources--A Workshopon
PrivateSectorAssistance”on Friday,
March 25, 1983,from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. at
InverHills CornnunityCollege.
Registrationforms have been mailed to
all MetropolitanArea recipientsof this

sletter. Participationis limitedto
w people in the DO field. Deadline
for registrationis March 17.

The MetropolitanRegionDevelopmental
Disabilities(DO)Task Force invitesthe
publicto attenda panel discussionon
“Extendin the Use of Title XIX

7(Medicaid for AdditionalConmnity-based
00 Services.” SpeakersincludeSue
Abderholden,Associationfor Retarded
CitizensMinnesota;Bev Oriscoll,
Associationof MinnesotaCountiesand
Frank Giberson,deputycommissionerof
the Departmentof PublicWelfare.The workshoptitle was changedto reflect

the additionof informationabout other
nongrantresourcesavailablefrom the
privatesector. Workshopspeakersare:
Martha Butt, NorthwestArea Foundation;
John Kostishac~,Otto BremerFoundation;
Jan Schwarz,MedtronicFoundationand
ColleenNaughton,ManagementAssistance
Project. Theworkshopschedulewill
provide time for questionsand discussion
with the speakers. For more information,
call 291-6363.

Panelmemberswill addressthe issuesof
whetherto extendthe use of Title XIX
funds,or whetherthe funds shouldcover
a broad arrayor only a few services.
The panelwill begin at 2 p.m. on April
12 in the Council Chambersof the
MetropolitanCouncil,300Metrosquare
Bldg.,7th and RobertsSts., St. Paul,
Minn. For more information,cal1 291-
6363.

Copiesof 00 RegionalProblem-Solving
Proposalsfrom the Seven-County
MetropolitanArea must be submittedto
the Metro 00 RegionalProgram,
MetropolitanCouncilfor an A-95 review
by Apri1 15, 1983. Send to: Metro DD
rogram,7th and Robert Sts., St. Paul,

I
Minn. 55101.

NEW RESOURCES

LendinqLibraryEstablished

The CormnunityHealthEducationNetwork
(CHEN),a programof the Associationfor
RetardedCitizensMinnesota,has
establisheda resourcelendinglibrary.
Materialsmay be used by staffworking
with residentsin Semi-IndependentLiving



.

LendinqLibrary (Centinued)

Services(SILS)or in IntermediateCare
Facilitiesfor the MentallyRetarded(ICF-
MRs) that providesupervisedapartment-
trainingprograms. Othermaterialsfor
use by residentsof these programs
includeworkbooksand easy-to-read
fiction.

Topics includelivingskills,
socialization,sexuality,healthcare,
cooking,nutritionand employment.
Resourcematerialsmay be borrowedfor
three weeks from the CHEN office. Write
or call Sally Swallenor Judy Crawfordat
3225 LyndaleAv. S., Minneapolis,Minn.
55408. Tel. (612)827-5641or, toll-
free, (800)582-5256.

ConsortiumInstituteto ProvideTwo
Workshops

The U.S. Departmentof Educationhas
providedfunds for the Universityof
MinnesotaConsortiumInstitutefor the
Educationof the SeverelyHandicapped.
The funds are for a five-yearperiodto
conductresearchon educational
interventionsfor severelyhandicapped
students. The institutewill identify
ways that provideopportunitiesfor
optimal integrationwith nonhandicapped
peers in schoolactivitiesand in
recreationand employmentsituations.

Dr. LuanneVoeltz,directorof the
project, plans to work with parentsand
serviceproviders. Among the institute’s
firstact: ‘tieswillbe a programon
“Component of VocationalEducation
Programs”presentedby Dr. Lou Brown,a
nationalauthorityin vocationaltraining
for severelyhandicappedpeople. This
sessionwill be held on Friday,March 18,
from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Earle Brown
Center,Universityof MinnesotaSt. Paul
campus. Staff from developmental
achievementcenters,work activity
centers,she?teredworkshops.residential
facilitiesand parentsof retarded
personsare welcometo attend. Admission
is free.

ConsortiumInstitute(Continued)

The secondevent on Saturday,March 19,
8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the Earle Brown
Center,is open onl to.parents,foster

+parents,or guar lans of severely
handicappedpersons. Dr. Ann Turnbull,
Universityof Kansas,will discuss
flexiblemodels of parentalinvolvement
in the educationprocess. Dr. Lou Brown,
Universityof Wisconsin-Madison,will
discussintegrationin domestic,leisure,
conmwnityand vocationalsettings.
Participantswill receiveinformationon
how to evaluatethe qualityof
educationalprograms. The parent
workshopis cosponsoredby the
Associationfor RetardedCitizens
Minneapolis. Admissionis free.

To register,or for more information,
call (612)373-5608or 373-5609.

NEW SERVICES

MinnesotaEpilepsyLeaqueOffersNew
Service

The MinnesotaEpilepsyLeaguenow
providesa coat check servicefor
visitorsto the MinnesotaState Capitol.
The coat check area is locatedon the
groundfloor,one floor directlybelow
the main entranceat the carriage
entranceon the south side of the
building. The serviceis available
MondaythroughThursdayfrom 7:45 a.m.
to 6:15 p.m. duringthe legislative
session.Chargefor the serviceis 50
cents.

The Leaguealso offerstwo itemsprinted
in braille. One is a pamphlet,
“Questionsand Answersabout EpilepsyU
and the other,a wallet-sizedfirst aid
card. To obtaineitherof the above
items,call the MinnesotaEpilepsy
League. Tel. (612)340-7630,or toll-
free, (800)292-7932.



Housing for HandicappedPeopleNow
Under Construction

INationalAtaxia Foundationhas hired
llo~iniumManagementServiceto market and
manage 20 units of housingfor people
who are handicapped. The two housing
complexes,now under constructionin
St.Pauland13100mington,arescheduled
for occupancyin early spring.

The units are designedfor handicapped
personswho are capableof independent
living,or who have personalaides.

For more information,call oominiuin
hl~l:gementService Inc. at (612)559-

.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

Autism Library Donated

The Twin Cities Societyfor Autistic
Children,Inc., recentlypresenteda
specialresearchcollectionon autismto
“ ‘letteChildren’sHospital. The.autism
,.~raryduplicatesa referencecollection
at the Universityof Pittsburghgraduate
schoolof publichealth. Publications
includethe fieldsof medicine,
education,nutritionand psychology.
Parent$,teachers,studentsand
professionalsmay use the collectionat
GilletteChildren’sHospital,University
Av. and JacksonSt. in St. Paul.

Arts Festival for Mentally Retarded
People Set

The MinnesotaAlliancefor Arts has
awardedthe Associationfor Retarded
Citizens(ARC)in Anoka Countya grant to
sponsoran arts festivalfor mentally
retardedpeople. Titled “Arts Alive,”
the project will consistof a seriesof
four classes in aerobicdancing,mime and
acrylicpainting. The classeswill start
in April and will culminatein a one-day
festivalin mid-June. Duringthe
festival,class participantswill display

ir achievementand demonstratetheir
It-~lyacquiredskills.

Arts Festival(Continued)

Registrationis limitedto teenagersand
adults. For informationon fees, contact
;tf ~~18inAnoka Countyoffice at (612)

.

Programfor Parentsof Retarded
ChildrenSet

“A FamilyApproachto Child Management”
is the title of a coursestartingthis
month for parentsof retardedchildren,
Joann Sorem,familycounselorwith the
Associationfor RetardedCitizens
Minneapolis,will be the group leader.
The coursewill assistparentsto
developnew skillsfor,teaching
appropriatebehavior,or to change
inappropriatebehaviorusingpositive
managementtechniques.

All programswill be held on Friday
evenings,7-9 p.m., at ArlingtonHills
PresbyterianChurch,1275 E. Magnolia
St., St. Paul.

The programscheduleis as follows:
- March 18--Whatis problembehavior?;
- March 25--Identifythe ABC pattern;
- Apri1 l--(GoodFriday,no program);
- April 8--Whatis reinforcement,

punishment,ignoring?;
- April 15--Effectiveuse of time out;

and
- April 22-- When is discipline

necessary?

A manual entitledBehaviorProblemswill
be used in the course. The course is
free but there is a chargefor the manual
for those who wish to purchaseit.

Preregistrationis requestedby cal1ing
the ARC officeat (612)224-3301.

911 EmerqencySystemAccessibleto
TDD/TTYUsers

The new 911 telephoneemergencysystem
is accessibleto personswho use
telecommunicationdevicesfor the deaf
(TDO/11’Y).TDO/lTYusers who have a
medical,policeor fire emergencycan
dial 911, or an alternativenumber (422-
1212)$and receiveassistance.



.

Councilfor ExceptionalChildrento
ConsiderStartinqNew Division

The Minnesotachapterof the Councilfor
ExceptionalChildren(CEC)will hold a
meetingfor personsInterestedin
startinga specialdivisionfor children
who are mentallyretarded. The council
is a professionalorganizationfor people
workingwith handicapped-persons.The
new divisionwould be specifically
targetedto those who work with mentally
retardedindividuals.

The meetingwill take place on Friday,
March 18, 4:30 p.m. at the SheratonRitz
Hotel in downtownMinneapolis. .

Membershipis open to all CEC members.
Other interestedpersonsmay join CEC at
the meeting. For more information,call
Nancy Hall at (612)429-5391,ext. 292,
or (612)777-9224.

ResidentialProjectfor Mentally
RetardedPeople Explored

CatholicMinistryto Personswith
Handicapsis exploringthe need for
residentialservicesfor peoplewho are
mentallyretarded. The first step will
be to developa mailing list of families
that would need a residentialprogramfor
their children.Familiesthat respond
will be asked to completea more detailed
questionnaire..The informationwil1 be
used to documentthe need and desire.of
Catholicsto developresidential
programs. To be includedin this
project,call or write Mary Hinze,
Associationfor RetardedCitizens,65 E.
Kello g Blvd.,

7)
St. Paul,Minn. 55101.

Tel. 612 224-3301.

TheaterWorkshopOfferedto Physically
DisabledAdults

Inver Hil1s Cmnunity Collegeand COMPAS,
a local arts organization,will offer a
three-credittheaterworkshopfor
physicallydisabledadultsspring
quarter. The class wil1 be held at the
LittleSistersof the Poor, 330 S.
ExchangeSt.,St.Paul,Minn. Classes
beginMarch 30.

TheaterWorkshop(Centinued)

For more information,call: Gini Spurr,
(612)455-9621,ext. 211 or Oneida/St.
Paul LearningCenterat (612)227-8704.
Transportationwill be available.

Shrine CircusTicketsAvailable

Serviceprovidersfor personswho are
mentallyretardedare invitedto contact
RussellColberg,chairmanof the 60th
Annual ShrineCircus,for free tickets.

Circustimes are as follows:

March 17, two shows, 1:30 p.m. and
7:30 p.m.

March 18, three shows, 10 a.m., 1:30 p.m.
and 7:30 p.m.

March 19, three shows,9 a.m., 1:30 p.m.
and 7:30 p.m.

March 20, two shows,1:30 p.m. and
7:30 p.m.

Please indicatethe numberof tickets
neededand date of attendance. Send the
informationto RussellColberg,5035
217th St. N., ForestLake, Minn. 55025.

WORKSHOPS,CONFERENCES

April 14-16

‘Perspectivesin CcmnunicationDisorders”
will be the theme of the Minnesota
Speech,Languageand HearingAssociation
conventionat the RadissonHotel in St.
Paul. Keynotespeakerwil1 be Dr. Fred
Minifie,presidentof the American
Speech,Languageand Hearing
Association. Other nationallyknown
featuredspeakerswil1 includeDr. Mabel
Rice, who will speak on languageand
cognition,Dr. Norma Rees, on auditory
processing,Dr. David Buekelman,on
dysarthriaand Dr. Alan Rubens,on
neurologyof aphasia.

Registrationfee for members is $40 and
$55 for nonmembers,with a late
registrationfee for nonmembersof an
additional$5,
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AUDIT COMMISSIONEVALUATESCOMMUNIIV “
RESIDENTIALPROGRAMS

“Althoughthe populationof state
hospitalscontinuesto decline,the total
numberof mentallyretardedpersonsin
longterm care settings--statehospital
and community--hasincreasedsteadilyin
recentyears.” This is accordingto a
new study,Evaluationof Comnunity
ResidentialProgramsfor Mentally
RetardedPersons. It was.releasedin
Februaryby the ProgramEvaluation
Divisionof the Officeof t~ Legislative
Audito~~.The studyconcludesthat ‘the
statereliestoo--heavilyon Intermediate
Care Facilitiesfor the MentallyRetarded
(IcF-MR)for residentialcare.
‘alternativeslessexpensiveandless ‘
estrictivehave been largelyneglected.”

Ihe studyexaminedthesequestions:
.

Has the Departmentof PublicWelfatie
(DPW)effectivelyplannedan&
encourageda mix of resi~ential
servicesfor retardedpersons? Do
recentlyopenedfacilitiesmeet
identifiedneeds?

Are the mechanismsused to set
reimbursementratesfor con?nunity
residentialfacilitieseffectivein
containing costs?

In lightof the report’sfindings,
severalpolicychangeswerereconrnended
to theLegislature:

Increasethe availabilityand use of
alternativesto ICF-MRcare, including
Semi-IndependentLivingServices
(SILS),professionalfostercare,and
familyassistanceprograms.

. The Legislatureand OPM should
encourageexistingfacilitiesto serve
more dependentclients.

March 1983

OPW aid-theLegislatureshouldlimit
developmentof”newfacilities.New
developmentshouldbe allowedonly to
meet very specifictargetedpriorities
and where thoseneedscannotbe served
within.existingfacilitiesor through
alternativeservices.

The studydiscussedseveralfindingsand
recommendationsrelatingto DPW Rule 52,
which establishesand’administers
reimbursementrates. Some of the
recommendationsinclude:

DPW shouldreviseRule 52 to establish
effectivelimitson reimbursable
interestrates.

DPW shouldreviseRule 52 to pay an
earningsallowancethat is basedon
actualcapitalinvestment,and that
encouragesand rewardsinvestment.

The Legislatureand DPW shouldimpose
a cap on rate increasesof no more than
10 percent,basedon anticipated
inflationrates.

The Legislatureand DPW should
considerthe use of caps on
reimbursementfor specificcost
categories,such as administration.

The reportalso stated,‘TheDP!4has not
effectivelylimitednew admissionsto
statehospitals.” It said “theprocess
by which stateagenciesplan and regulate
new facilitiesis not effectivein
meetingstateneeds.”

To obtaina copy of this report,contact:
ProgramEvaluationDivision,Officeof
the LegislativeAuditorat (612)296-
4721.



POLICYANALYSISPAPERSADDRESSSTATE
TRAININGNms

lle State DevelopmentalDisabilities(DD)
ProgramOffice recentlypublishedthe
first two of three studieson personnel
training. The papers are numbers12 and
13 in the PolicyAnalysisSeries: Issues
Relatedto Welschvs. Levine.

PolicyAnalysisPaperNo. 12 is
entitled“Analysisof NonformalTrainina
for PersonnelWorking in the Field of -
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesin Minnesota:
1981-82.” Nonformaltrainingrefersto
adult educationoutsideof formal
education. Nonformaltrainingincludes
conferences,workshops,seminars,in-
servicetrainingor courses. The DD
program interviewed19 agenciesand
organizationsin the fall of 1981 to
documentthe scope of nonformaltraining
activities,identifyproblemareasand
solicitideasfor improvinginteragency
coordination.

The study said, “Peopleare generally
motivatedto continuetheir education
throughouttheir adult lives. Literally
thousandsof peoplereguarly.participate
in hundredsof trainingeventstaking
place throughoutthe state each year,
just in the specializedarea of
developmentaldisabilitiesalone.”

The study said that, historically,
‘Nonformaltrainingeffortshave been
fragmented, imcoord.inated, piecemeal and
reactiveto crisesand events as opposed
to being pr:ac.tive,tho~ghtfullyplanned,
organized : -fl sequenced in scale with
currentde Iapmentalandbehavioral
technology.”

All 19 agenciesand organizations
contactedagreedon the need for improved
coordinationand collaboration. Some
solutionsthey suggestedwere: establish
an informationclearinghouse;encourage
multidisciplinaryinteractionand
learningopportunities;and providea
centraloffice that would conduct
trainingneeds assessments,staff
evaluationsand providetechnical
assistance.

PolicyAnalysis Papers (Continued)

PolicyAnalysisPaper No. 13 is
entitled“A Survey of Formal Training
Programsin DevelopmentalDisabilitiesin
PostsecondarySchools in Minnesotaand
AdjacentStates.U This study documents
availabilityof trainingin colleges,
universitiesand vocational-technical
schools. These schools traditionally
have providedpreservicetrainingfor
professionalsand paraprofessionals
workingwith peoplewith developmental
disabilities. The study examinescourse
bulletinsfor 1981 and 1982 from 89
postsecondaryschools in Minnesotaand
eight selectedschools in Wisconsin,
North Dakota and South Dakota.

The study suggeststwo areas for
improvement: “changesin statewide
distributionof educationresources,”and
“changesin the course work offered by
individualinstitutionsand the system as
a whole.” Coursework changesappear to
be needed in at least three areas:

Relatively,few courses addressedthe
unique needs of adults with
developmentaldi-ties;
Comparativelyfew courses addressed
the needs of severelyand profoundly
handicappedindividuals;and
Amost no coursesdealt with
nonmentallyretardeddevelopmentally
disabledpersons.

The third paper, PolicyAnalysisPaper
No. 14, will presentfindingson
perceivedtrainingneeds of
administrators and line staff in
communityresidentialfacilitiesand
developmentalachievementcenters.

These documentswill be sent
to those on the Series.mailinglist.
Othersmay requestcopies by contacting:
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgram
Office,201 CapitolSquare Bldg., 550
Cedar St., St. Paul, Minn. 55101. Tel.
(612)296-4018.

,, ,-,,.



SPECIALEDUCATIONRULES SCHEDULEDFOR
“H3L1CHEARING

A publichearing on proposedrules
governingspecialeducationwill be held
at the SheratonMidway St. Paul,
InterstateHwy. 94 and HamlineAv. on
April 13. The hearingwill begin at 9
a.m. and continueuntil all interested
personshave had an opportunityto be
heard. The proposedrules may be
modifiedas a result of the hearing
process.

Written statementsor materialmay be
submittedto Jon Lunde, Hearing Examiner,
Officeof AdministrativeHearings,400
Summit Bank Bldg., 310 S. 4th Av.,
Minneapolis,Minn. 55415. Tel. (612)341-
7645.

A free copy of the proposedrulesmay be
obtainedfrom: Wayne A. Erickson,
CapitolSquareBldg., 550 Cedar St., St.
Paul, Minn. 55101. Questionson content
of the proposedrules should be directed
‘~ Norena Hale at (612)296-1793.

MINNESOTAJAYCEEWOMEN SUPPORT BRITTLE
BONE SO~~ETY

The MinnesotaJaycee Women have chosen
the AmericanBrittle Bone Society (ABBS)
as their two-yearpriorityprojectfor
statewidefund raising. The ABBS is
planningto generatefunds for research,
educationalmaterials and counseling
services.

Brittlebone disease, known as
osteogenenisimperfect, is characterized
bybonesthatbreakeasily,oftenfromno
apparentcause or trauma. A hereditary,
connectivetissue disorder,it affects
about 20,000people in this country. The
AmericanBrittleBone Society and Film in
the Citieshave recentlyproduceda 20-
minute film on this disablingcondition.
For more information,contact: Jean
Mandeville,BrittleBone Society,1800
nouglasAv. S., Minneapolis,Minn.
403. Tel. (612) 377-0035.

U OF M CONSORTIUMWILL STUDYWAYS TO
INTEGRATESEVERELYHANDICAPPEDLEARNERS

The formationof the Universityof
MinnesotaConsortiumInstitutefor the
Educationof SeverelyHandicapped
Learnerswas recentlyannounced. The
consortiumwill produce11 research
studiesfocusedon the issueof moving
severelyhandicappedchildrento least
restrictive,integratedschool and
communityenvironments. Consortium
facultyand staffwill presentprograms
at the universityin specialeducation,
communicationdisordersand therapeutic
recreation. Four major schooldistrict
cooperativesin the Twin Cities are also
involved. Fgr more information,contact:
LuannaM. Vol/etz,Director,or Bonnie B.
Wuerch,AssistantDirector,144 Burton
Hall, Universityof Minnesota,178 SE.
PillsburyDr., Minneapolis,Minn. 55455.
Tel. (612)373-5608or 373-5609.

ASSOCIATIONFOR RETARDEDCITIZENSOF
MINNESOTAsEEKs AWARD NOMINATIONS

The Associationfor RetardedCitizens
(ARC)of Minnesotais offeringan
opportunityto recognizeindividualsand
organizationsthat have made significant
contributionsto citizenswho are
mentallyretarded. Awardswill be
presentedAug. 22 at an awardsand
recognitionbanquetduringtheARC state
conventionheld on the St. Cloud State
Universitycampus. Nominationsin the
followingcategoriesmust be submittedto
the ARC Minnesotaofficeby May 1:

- OutstandingServiceby a Professional,
- FranklinC. SmithAwardfor

OutstandingVolunteerService,
Andrew R. RichardsonAdvocacyAward,
Hubert H. HumphreyConsumerAward,

- Media Award,
Best Mental RetardationMonth Project
(to localARC unit),and

- OutstandingAchievementby an ARC
Local Chapter.

Nominationforms may be obtainedfrom the
ARC Minnesotaoffice by calling (612)827-
5641, or toll-free,1 (800)582-5256.



YEARNINGFOR LEARNING

The state DevelopmentalDisabilities(DD) ProgramOfficehas acquiredseveral!
education,training and resourcematerials. They may be borrowedfrom each
of the regionalDD offices and from the state programofficein St. Paul.
Each month, this sectionof DD InformationExchanqe highlightsselections
from these resourcesto pro~ide informationto potentialbuyers. The
followingselectionsare availablefrom the stateDD programofficeonly. ,I

How to ImprovePerformancethrough
A ralsa an~
Kirkpatrick,AMACOM, 19821 his book
providesa managerwith tools to conduct
performanceappraisals. The goal is to
improvesubordinates’performancethrough
propercoachingand guidance. The book
containssampleforms, case studies and
researchfrom three multinational
corporations. The authormaintainsthat
if proposedguidelinesare followed,
neitherthe manager nor subordinates
shouldhave to considerthe performance
appraisalas an annual ritual to be
dreaded. Rather, it should be welcomed
as an opportunityto improveperformance
for the good of the individual,the
departmentand the organization.

MetropolitanCouncilDD Program “
300Me~roSquareBuilding
7thandRobertSts.
St.Paul,MN 55101

.

.

TeacherSupervisionthroughBehavioral
Objectives: An OperationallyDescribed
System, T. J. Piper and D. B. Elgart,
?aul H. BrookesPublishingCo.. 1979.
The authorsbelievethat ~he p~ocessof
teacher supervisioncan be the greatest
contributingfactor in improvingthe
qualityof education. This text defines
the qualitiesthat good teachersdisplay
and then providesthe forms and means for
measuringthose qualities. Accurate,
meaningfulsupervision,when conductedin
a systematic,quantifiablemanner,offers
the best indicatorof whetherskills
being used are successfuland
appropriate. This documentshows
teachershow to do their own classroom
research. It also shows teachershow
to developnew ideasabouteducational
programming,curriculumand a successf~
arrangementof the learningenvironment.
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MetropolitanCouncil
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Tom Chapel:291-6357

* *****************************************

YOU ARE INVITEDTO ATTENDAN INFORMATION FORUM

GUEST SPEAKER: .

TOPI C:

OENNISMA~HEWS,

“MEVICALCAREOF

Dr. Dennis Matthews wi 11 discuss:

M.D.

DEVELOPMENTALLYDISABLEDPERSONS”

* The Importance of Early Diaqnosis and Intervention,
* The”Roieof the Physician ii Monitoring Development

and Implementing a Program,
* Long-Term Medical Needs for all Age Groups,
* Suggestions for Improving the Hedi’cal Encounter with

Persons who are Developmentally Disabled.

Dr. Matthews is an assistant professor and currently serves as director
of the Children’s Rehabilitation program and co-director of the Muscular
Dystrophy Clinic, University of Minnesota; co-director of Muscular
Rehabilitation, Courage Center; and consultant, Rosemount Developmental
Achievement Center. He is also a member of the Metropolitan Council’s
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesTask Force.

Date: Tuesday, June 14, 1983
Time: 2 to 3:30 p.m.
Place: Hetro~olitan Council Chambers

300 t4etro Square Building
7th and RobertStreets
St. Paul,Minnesota

No Admission Charge Open
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M3TR0DD PROGRAMNEWS

PersonnelTurnover(Continued)
ApplicantsSoutzhtforDevelopmental
DisabilitiesTaskForce

TheMetropolitanHealthPlanningBoardis
seekingnominationsto fillthree
vacancieson the board’sDevelopmental
DisabilitiesTask Force.

The25-membergroupis composedof persons
whoaresubstantiallyhandicappedby
severementalor physicaldisabilities
thatstartedin theirdevelopmentalyears
(beforeage22),parentsandprovidersof
servicesforsuchpersons,andthegeneral
public.Membersservethree-yearterms.
Representationfromminoritygroupsand
urbanand ruralpovertyareasof AnokaJ
Carver, Dakota,Hennepin,Ramsey,Scott
and.WashingtonCountiesis particularly
welcome.

Thetaskforceadvisesthehealthplanning
boardand itsparentMetropolitanCouncil
on needsof developmentallydisabled
peopleandhelpscoordinateplanningto
meetthoseneeds. Nomineesmustbe able
to attendmeetingson thesecondTuesday
of everyothermonthfrom1-4p.m.and
serveon at leastonecommittee.
Appointmentswillbe madein September
1983.

Personsinterestedin applyingshouldsend
a resumeby June24 to ToniLipperton the
healthplanningboardstaff,300Metro
Square Bldg.,7thandRobertSts.,St.
Paul,Minn.55101. Formoreinformation
pleasecall291-6364.

StudySaysPersonnelTurnoverin Group
Homes No Problem

Personnelturnoveris notcurrentlya
problemin MetropolitanAreagrouphomes,
althoughthedepressedeconomycantake
mostof thecredit.Thiscomesfroma
recentstudy,‘PersonnelTurnoverin
CommunityGroupHomesforMentally
RetardedPeoplein the‘Jl#inCities
MetropolitanArea.w It was conductedby
ThomasChapel,staffmemberof the
MetropolitanRegionDevelopmental
DisabilitiesProgram.Thereport
concludesbothfull-andpart-the

turnoverof direct-carestaffhasdeclined
substantiallyin thelastfewyears.
Overall,averageturnoveringrouphomes
ingrouphomesdecreasedfrom52.3percent
in 1980to 27.2percentin 1982.

Thestudy,whichexaminedone-thirdof
MetropolitanAreaintermediatecare
facilitiesformentallyretardedpeople,
alsoexploredfactorsthatledto turnover
andstrategiesusedby administratorsto
retaingoodstaff.

ThestudyhasbeenmailedtoMetropolitan
Arearecipientsof theInformation-
Exchange. To obtaina copy,pleasecall
theMetropolitanCouncilat 291-6464.

GrantmanshipKitsAvailable

TheMetropolitanRegionDevelopmental
Disabilitiesstaffhasprepareda resource
kittohelpdevelopmentaldisabilities
organizationsthatseekfundingfromthe
worldof foundationsandcorporations.

Thekit,preparedfora March1983
workshopon privatesectorassistance,
includes:a listof Minnesotafoundations
andcorporategivingprogramsthatmake
grantsto humanserviceorganizations,
tipson researchingfoundations,adviceon
puttingtogethera grantproposaland
severalotheritemsrelatedto
grantmanship.

People interested in seeking foundation
grants may also be interestedin two
recent additions to the DD resource
library.TheGuidetoMinnesota
FoundationsandCorporateGivingPrograms
includesprofilesof over500
organizations.TheGrantsmanshipCenter
NewsReprintSeriesisa collectionof in-
deptharticleson grantresearch,grant
writingand fundraising.Bothdocuments
areavailableforuseonlyin theMetroDD
library.

,.



EMPLOYMENTOPPORTUNITIES

mdinatorNeeded

TheMimesotaFoundationforBetter
HearingandSpeechis seekinga
coordinatorwhowillbe responsiblefor
thecomprehensiveinformationsystem
networkon communication(speech,language
andhearing)impairments. The position
involves the collection,maintenance,
compilationand disseminationof
informationthrough formal informationand
referral services,specialized topical

\ information,public awareness materials
and the agency newsletter.

Qualificationsrequired:knowledgeof
informationservices,successfulwork
experience in programcoordimtionand
effectivewrittenandverbalcommunication
skills.Bachelor’sdegreein human
services,libraryscienceor information
services,or equivalentexperienceis also
required.Thesalaryrangeis $14,976-
$19,296.

intactGeraldNelson,executivedirector,
..nnesotaFoundationforBetterHearing
andSpeech,508 BremerBldg.,St.Paul,
Minn.55101. Deadlineforapplicationsis
June3, 1983.

ExecutiveDirectorNeeded

Nonprofitdevelopmentalachievement
centerin Faribaultseeksadministrator.
Skillsrequired:supervisory,budgetary,
planningandfinancial/accounting.
Experiencewith❑entallyretardedpeople
needed.Minimumof bachelor’sdegree.

Sendresumeto: Wm.J. Steele,chairman,
RiceCo.ActivityCenter,203NevadaSt.,
Northfield,Minn.55057.

FORYOURINFORMATION

Degreein IndependentLivingAvailable

A Masterof Sciencedegreein thestudyof
independentlivingis nowavailablefrom
<heUniversityof Delaware.Admission
equirementsincludean undergraduate
degreein consumereconomics,business
administrationor othersocialsciences.
Moreinformationis availableby writing:
Universityof Delaware,Collegeof Human
Resources,Newark,Del.19711.

TargetedJobsTaxCreditProgram
Extended

CongresshasextendedtheTargetedJobs
TaxCredit(TJTC)programuntilDec.31,
1984. TJTCwillgivedirecttaxcredits
toprivateemployerswhohirehandicapped
peoplefromapprovedvocational
rehabilitationagencies,recipientsof
supplementalsecurityincomebenefits,and
economicallydisadvantagedVietnam
veterans.

Companiesmay takecreditsof 50 percent
of thefirst$6,OOOin wagespaidtoa
qualifiedemployeein thefirstyearof
workand25 percentof thefirst$6,OOO
paidin thesecondyear.

TaxGuidePublished

TheMichiganAssociationforRetarded
Citizenshaspublisheda 1983TaxGuide
forParentsof MentallyRetarded
Citizens.Theguideishelpfulfor
parentsconcernedwithtaxdeductions
stemmingfromthecareof a disabled
familymember. Forcopies,write: John
Scholten,ARC/Michigan,313S. Washington
Sq.,3rdfloor,Lansing,Mich.48933.

Reporton Self-InflictedInjuryIssued

TheAssociationforAdvancementof
BehaviorTherapyhasissueda taskforce
report:TheTreatmentof Self-Injurious
Behavior.Thereport,developedby a
panelof experts,summarizesandevaluates
researchon treatmentforself-injurious
behaviorin developmentallydisabled
persons. An extensive bibliographyis
include.

ForcoPieS?contact:MaryEllenBrown,
PublicationsDirector,AABT,420Lexington
Av.,NewYork,N.Y.10170

OldTimeFamilyDaySet

TheMetropolitanAreafostercare
licensingagencieswillsponsor‘OldThe
FamilyDayNon June 18,10a.m.- 4 p.m.
at Gibb’sFarmMuseum(cornerof
LarpenteurandClevelandAvs.,nearthe
statefairgrounds).

Theevent willfeatareactivitiestypical
of thelate1800s.Exhibitorswill
reflectthishistoricthemeandwillhelp



FamilyDay (Continued) RespiteCare(Continued)

childrenmakecornhuskdolls,churnhome-
madeicecreamanddipcandles.Quilters,
weaversanda blacksmithwilldemonstrate
theircrafts,andclownsanda magician
willperformthroughouttheday.

Foodwillbe available,butvisitorsare
encouragedto bringpicniclunches;no
alcoholicbeverageswillbe allowed.

Thepurposeof OldTimeFamilyDayis to
encouragefamilyactivitiesandfoster-
parentingas a familyactivity.Everyone
is invitedandadmissionis free.

Formoreinformation,contact:Patrick
O’Leary$FosterCareProgram,Ramsey
CountyHumanServices.Tel.(612)298-
4697or (home)721-2272.

RespiteCareInformation

TheSouthCarolinaDepartmentof Mental
Retardation(DMR)andtheYorkCounty
MentalRetardation/Developmental
DisabilitiesBoardhavedevelopeda new
project.Theprojectseeksto identify
peopleinterestedin providingrespite
careforfamilieswithhandicappedmembers.

Theprojectincludesa trainingprogram
thatallowsa civicgroupor community
organizationtoprovidetrainingin any
community.Furthermore,a comprehensive
manualhasbeendevelopedto supportthe
trainingeffort.Themanualis designed
as a self-teachingmechanismfor
potentialrespitecareproviders,
preparing them for the formal training
session. A unique feature of the manual

is theinclusionof a self-administered
test. Eachapplicantis instructedto
studythemanualandcompletethetest
priorto thetrainingsession.
Forfurtherinformation,write: J. Calvin
Taylor,S.C.Departmentof Mental
Retardation,P.O.Box4706,Columbia,
S.C.29240.

In Nebraska, the Parent/Family and Respite
TrainingProjectsprovideindividualized
supportto familieswhoarecaringfor
theirdevelopmentallydisabledmembers.
Bothprojectsconcentrateon developing
networksof servicein Nebraska.

Formoreinformationon thetwoprojects,
write: PatriciaMcGillSmith,Meyer
Children’sRehabilitationInstitute,444
S. 44thSt.Omaha,Neb.68131.

WORKSHOPS,CONFERENCES

June11-August 10

ThePeabodyCollegeforTeachersin
Nashville,Term.announcessevencourses
forspecialeducationteachers.The
courseswillbe openfornoncreditor
creditenrollmentTitleanddatesof the
coursesare:

--UsingMicrocomputersin Special
Education,June13-14;

--TeachingFunctionalLanguageto
HandicappedChildren,June13-24

--WorkingwithFamiliesof Young
HandicappedChildren,June13-24;

--HumanResourcePlanningin Special
Education:ChangingEnvironments,June
27-July8;

--TeachingVisuallyImpairedChildren:
NemethBrailleCodeforMathematicsand
Science,July11-15;and

--ModelVisionProject,July25-29;
--Optaconand CommunicationsTechnology,
Aug.1-10.

A descriptivebrochureis availablefrom
SummerInstitutes,Box 164,Peabody
College,VanderbiltUniversity,Nashville,
Tern. 37203.

Aug.26-28

t~TheImportanceof BeingThere...
Togetherwis thethemeof the 1983
Association for Retarded Citizens(ARC)
convention,whichwillbe heldat St.
CloudUniversity,St.Cloud. Thetheme
reflectstheneedforparents,
professionalsandconsumersto uniteon
behalfof peoplewhoarementally
retarded.Morethan30workshopsare
plamed forparentsandconsumers.A fund
hasbeenestablishedto providegrantsof
$10-$50 to help consumers with the costs
of attending the convention.

Formoreinformation,or forregistration
forms,contacttheARCMinnesotaofficeat
(612)827-5641.

.,-....
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Editor

DEINSTITUT13NA!.IZATION‘.SLOWS,COURT
MONITORSAYS

11Fewer Minnesota state hospita1 residents

were placed into the community in 1982
thanin 1981,11said Lyle Wray, court
monitor,in hissemiannualreportto the
U.S.DistrictCourt,Districtof
Mimesota. Thereportconcernsthe
Welschvs.Levineconsentdecree.
However,as of July1982, “the decree’s
population reduction specified for 1982
was morethanmet,~thereportsaid.

In 1982,thenumberof peoplewithmental
retardationin thesevenstatehospitals
droppedfrom2,431at thebegimingof
theyearto 2,334at year’send,a
reductionof 97 people. Thatfigureis
~ignificantlylessthanthecensus-based
‘eductionof 137personsobservedin
;981. ~Thepresentrateof net
populationreduction,abouteightpersons
permonthacrossthestatehospital
system,fallsbelowthenetmonthly
?eductionof about10personsrequired
forcompliancewiththedepopulation
targetspecified(inthedecree)for
1987,”,thereportadded.

Thereportalsosaidthatstatehospital
residentswithphysicalhandicapsare
beingplacedintothecommunityatmuch
slowerratethanotherresidents.out
of the774individualsidentifiedas
havingphysicalhandicapsin June1981,
onlyeighthavebeenplacedintothe
community.Otherhighlightsfromthe
reportare:

--~childrencontinueto be admittedto
statehospitalsandmakeup fiveto 10
percentof thepopulationof state
hospitals.~

--~~erehasbeena continueddeclinein
theuseof mechanicalrestraint,
separationandseclusionproceduresat
moststatehospitals~.

June1983
CourtMonitorReport(Continued)

--Resultsfroma surveyby theplaintiff
counselregardingpsychotropicmedication
use in thesevenstate hospitals
revealed that, !Icambridge has the
greatest number of persons on major
tranquilizers in the system. Willmar
has the highest average dosagefor
personson psychotropicmedications.n

A considerablenumberof compliance
issueshavebeenbroughtbeforethecourt
monitor.‘Todate,1,042issueshave
beenraisedwithmorethan300issues
currentlyUnresolved;nthereport
stated.A majorunresolvedissueis
thatfinancialincentivesforstate
hospitalplacementof mentallyretarded
adultsremainin,placeforcounties.

A limitednumberof copiesof thereport
areavailablefrom: LyleD. Wray,Ph.D.,
CourtMonitor,201CapitolSquareBldg.,
550CedarSt.,St.Paul,Minn.55101.
Tei.(612)291-9961.

MENTALHEALTHADVOCACYPROJECT
ESTABLISHED

As partof a three-yearfundinggrant
fromtheMcknightFoundation,theMental
HealthAssociationof Minnesotahas
contractedwithLegalAidof Minneapolis
to establisha legaladvocacyproject.
Theprojectis toprovidelegal
representationforpersonswhoare
mentallyillthroughoutMinnesota.The
projectwillalsoofferlegaltraining
andeducationtoprofessionals,
consumers,andotherinterestedpersons.

Formoreinformationor forlegal
assistance,contact:SusanLenz?
managingattorney,(612)332-1441,or,
toll-free,(8oo)292-4150.



SOCIALSERVICEASSOCIATIONHONORSERIC
JANUS

At the90thAnnualMimesotaSocial
ServiceAssociationSpringTraining
Conference,EricJanusreceivedthe
DistinguishedServiceAwardforIndividual
Service.Janusismanagingattorneyfor
LegalAidof Minneapolis.Theaward
recognizedhisrolein draftingthe
MinnesotaVulnerableAdultAct,whichwent
intoeffectin 1981. Thelawprovides
forthereportingof suspectedabuseor
ne~ setof adults,who,due to impairment,
cai.?tseekassistanceforthemselves.

PACERCENTERAWARDEDRESEARCHGRANT

PaulaGoldberg,codirectorof theParent
AdvocacyCoalitionforEducationalRights
Center(PACER),announcedthattheU.S.
Departmentof educationhasawardedthem
a grantto measureresultsof itsparent
trainingprogram.In connectionwiththe
project,manyparentswhohavereceived
servicesfromPACERwillbe contacted.
‘Wewillreallyappreciateeveryone’s
cooperation,nsaidGoldberg.

HOWTO OBTAINIDENTIFICATIONCARDSFOR
NONDRIVERS

If a personcannotdrivedue to a physical
disability,or choosesnotto forwhatever
reason,havingappropriateidentification
foractivitiessuchas cashingcheckscan
be difficult.Thisproblemcanbe
remediedby havinga Minnesota
IdentificationCard. Thecardis clearly
marked“nondriver’andincludesan
assignednumber,a colorphotograph,full
name,dateof birth,address,a
descriptionof thecardholderanda place
forsignature.

Minnesotaidentificationcardsmaybe
ok$a.inedbygoingin personto theclerk
of distric:courtin thecountyoffice,
and,in someinstances,to drivers”
licenseexamimtionstations.It iswise
to callfirstto verifythe location,
hours, days of operation, and whether the
building is accessible to people with
special mobility needs. When application
is made, acceptable forms of
identificationmust be presented, suchas-’ birthor baptismalcertificates,birth
recordsfroma familybibleor a passport.

IdentificationCards(Continued)

Feesforthecardsvary. Generally,cards
arevalidforfouryearsandcost$6.
Personswhoarementallyretardedshould
presentan acceptableformof
identification,plusa letterfroman
agencythatprovidesservicesto them
(suchas a grouphome)statingthatthey
arementallyretarded.Thecostto people
withmentalretardationis 50 cents. For
personsoverage 65,thefeeis $5 and
thecardis validforlife.

Applicants receive a receiptwitha batch
numberon onesideandtheirsignatureon
theother. Thereceiptmaybe usedfor
identificationuntiltheactualcard
arrivesin themail(aboutthreeto five
weeks.)

ARCHITECTURALANDTRANSPORTATION
BARRIERSCOMPLIANCEBOARDADOPTSVOTING
POLICY

ThefederalArchitecturaland
TransportationBarriersComplianceBoard
hasrecentlyadoptedthefollowingvoting
policy:disabledpeopleareentitledto
effectiveaccessto voterregistrationand
pollingplaces.Withtheestablishmentof
thispolicy,theboardcanfocuson howto
assistin thedevelopmentof legislation
ensuringeffectiveaccessto votingplaces
forphysicallyhandicappedpeople.

Announcementof thispclicy,effective
March8, 1983,appearedin theApril12
issueof theFederalRegister. Further
informationcanbe obtainedby contacting:
LaurindaSteele,Officeof Policy,
PlanningandProgramDevelopment,
ArchitecturalandTransportationBarriers
ComplianceBoard,330 SW C. St.,Room
1O1O, Washington, D.C. 20202. Tel. (202)
245-1801, voice or TDD.

VIDEOTAPESON ABUSEANDNEGLECT
AVAILABLE

Videorecordingsfroma conference,
I!presentingHarmto Childrenwith
Disabilities:Dimensionsin Recognizing
andRespondingto AbuseandNeglect,wheld
inMay 1982,maynowbe borrowed.The
threetapesfeaturekeynoteaddresses
JyDrs.EliNewbergerandLynnWiklerand
a panelpresentation.



VideoTapes(Continued)

To borrow the tapes,contact: Sue Aggar,
partmentof PublicWelfareLibrary,c/o

uak TerraceNursingHome,14500Co.Rd.
67,Minnetonka,Minn.55343. Tel. (612)
934-4100,ext.252.

ILLINOISFILMCENTEROFFERSSERVICES

TheUniversityof IllinoisFilmCenter
providesa nationwideserviceby sharing
itscollectionof over15,000filmsand
videorecordings.Besidesrentalsand
sales,it providesa numberof other
services,suchas computerizedreference
searchesanda freenewsletter.

Formoreinformation,contact:University
of IllinoisFilmCenter,1325S. OakSt.,
Champaign,Ill.61820. Tel.(8oO)367-
3456(toll-free).

COURSES

June17

~LegislativeWrap-Up~?is a CoursefOr
attorneysandotherinterested
‘ofessionalsthatwillsummarizethe

majoroutcomesfromthe 1983Minnesota
Legislature.It willspecificallycover
significantchangesaffectingnearly
allactivitiesin stategovernment.The
coursewillbe heldfrom8:30 a.m. - 4:30
p.m.at theSt.PaulAthleticClub.
Tuitionis $95,whichincludescourse
materials.Also,5.75hoursof continuing
educationcreditsareavailable.

Forregistrationandinformation,contact:
AdvancedLegalEducation,Hamline
UniversitySchoolof Law,1536HewittAv.,
St. Paul, Minn.55104. Tel. (612)641-
2336.

PUBLICATIONS

TheSt.PaulPioneerPress(May5, 1983)
reprintedan articleby JulieHatfieldof
theBostonGloberegardinga numberof
resourcesavailableon clothingand
fashionsforpeoplewithspecialneeds.
As an example,thefollowingmay be
purchasedfromPRIDEFoundation,1159
‘~quonnockRd.,Groton,Corm.06340:

Publications(Continued)

--DressingWithPride,a 116-pagebook
onmodifyingandandmakingadaptive
clothing($11postagepaid).

--ClothingLessonPlan,an educational
programon clothingas a specialneed
fortherapists,homehealthaides,and
educatorsworkingwitholderor
disabledpeople($25prepaidpostage).

EVENTS

June7

~Newperspectiveson CharitableGiving:
BequestFundraisingforYourCharitable
Cause”is a half-dayworkshopdesignedto
demystifythenatureof bequest
fundraising.It isa nontechnical
briefingforadministratorsandvolunteers
inorganizationsseekingprivate
donations.Thefeeis $35.

Forregistrationanda descriptive
brochure,contact:.ContinuingManagement
Education,ContinuingEducationand
Extension,Universityof Minnesota,338
NolteCenter,Minneapolis,Minn.55455.
Tel.(612)373-3680.

June16

TheMinnesotaChapterof American
AssociationonMentalDeficiencywill
sPonsora workshopon ‘Establishing
CooperativeGroupstoManageConflictand
AngerThatOccurin ResidentialSettings,n
tobe heldat thePlymouthRadisson.
Presentationswillbe givenby Drs.Dean
andMaryTjosvold,authorsof-WorkinRwith
MentallyHandicappedPersonsin Their
Residences. Fee: $40. Contact:Mary
Tjosvold at (612)755-8489or BevHelgesOn
at (612)235-5897.

July 12-16

TheNationalSocietyforChildrenand
AdultswithAutism(NSAC)willholdits
15thannualmeetingandconferenceat
HotelUtahin SaltLakeCity. Thetheme
willbe WOpportunityto Learn,Freedomto
Choose.nForfurtherinformation,
contact:NSAC,Suite1017,1234Nw.
MassachusettsAv., Washington,D.c.20005.
Tel.(2o2)783-0125.



TEARNINGFORLEARNING

The stateDevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgram Officehasacquiredseveral
education,trainingandresourcematerials.Theymay be borrowedfromeachof
theregionalDevelopmentalDisabilitiesofficesand fromthe stateprogram
officein St.Paul. Eachmonth,thissectionof DD InformationExchanRe
highlightsselectionsfromtheseresourcesto provideinformationto potential
buyers.

DevelopmentalTrainingHomes: A A Reviewand Catalogof EarlyChildhood
ResourceBook,L. Uray,Officeof Court SpecialEducationResources,C. Robinson
Monitor,1983. Thisis a compilationof andK. Davey(editors),Universityof
materialson specialneedsfostercare! Neb=ska MedicalCenter.1982. This
mostlyoriginatingfromthe stateof
Michigan.Theintentis to assist
individualsand organizationsin looking
at optionsotherthangrouphomesfor
meetingtheresidentialneedsof children
withmentalretardationor other
developmentaldisabilities,who,for
whateverreason,arenot ableto remain
withtheirfamilies.Content,includes
ideology,recruitment,training,and
monitoringas relatedto theprovisionof
fostercareservices.

.-
resourcewas developedto helppeople
withan interestin earlychildhood
specialeducationtobe moreselectivein
orderingmaterialsforpreviewpurchase.
Therearematerialsforprogramplanning,
preserviceand in-servicetraining,
assessment,parentandprofessional
relationshipsandmore. Althoughnot an
exhaustivecoverage,the materials
includedrepresentwhattheauthors
considermajorworkssince 1977.
.4vailable fromthestateDD program
officeonly.

Avaflable fromthestateDD program
officeonly.

300
7th
St.

.
MetropolitanCouncilDD Program “ .

MetroSquareBuilding
andRobertSts. w
F’aul,MN 55101 I

-----
Mpls.Minn.

PermitNo. 1610

%rz.HR. ROGER STRAND
STATE PLAN DEV DI$AB PRO ~1.%201 CAPITI)L SQUARE EL
ST PALIL MN 55101



\\ ..

❑r INFORMATION
‘# EXCHANGE

PublkhedmonthlybytheDevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgramoftheMetropolitanHealthPlanningBoard

MetropolitanCouncil
300MetroSquareBuilding
St.Paul,Minnesota55101
ToniLippert:291-6364
Tom Chapel:291-6357

METRODD PROGRAMNEWS

TitleXIXPublicForum

TheMetropolitanRegion
DisabilitiesTaskForce

Developmental
willsponsoran

informationforumpresentedby the
MinnesotaDepartmentof PublicWelfare
(DPW)on Tuesday,July26,from10a.m.to
3 p.m.on theTitleXIXwaiverlegislation.
Theforumwillbe heldin theMetropolitan
CouncilChambers,300MetroSquareBldg.,
VthandRobertSts., St.Paul,Minn.

uPWispresentinga seriesof regional
meetingsto informinterestedpartieson
thecontentof thelegislationand its
implicationforchangesin serviccisfor
personswhoarementallyretarded.At the
forum,thedepartmentwillalsobe seeking
recommendationsfromthepublicon the
typesof servicesthatshouldbe offered
underthewaiverplan.

Theforumis opento allMetropolitanArea
residents.

CommunicationDisordersis NextCapacity-
BuildingPresentation

TheMetropolitanCouncilwillpresentan
informationforumon communication
disordersof personswithdevelopmental
disabilities,Aug.9, 2 to 3:30Pm,
CouncilChambers,300 MetroSquarei31dg.,
St.Paul,Mirm.

vol. 8. No.7
July 1983

Forum(Continued)

Thepresentationwillincludea brief
overviewof themostcommondisordersand
themostcurrenttechnologiesfor
initiatingandimprovingcommunications,
especiallyfornon-verbalandnon-reading
individuals.JoeRiechle,Ph.D.,of the
Departmentof CommunicationDisorders,
Universityof Minnesota,willbe the
primaryspeaker.

Thisprogramis anotherin theCAPACITY-
BUILDINGSERIESpresentedby theMetro
RegionDevelopmentalDisabilitiesTask
Forceof theMetropolitanHealthPlanning
Board/MetropolitanCouncil.Consumers,
parentsandserviceprovidersareinvited
toattend.Thereis no admissioncharge.

FiscalDisincentivesPaperAvailableSoon

IncooperationwiththeStateDevelopmental
DisabilitiesProgramoffice,thestaffof
theMetropolitanDD programwillsoon
releasea newpolicyanalysis paper, Fiscal
Disincentives in the Service System for
Developmentally Disabled People.

The paper examines how methods of funding
and administeringDD programsoftenprevent
placementin theleastrestrictivesetting.

A secondsectionexaminesthreepotential
solutionsto theproblemandtracesthe
costimpactof eachsolutionona
hypotheticalcountyandthestateand
federalgovernment.A finalsection
reviewsrecentstatelegislationaffecting
financingof DD servicesanditsimpacton
reducingfiscaldisincentives.Forcopies
of thereport,contactMarjorieSegellat
(612)291-6363.

,...



Summary of Funding,ServiceDelivery
ChangesAvailable

Recentstatelegislationaltersseveral
aspectsof fundinganddeliveryof services
forpeoplewho aredevelopmentally‘
disabled.Thelegislation,(S.F.1234)
changesthemethodof fundingDevelopmental
AchievementCenters(DACS), setsratesfor
DACSand IntermediateCareFacilitiesfor
peoplewhoarementallyretarded,and
expandsthenumberof servicespotentially
eligibleforMedicaid financing.

A summaryof S.F.1234is availablefromthe
Met~politanDD program.CallMarjorie
Segellat (612)291-6363.

FORYOURINFORMATION

GrantAwardedto AmericanB’arAssociation

TheAmericanBarAssociation(ABA)hasbeen
awardeda $28?,732grantby theDepartment
of HealthandHumanServices’Administra-
tionon DevelopmentalDisabilitleg.The
grantis to prepareanddisseminatemodel
stateguidelinesto improvethequalityof
boardandcarefacilitiesfordevelop-
mentallydisab:ed~elderlyandmentallyill
persons.

Duringthe 15-monthgrantperiod,-the
projectstaffwilldevelopa modelstate
statute,studyandreporton applicable
regulationsin eachstateanddraftmethods
thatcanbe usedby stateofficialsto
improvesurveillanceof suchfacilities.
In additicn,ABAwillprovidetechnical
assistanceto stateswishingto revise
theircurrentlegislationor developnew
laws i.nthis area.

An initialdraftof guidelinesfora model
statestatutewasscheduledto be completed
by My 31,1983,withrevisionsto be made
in AugustandSeptember.Thedraftwill
thenbe circulatedto organizationsand
individualsforcomment.It is scheduled
forcompletionby Sept.30, 1983.

Forfurtherinformation,write: Jane
Beyer,AmericanBar Association,Commission
on LegalProblemsof theElderly,1800NW.
M St.,Washington,D.C.20036.

PreventingEpilepticSeizures

A keypriorityof a comprehensiveepilepsy
centeris to preventseizuresfrombeing
unresponsiveto treatment,accordi~to
Dr.FritzDreifussin a recentaddressto
theWesternInstituteon Epilepsyin New
Orleans. ..

Dr. Dreifussis theheadof sucha center
at theUniversityof Virginiain ,l;
Charlottesville,Va. He saidthatseizures
mayresisttreatmentbecauseof faulty
diagnosis,use of the wrongmedication,
patientresponse,or a combinationof all
three. .........

Faultydiagnosismayresultfromincorrect
identificationof theseizuretype,failure
to distinguishbetweentrueepilepsyand
pseudo-epilepticepisodes,failureto
recognizethatan underlyingdiseaseis
producingtheseizures,or failureto
recognizeotherspecialfactorsthatare
producingseizures.Useof thewrongdrug,
thewrongdoseor useof medicationfor
longerthanneededcanalsocontributeto
treatmentfailure.Dr.Dreifusssaidthat
on thepatient’sside,failureto take
medicationas prescribed,failureto stay
awayfromthingsthatmay triggerseizures,
otherillnessesanduseof competing
medicationsmayalladdto thedift’iculty
of achievingseizurecontrol.

PostersCelebrating‘Decadeof Disabled
Persons’Available

TheEastmanKodakCo.hasdevelopeda
seriesof postersfortheNational
Organizationon Disability.Theposters
depict handicapped people achieving full
participationin theirownareasof
interest.Theyweredevelopedin regponse
toa declarationby theUnitedNations
designatingtheperiodof 1983-1992as the
T~Decadeof DisabledPersons.n

Thessriesis comprisedof sixpostersand
a differentonewillbe releasedevery “
othermonththroughout1983. Single
posterswillbe availablefreeof chargeto
individualsandorganizations.Contact:
NationalOrganizationon Disability,2100
PennsylvaniaAv.NW.?Suite232$
Washington,D.C.20037. Tel.(202)293-
5690.
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LEGISLATUREALLOWSCHANGESIN
SERVICESFORRETARDEDPERSONS

TheMinnesotaLegislaturerecently
authorizedtheDepartmentof Public
Welfare(DPW)to applyfora waiver,
whichwouldallowhome-and community-
basedservicesto be fundedby medical
assistance(TitleXIX of the Social
SecurityAct). Personswouldbe eligible
fortheseservicesif theywould
otherwiseneedcare in a statehospital
or in a communityIntermediateCare
Facilityformentallyretardedpersons
(IcF44R).Paymentsunderan acceptable
waiverplanmustnot exceedthe costof
ICF-MRservicesthatwouldhavebeen
providedwithoutthe waiveredservices.

a minimum,the waiveredserviceswould
includecasemanagement,familytraining
andsupport,developmentaltraining
homes,supervisedlivingarrangeme~ts,
semi-independentlivingservices,respite
care,and trainingand habilitation
services:Regardingthe latter,training
andhabilitationservicesweredefinedas
‘thosehealthand socialservicesneeded
to ensureoptionalfunctioningof persons
who arementallyretardedor haverelated
conditions.n

Thereweremanyotherfeaturesin this
new legislation that willhave far-
-reachingimpactupon futurestateand
countyoperations.

--Amoratoriumwas placedon thenumber
of bedsin ICF-MRS. It was set forno
morethan7,500bedsas of July1,
1983,and 7,000bedsas of July 1, 1986.

--TheCommissionerDPWmust establish
‘%issioncriteriafor statehospitals

countyutilizationtargetsto limit
andreducethenumberof ICF-MRb-eds.

July1983

Legislature(Continued)

--DPWwilldevelopa client-trackingand
evaluationsystem.

--Priorto servingmentallyretarded.
persons,thecountymustmakea
determinationof retardation,providea
needsassessment,developan
individualplanandauthorizespecific
services.

--Countyagenciesmustestablisha
screeningteamto evaluatea client’s
needs(anycliententitledto ICF care
or a clientexpectedto needICF care
in the future).Thescreeningteam
willalsoidentifythelevelof
serviceneededto maintainthemost
normaland leastrestrictivesetting
consistentwithtreatmentneeds.

--DPWmustestablishproceduresand
rulesfordeterminingratesfor ICF
facilities,waiveredservices,and for
trainingandhabilitationservices
providedto residentsof an ICF.

“--Upto 15 positionsareauthorizedfor
DPW to implementtheprogram.

--Applicablesectionswouldbe repealed
if thewaiveris notapprovedby
June30, 1984.

Rep.AnnWynia,St.Paul,a chief
advocatebehindthebill,commentedon
whatshehopedwouldbe accomplished
throughthisenablinglegislation:‘I
hope thatthisis goingto giveus a more
rationalsystemof services,a system
thatwillreflectindividualneedsas
wellas sensitivityto the costof
services.W



REVIEWOF SOCIALSECURITYBENEFITS
ORDEREDFORMENTALLYILL

Minnesotansbetweentheagesof 18 and 49
witha mentalillnesswho havebeen
deniedSooialSecurityor Supplemental
SecurityDisabilitybenefits,or whose
benefitswereterminatedon or before
Maroh1, 1981,shouldhavetheir
eligibilityforbenefitsreviewedby the
SocLalSeeurLtyAdministration(SSA)as
soon as possible.

The SSAwas orderedto reviewthese
claimsdue to a recentcourtdecisionin
a suitbroughtagainsttheSSA by the
MentalHealthAssociationof Minnesota.
At lest 800 individualswereterminated
fromtheseprograms,whileotherswere
deniedbenefitspriorto the court’s
decision.

Personswho meet theserequirements
shouldcallthe SSA officeat (612)
378-1151.

NONPROFITAGENCIESMUSTPARTICIPATEIN
SOCIALSECURITY

Due to recent
SecurityAct,
organizations
Security.In
organizations
participating

amendmentsto the Sapial
employeesof all nonprofit
must participatein Social
the past,nonprofit
were giventhe optionof
eitherin the systemor

privateretirementplans. As-ofJan.
1984,an employerand employeewill
jointlyhaveto pay a socialsecurity
taxnot to exceedseven percentof an
employee’swages.

in
1,

FUNDSAVAILABLEFOR BARRIERREMOVALIN
SCHOOLS

The EmergencyJobsBillrecentlypassed
by Congressincluded$40millionforthe
removalof architecturalbarriersin
schools.Formore information,contact:
MartyKautian,Directorof Educational
Services,Departmentof Education,Room
4853 DonahoeBldg.,400MarylandAv.
SW.,Washington,D.C. 20202.

. LOANFUNDCRITERIAEXPANDED
....~:..’

TheMinnesotaNonprofitsAssistanceFund
(MNAF)recentlyexpandeditscriteriafor
loansto nonprofitorganizations.‘“;..

UntilApril1983,theloanfundwas open
onlyto nonprofitorganizationsin the
seven-countyMetropolitanArea. Now it
has beenexpandedto Includeany u
organizationin Minnesota thatholdsa
501(c)(3)taxstatusand is experiencing
cashflowproblems.Suchproblemsmaybe
causedby delayin paymentof a contraot
or grantfromgovernmentor foundations.

,:’ ..:.

MNAF makes loans up to $20,000at a ‘
reducedinterestrateof six percentfor
the first45 days,and eightpercentfrom
46 to 90 days. MNAF is sponsoredby the
MinneapolisFoundationand St. Anthony
ParkStateBank.

To apply,or formore information,
contact: SusanKenny.Stevens,MNAF,St.
AnthonyParkStateBank,2250ComoAv.,
St. Paul,Minn.55108.-Tel. (612) 647-
0131.

HUMANSERVICEWORKERCERTIFICATION
AVAILABLE

The NationalCommissionfor Human ‘
ServiceWorkers(NCHSW),recently
announcedthatcertificationis now
available.Applicationsarebeing
acceptedforthe firstnational
examinationscheduledfor October.

“Thecertificationproces~’involvesthree
stepsand fees: application($15);
assemblyof portfoliodocumenting
competentworkperformance($25);and
writtenexamination($35). Test
locationswillbe namedlaterthissummer
afterapplicationshavebeendistributed.

Formoreinformation,contact: Dr.
AngelaHolweger,~710GervaisSt.,Suite
205,Columbia,S.C.29201. (NOTE: This
is thenew addressof’NCHSW;former
headquarterswere in Atlanta,Ga.)



CommunicationSkillsModelAvailable

:ommunlcationstrategy,publishedas a
manualcalledthe‘iBridgeModelitisnow
available.It ia an approachto
strengtheningcommunicationskillsand
fosteringpositiveworkingrelationships
amongparentsandeducatorgof handicapped
children.Itwasdevelopedby theParents’
CampaignforHandicappedChildrenandYouth
andtheCouncilforExceptionalChildren.
Themodelconsistsof a sequenceof
planningactivitiesthatculminatein a one-
dayworkshop.It hasbeentested
successfullyin bothurbanandrural
aettingsandhasbeenfoundto foster
cooperationandcollaborationbetween
parentsandprofessionals.

In addition to distributing the manual,
project staff are available to provide
technicalassistance to groups,who want to
use the model. Single copies of the manual
are available free of charge, but there is
a pogtage and handling fee of $2. To order
a copy, or for more information, contact:
Parent’s Campaign for Handicapped Children
=~d Youth, 1201 NW. 16thSt.,Washington,

‘ 20036.,. Tel.(202)822-7900.

CallforPapers for Quality of Life
Conference

.
TheMimesotachapterof theAmerican
Associationon MentalDeficiencywill
sponsora conferenceOct.27 and28 at the
RadisscmInn,Plymouth.The themewillbe
llQwlity of Life-whatis it andHOWDO ‘e
DevelopQualityof Life?w

Proposalsshould be submitted by Aug.1 for
possibleconferencepresentation,papers,
posters,panelsandseminars.Suggested
areasrelatedto qualityof lifeinclude:
-- Environment-- physicalaspects,medica-
tions,bio-ethnicalfactors,equipment,
physicaltherapy,occupationaltherapy,
hereditaryvs.environmentalfactors;
-- InterpersonalArea-- communication
skills,conflictresolution,cooperative
groups;
-- Self-Identity-- hierachyof needs,
wellness,sexuality,arts,musictherapy,
nl.aytherapy,survival/developmentneeds.

Summer Course forRecreationLeaders
Offered

TheUniversityof Minnesotaisofferinga
summersessionfromJuly18to Aug.19on
llAssessmentandEvaluationin Leisure
ServicesforSpecialPopulations.nThis
willbe an in-depthstudyandapplication
of approachesto therapeuticrecreation
serviceassessmentandevaluation.

Emphasiswillbe on individualandgroup
assessmenttechniques,datacollection
strategiesforindependentliving,leisure,
socialandmotorskilldevelopment,
objectiveprogramevaluationin various
settings,and itsapplicationto research.
Thecourseis appropriatefortherapeutic
recreationspecialistsandservice
providersworkingin grouphomes,
institutions,dayachievementcentersand
communityprograms.

Thecoursewillbe heldon Tuesdaysand
Thursdaysfrom2:30- 4:45p.m.at 206
CookeHallon theUniversitycampus.The
instructorwillbe StuartJ. Schleien,Ph.D.

Forregistration
EducationCareer
(612)373-2257.

PUBLICATIONS

information,contact:
DevelopmentOfficeat

-- UnlockingDoors,a newbookleton
conmmnicationskillsisnowavailablefrom
ParentAdvocacyCoalitionforEducation
Rights(PACER).It describesa
communicationstylethatcanhelpparents
work more comfortably with teachers,

includingactivitiesandexercises,
IndividualcopiesarefreetoMinnesota
parentsof handicappedchildren.Thecost
tootherpeopleis $2.50fora single copy
or $2 a copywhenorderingmorethanone.
Ordersmustbe prepaid.Writeto: PACER
Center,Inc.,4701ChicagoAv.,
Minneapolis,Minn. 55407.

:0submitproposalsor suggestionsfor
topics,contact:MaryTjosvoldat Camilia
RoseGroupHome,11800XeonBlvd.,Coon
Rapids,MiM. 55344. Tel.(612)755-8400.

...



Publications(Continued)

--The 1983editionof Standardsfor
ServicesforDevelopmentallyDisabled
Individualsisavailablefromthe
AccreditationCouncilforServicesfor
MentallyRetardedandOtherDevelopmentally
DisabledPersons(ACMRDD).Thisnew
editioncosts$25and incorporatesall
changesmadesincethe 1981editionwas
published.

Forfurtherinformation,contact:Kenneth
G. Crosby,ExecutiveDirector,ACMRDD,5101
WisconsinAv.NW.,Suite405,Washington,
D.C.20016.

--Anewpublication,TheEconomicand
SocietalBenefitsof IndependentLivin&
Servicesprovidesan overviewof services
furnishedby CentersforIndependentLiving
in Illinois,Michigan,Minnesota,Indiana,
OhioandWisconsin.Thereportincludes
casehistoriesandbackgroundinformation
on 23 independentlivingcentersin thesix
states.Forcopies,contact:Helen
Kupper,RSA-15thFloor,300S.Wacker,
Chicago,111.60606.

--Prof.JulianWolpertof Princeton
Universityhasupdatedhis 1978studyon
the impactof grouphomeson localproperty
values.Theupdatedstudyanalyzesmarket
pricesandturnoverratesforproperties
near32 group homeslocatedin eight
communitiesin New York State. Generally,
Professor Wolpert found no long-term
negative effects upon property values or
neighborhoodturnover rates.

To obtain a copyof this reporttcontact:
Matt Janicki,Ph.D.,Officeof Mental
RetardationandDevelopmentalDisabilities,
44 Holland Av. Albany,NewYork,NY 12229.

FUTUREEVENTS

Sept.12-14

TheOfficeof ContinuingEducation,
Universitycf Wisconson-Stoutwillsponsor
a conference,‘Discovery●83: Computers for
theDisabled,wat theLeamingtonHctelin
Minneapolis.

Conference(Continued)

Thepurposeof thisconferenceis to
providean overviewof themanyareasin
whichcomputerscanservetheneedsof
peoplewho aredisabled,andsomespecific
applicationsof thenewmediumof
microcomputers.

‘Discovery83nis an annualconference
designedto highlightfrontierareasin
servi% disabledpeople.l%isyear’stopic
isa blendingof twodisciplines,
vocationalrehabilitationandspecial
education.Theconferencewillprovide
teachers,administrators,counselors,
governmentpersonnel,researchers,
purveyorsof computertechnologyand
disabledpeoplewithan opportunityto
learnabouttheadvancesmadein computer
technologythatarechangingspecial
educationandvocationalrehabilitation.

TheregistrationfeebeforeAug.15 Is
$150;afterthatdateitwillbe $175.

Formoreinformation,or fora registration
form,contact:Officeof Continuing
Education,Universityof Wisconsin-Stout.
Menomonie,Wis.54751.

Oct.19-21

A conferencesponsoredby the4Hyouth
organizationandtheUniversityof
Mimesotawillbe heldat CampCourage
peopleinvolvedin youthdevelopment.

Theconferenceis opento teachers,4H
leadersand otheryouthdevelopment

for

leaders,volunteersandhandicappedpersons.

Formoreinformation,contactSandyBecker,
officeof specialprogramsat the
Universityof Minnesota. Tel. (612) 373-
0725.

oct. 27-28

Thefallconferenceof theMimesota
chapterof theAmericanAssociationon
MentalDeficiencywillbe heldat the
RadissonInn,Plfiouth.

Formoreinformationon
seearticleon page3.

thisconference, ..
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STUDYSHOWSBIASAGAINSTDISABLED

A studyrecentlyconductedby tie
DisabledRightsEducationand Defense
Fund,Inc.,showswidespread
discriminationagainstwomenand girls
withdisabilitiesin educationaland
otherprograms.The patternof Unt?qUal

opportunitywas especiallyapparentfor
thosepersonswithlearningdisabilities
andmentalretardation.

The 1981 study,fundedby the federal
Departmentof Education’sWomen’s
EducationalEquityAct,revealed:

--Althoughtheratioof malesto females
in schoolswas abouteven,twiceas
manyservicesweregivento boysas to
girls;

--Womenwithphysicaldisabilitieswere
foundmorelikelyto be isolatedin
specialinstitutionsthanmen;and

-Sex biaswas apparentin educational
programsthatteachboys job-related
qkills(e.g.assemblywork,janitorial
~kills)but thatteachgirlsto make
bedsand do dishes.

Partof thereasongirlswith learning
disabilitiesweren’tbeingplaced-in
appropriateprogramswas thattheir
behaviordid notdrawattentionto their
specialneeds. On the otherhand,the
studyfoundthatbehaviorproblemswere
oftenwhatledto placementof boysin
specialprograms.

Copies of thereportmay be obtainedfrom
DisabilityRightsEducationand Defense
FundInc.,13!9ConnecticutAv. ~.,
Suite1124,Washington,D.C.20036.
Tel.(202)659-4684(voiceor TDD)c

TRAININGRESOURCE

Trainingand staffdevelopmentin the
‘TryAnotherWaynapproachto the
preparationof peoplewithhandicapsfor
employmentis beingofferedby MarcGold
-nd Associates(MG & A). Flexible
hedulingforsmallgroupscanbe

arrangedby contacting:MG ~ A~ 1538E.
AndersonLane,Suite8, Austin,Tex.
78757. Tel.(512)836-3763.

,.

PUBLICATIONS

ProgrammingforAdolescentswith
CerebralPalsyand RelatedDisabilities,
UnitedCerebralPalsyAssociations,Inc.
Thispublicationis a resultof a
nationalconferencethatemphasized
helpingadolescentswithdisabilities.
Contentscover:family lifeskills,
communication,medicalneeds?movements
psychosocialneeds,education,sexuality
and recreation.Price: $4.50,plus
shippingcosts. Contact:Professional
ServicesProg,ramDept.,UnitedCerebral
PalsyAssociations,Inc.,66 E. 34thSt.?
NewYork,N.Y. 100I6. Tel. (212)481-
6300.

A Guideto Job Analysis,published”by
U.S.Departmentof Labor. This488-page
bookanalyzesthecontentof jobsand
helpsto describethosejobsin a
standardizedand easilyunderstood
manner. It is intendedforvocational
evaluators,jobplacementspecialists~
vocationalrehabilitationcounselorsand
physicaland,occupationaltherapists.
The costis $10per copy.

A majorportionof thewritingof this
bookwas accomplishedthroughtheU.S.
Departmentof Laborand is being
disseminatedthrough:Materials
DevelopmentCenter,StoutVocational
RehabilitationInstitute,Universityof
Wisconsin-Stout,Menomonie,Wis.54751.

EVENTS

“August8-11

The InternationalConferenceon
PyschologicalAbuseof ChildrenandYouth
willbe heldat PurdueUniversityin
Indianapolis,Ind. SeveralMajorareas
of pyschologicalabusewillbe addressed
by speakersand conferenceparticipants
including:mentalcruelty)sexualabuse~
institutionalabuse,drugandsubstance
abuse,and emotionalneglectand
sttiulatlondeprivation.Forfurther
details,contact: OfficefortheStudy
of the PyschologlcalRightsof the child!
IndianaUniversity-Purdue,ES 2129D! 902
W. NewYork St.,Indianapolis,Ind.46223.

;



YEARNINGFORLEARNING

The state DevelopmentalDisabilitiesP~gram Officehas acquiredseveral
educationtrainingand resourcematerials.Theymay be borrowedfromeach
of theregionalDevelopmentalDisabilitiesofficesand fromthe stateprogram
officein St. Paul. Ed-t%month,thissectionof DD Information~change
highlightsselectionsfromtheseresourcesto provideinformationto . ~~•
potentialbuyers.

.....7.

CommunityHousingOptionsfor Handicapped BecomingIndependent:A LivingSkills “
People,NationalInstituteon Mental Sygtem,A. Westaway~d T. APOll~~y ~
Retardation,Canada,1978. Thisis a Edmsrk,1978. Thisis an individualized
manualaboutdevelopingcommunity-based
residentialserylces. It Is designedto

programingsystemthatprovidesa
frameworkto ensureadolescentsor’adults

helpplanners,programmers,Proprietorst
organizations,agenciesand staffcope
withproblemstheyface. The text
reflectscomplexitiesinvolvedin
planninganddevelopinga rangeof “
residentialalternatives.It strongly
urgesthat,Whe key to the successof
comnuuityservicesis the degreeof
coordinationwherebyone areaof service
backsup andreinforcesthe others.w
Contentincludessectionsregarding
planningprinciples,physicalsettings,
housingalternatives,managementissues
and economicissues.

withdevelopmentaldisabilitieshavea ~(
coordinatedplancoveringwork~ “’~:‘;
recreationaland residentialsettings.‘:
It contiinsmethodsforplanning,‘ 4;:: ‘
assessing,recording?reportingSnd
learning704 differentskills. Thisis a
usefulresourceforSchoolsj
developmentalachievementcenters,group
homes,shelteredworkshopsand for
personsinvolvedwithintegrating
developmentallydisabledpersonsintothe
Colmllunity.

..

Availablefromthe stateD.D.program
officeonly. Tel.~ 296-4018. (

Available,l%b@&~e stateD.D.program
officeonly. Tel.~296-4018.

.
MetropolitanCouncilDD Program ‘ .
300Metro‘SquareBuildfng-
7thandRobertSts.
St.Paul,MN 55101

. ‘\
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YOU ARE INVITEDTO ATTEND ●

THE DEVELOPMENTALDISABILITIESTASKFORCE ●

INFORMATIONFORUM +
●

+
4

TOPIC: ‘CONS4UNICATIONDISORDERSOF PERSONS ●

WHO ARE DEVELOPMENTALLYDISABLED” ●

●

4
SPEAKERS: JOE REICHLE,Ph.D.- AssistantProfessor, 4

Departmentof CommunicationDisorders, 4

tlnlver~ityof Mirmesota ●

a

DIANAGOLDHAGEN- SpeechPathologist, ●

courageCenter if
●

●

●

Thispresentationwill includea reviewof the most prevalent ●

communicationdisordersfoundin bothseverelymentallyretardedand ●

non-retardedpersons,the latesttreatmenttechnologyand current ●

techniquesin conmnxnicaticnfornon-verbaland non-readingindividuals.●+

Date:
Time:
Place:

Tuesday,August9, 1983
2 to 3:30p.m.
MetropolitanCouncilChambers

●

●

●

4

300MetroSquareBuilding N

7th and RobertStreets t

St. Paul,Minnesota t
●

●

Admissionis free. Pleaseregisterat the door. ●

●

ANOTHERPROGRAMIN THE DD CAPACITY-BUILDINGSERIES s
●

●

▼

●
E*#*g**** ● 4******** ● ********+ ● a*+g**+*

. . .



METRODD PROGRAMHEWS

ThirdAMMUalMNASHConference

TheMinnesotaAssociationforthe
SeverelyHandicapped(!4HASH) willhold
itsthirdannual fallconferenceon Oct.
21 and 22 at the RamadaInn,Hwy.1.494
and FranceAv., Blccmlngtcn,Minn. The
themethisyearis ‘SeverelyHandicapped
Personsin the Cc!mmnity:Educational,
ResidentialandVocationalIntegration.n
On thenextpage,readerswill finda
form,‘Callfor Presentations,W which
may be sentto Dr. NancyFenrickat
theaddresslisted.

In the pastdecade,the principleof
normalizationhasmade dramaticchanges
in theservicesystemsforhandicapped
individuals.The 5mpacton peoplewho
are severelydisabledhas beenless
obvious.Mereplacementsor accessto
community-basedserviceshas not resulted
in trueintegrationfor the severely
handicapped.The 1983MNASHCcnference
willidentifykey problemsthatImpede
communityintegration,explainnew
theoriesandpresentpracticalmodels
thatcanresolvesomeproblems.

The targetedareas- residential,
educationaland vocationalservices—
havebeenselectedsincetheyarethekey
programsneededby personswho are
severelyhandicapped.Keynotespeakers
include:Dr. LuannaVceltz,Consortium
Institute,Universityof Minnesota
(educational);and Dr. PaulWehmen,
Schoolof Education,Virginia
CommonwealthUniversity(vocational).
Othernationally knownspecialistsin
communityintegrationhavebeeninvited
tomakepresentations,as wellas
numerousMinnesotaprofessionalsand
parenta.

Theconferencehas beenplannedforall
providers— teachers,socialworkers,
healthcareprofessionalsand staffof
residential,vocationaland dayprograms
.- and especiallyforparents.
Participantsshouldgainknowledgeand
understandingof newlyevolving
corollariesto thenormalization
principle,becomemoresensitiveto
obstaclesto trueintegrationand learn
aboutsomesuccessfulwayssimilar
problemshavebeensolved.

●

●

●

4
●

●

4

4

●

●

9
●

●

●

MUSH Conference(Continued)

TheSeptemberissueof thisnewsletter
willcarryregistrationinformation.
HUSH membersand non-memberswho are
willingto volunteerfora varietyof
tasksshouldwriteor callconference
chairpersonDr. NancyFenrick,Department
of SpecialEducation,BOX 52,Mankato
StateUniversity,Mankato,Minn.56001.
Tel. (507)389-1122.

● a+****+@* ● ****~***** ●

‘TheMHASHBoardof Directorsapproveda ●

motionto supportthe electionof Dr. ●

CclleenWieck,executivedirector, Q
MinnesotaDevelopmentalDisabilities ●

PlanningOfficeof theStatePlanning ●

Agency, to the nationalboardof ●

directorsof The Associationof the +
SeverelyHandicapped(TASH). Local ●

TASHmembersare urgedto support ●

~esota”s candidate. Deadlinefor ●

receipt of ballotsis Sept.5. ●

●
● a*a+*+*+ ● **+****+* ● **

FORYOURINFORMATION

Rinds Providedfor Interpreters

Fundshavebeenmade availablefor
providinginterpreteror note-taking
serviceforhearing-impairedpersons
enrolledin adulteducationprograms.
The statelegislatureappropriated
$43,000for the fiscalyearbeginning
July 1, 1983, and $44,000 for the
followingyear for this purpose.

The programis designedto provide
supportservicesfor hearing-hpa~red
adultsso thattheymay obtainbetter
resultsfromavocationalor educational
programsfor theirccntinuedgrowthand
development.The fundsmay be usedto
pay the costof interpretersor
notetakers,providedtheprogrammeets
thecriteriaof the MinnesotaState
Departmentof Education.

Fora detailedexplanationof the
criteriaand applicationform,
educationalprogramsshouldcontact:
LarryCrcuseat the Mimesota Department
of Educaticn~CapitolSquarej550 Cedar
St.,St. Paul,Minn.55101. Tel. (6I2)
296-4177 or TTY (612) 297-2094.



THIRDANNIJAL~ASH CONFERENCE

Oc:ober20 and 21

RamadaHotel
1494and France
Minneapolis

. .
SEVERELYHANDICAPPEDPERSONSIN THE COMMUNITY:

EDUCATIONAL,RESIDENTW, AND VOCATIONALINTEGRATION

CallforPresentations:--on educational,residential,and vocationalprograms
for severelyhandicappedpersons

--withemphasison,‘butnot limitedto, successesIn and
difficultiesof integratingseverelyhandicappedpersons
intothe COGty

——— —.-—————— -.—.—.-——- ————————-

Pleasepailby August3@.hto NancyJ. Fenrick,Depar”aentof SpecialEducazion,
Box 52,MankatoStateUniversity,Mankato,Minnesoza,56001
(507-389-1122)

‘Nameof Presentor(orPanel Chair)

Address

Names

Phone

of OsherPresensorsor PanelMembers

Title of Presentation

~scriptionof Presentation(50-100words)

Approximate lengzh: + hour; 1 hour; l!~hours; 2

Pleasecheckany time YOU cannotmake the presentation:

Thursdaya.m. ; Thursdayp.m. : Fridaya.m. ;

hours

Fridayp.m.—

. . .. .. .. .



ModelProgramInformationSought

Theeditorof New Directions,a
publicationof the NationalAssociation
of StateMentalRetardationProgmm
Directors,Inc.(NASMRPD)is seeking
informationon innovativeprognms or
servicedeliverytechniquesformentally
retardedpersons. Informationon suoh
progmns, includingbackgroundmaterials,
blackandwhitepicturesor new articles,
shouldbe sentto: DeborahJennings,
NASMRPD,113OronocoSt.,Alexandria,
Va. 22314.

VolunteersNeededby Two Organizations

TheMinnesotaStateFairbeginsThursday,
Aug.25 and continuesthroughMonday,
Sept.5. Volunteersare neededby the
MinnesotaEpilepsyLeagueand the
NationalMultipleSclerosisSooletyto
stafftheirinformationbooths.

VolunteersshouldoallJlmMcMullen,
MinnesotaEpilepsyLeagueat (612)340-
7630or SandyJohnson,NationalMultiple
SclerosisSooietyat (612)870-1500.
Freeadmissionticketsto the fairare
providedby the organizations.

WheelathonScheduled

Accessl.bleSpaceInc. (ASI)is conducting
its thirdannualwheelathonon Aug.20 at
Lake Nokomisin Minneapolisfrom9 a.m.
to 6 p.m. Thisyear’sthemeis Wheelln
BeatsUaiting.m ASI residentsare
wheelingovera 30 kilometercoursein
ASI’Sannualfundraisingevent.

Donationsraisedfromits firsttwo
WheelathonsenabledASI to purchasea van
equippedwitha powerlift. Funds
contributedthisyearwillgo toward
maintainingthevan and hopefullywill
permitASI to expandthevan’soperating
hours. All contributionswillbe
designatedfortransportationactivities,
con,iuetedanddirectedby ASI’STenant’s
Couacil.

Pledgeformscanbe obtainedfromASI,
371O ChicagoAv.S. Minneapolis,Minn.
55407.Tel.(612) 827-3663.

WORKSHOPS,cONFERENC=

Aug.22-23

Asexualityand MentallyHandicapped
Peoplenis a workshopsponsoredby
PlannedParenthoodof Minnesota.
SpeakersincludePhylllsCooksey~
direotorjDepartmentof Educationand
TrainingjRuthMarkowitz,program
coordinatorand an advocatefromLegal
Advocacyfor DevelopmentalDisabilities.

For registrationinformation,0s11
Deparmentof EducationandTraining,
PlannedParenthoodof Minnesota,1965
FordPkwy.,St. Paul,Mlnn.55116.Tel.
(612)698-2401.

Sept.13

The AmerioanAssociationon Mental
Deficiency(AAMD)willpresenta workshop
on ‘Useof BehavioralTechniqueswith
StaffandWith the HealthCareSystem:
Or, StaffLikesReinforcementsToo.n
WorkshoppresentersincludeDr. Erick
Erriokson,,h. BillM. Wootenand Dr.
LyleWray. The workshopwillbe heldat.
the SunwoodMotelin St. Cloudfrom8:3o
a.m. to 3:30p.m. Cost is $30,whioh
includeslunch.

For furtherinformatlon~oontact:MarY
Tjosvold,CamiliaRoseGroupHome,11800
XeonBlvd.,CoonRapids,Mlnn.55343.
Tel. (612)755-8400.

Sept.23

A fallworkshop,‘AuditoryTrainingin
the 80S,W has beenscheduledfor
professionalsand parentsof hearing-
impairedchildren.Furtherinformation
will be printedin nextmonths’s
newsletter.

FUTUREEVENTS

Nov. 4, 5

WPrimaryCareof the Childwitha
DevelopmentalDisorderNis a workshop
thatwillbe presentedby Gillette
Hospital’sDevelopmentalDisabilities
ProgramStaff,in conjunctionwith
ContinuingMedicalEducation,University
of?4innesota.Detailswillfollowlater.
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NATIONAL DD ORGANIZATIONEXPANDS
MEMBERSHIP

To becomea strongernationalcoordinating
forceandvoicein Washington,D.C.,the
NationalAssociationof Developmental
DisabilitiesCouncils(NADDC)is expanding
itsmembershipto includeothergroups,
organizationandindividuals.

Thepurpoaesof NADDCare to:
—Work towardimprovinglivesof persons
withdevelopmentaldisabilities;(DD)

—Assistin the cooperationand
communicationbetweentheNational
Councilon theHandicapped,federal,
stateandvoluntaryagenciesandother
DD organizationsconcernedwithDD and
individualstateand territorialDD
councilsand staff;

--ExchangeInformationregardingDD
ationnide;

. .trengtheneffectivenessof individual
stateand territorialDD councils;and

--Educateand informthepublicof the
needsandrightsof personswithDD.

Amongbenefitsto membersare a free
subscriptionto FORO?4,eligibilityfor
committeeand taskforceparticipationand
purchaseof reportsand studiesat cost.
Ann=l membershipfeesare:”$3s for
individuals,$20forstudentsand $100for
organizations.Membershipfeesare tax
deductible.Formoreinformation,
contact:NADDC,1234MaggachugetksAv.
NW.,Suite203,Washington,D.C.20005.
Tel.(202)347-1234.

RULESPROPOSEDON THE PROTECTIONOF
HANDICAPPEDINFANTS

On July5, 1983,in the FederalRegiaterL
proposedregulationswereissuedby the
federalDepartmentof Healthand Human
Servicesdesignedto protectnewborn,
handicappedinfantsfromdiscrimimtion.

lic commentis requestedwithina 60-
Qayperiod.

Furtherinformationand copiesof the
proposedrulesCm be obtainedfromthe
statedevelopmentaldisabilitiesprogram
office.Tel.(612)296-4018.

August1983

MCKNIGHTGRANTAWARDSANNOUNCED

Undera grantfrom”theMcKnight
Foundation,theDevelopmentalDisabilities
Programof theStatePlanningAgency
recentlyawardeda totalof almost
$100,000to nineagenciesforthecoming
Year. Thegrantprog~seekg toaclve
regionalproblemsthroughcoordination,
cooperationandmodelingto improve o
servicedeliveryto personswith
developmentaldisabilities.

Theprogramapprovedthefollowinggrants:
--GreaterMinneapolisDayCare
Association,forcreatinga networkof
care-giverstoprovidechildcareto
developmentallydieabledchildren;

—LakelandMentalHealthCenter(Fergus
Falls),fordevelopinga casemanagement
systemforpreschoolers;

--NortheastLearningCenterandMinnesota
DiversifiedIndustries(St.Paul),for
developinga specializedworktraining
program;

--PineRiverAreaDevelopmental
AchievementCenterandGroupHome, for
providingworkfordevelopmentally
di.aabledpersonsby cleaningand
preparingusedcarsforresale;

-ReubenLi.ndhLearningCenter
(Minneapolis),fordelivering
developmentalservicesto Hmongchildren
and theirfamilies;

—Twin CitiesSocietyforAutistic
Children,fordevelopingtraining
materialsforeducatingresidential
providersin thebehaviormanagementof
autisticchildrenandadults;

--UnitedCerebralPalsyof Minnesota,for
establishinga clearinghouseforused
rehabilitationequipment;

—West CentralIndustriesandGlacial
RidgeTrainingCenter(Willmar),for
developinga cceperative,specialized
worktrainingprogram;and

—WinonaCountyDevelopmental
AchievementCenter,forproviding
educationaltrainingin infantand
earlychildhoodstimulation.

,,
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A VOIC.2F EXPERIENCESPEAKSOUT ON
-G*

FiveVirginians— fourprofessionalsand
a personwitha handicap-- werefeatured
speakersat a atatewidepanelpresentation
on themisuseof diagnosticlabelsin
Charlottesville,Virginia,on November5,
1982. Of the fivespeakers,sponsoredby
the CommunityLivingAssociationfor the
MentallyRetarded(CLAMR),it was Marvin
Pope’scarefullyoutlinedand well-
practicedspeechthatmovedthe audience
to a standingovation. The followings a
partialtranscriptof his words.

Goodmorning. I am MarvinPopeand I live
in a duplexapartmentin a neighborhood
calledPlymouthParkin the Cityof
Chesapeake...Iam a clientof the
ChesapeakeSupervisedApartmentProgram
and havehadmy own apartmentsince
Septemberof 1981.

My topicfor thispresentationis
‘labels.mThere are documentedcasesof
peoplewho havebeen labeled‘geniusmas
children,who,as youngadults,have
committedsuicidebecauselivingup to the
expectationof beinga geniuswas justtoo
much for themto copewith. Thereare
documentedcasesof peoplewho havebeen
labeled‘mentallyretarded.wWhat do
theseoaseshavein common? Labels.
Becauseof the label‘genius,wmiracles
were expected.Becauseof the label
Wmentallyretarded~nnothingwas
expected. In bothcases,labelingwas the
handicap.

I am mentallyretarded.That’swhatI’ve
been toldallmy life.

In the supervisedapartmentprogram,I
havemy P.O.R.(problem-orientedrecord).
My ‘needsnlistisn’ttoo longbecauseI
havemy basiclivingskills,socialskills
-- none tooperfect,butwho here la
perfect? On the firstlineare thewords,
‘mentallyretarded.nWhatdoesit mean?
It meansdon’texpecttoomuch.

I work. In fact,I haveseveraljobs.
SomettiesI get fired. SometimesI quit
whenthe goinggetsrough. I can quit
with justa slighttwingeof guilty
consciencebecauseI canhideunderthe
big safeumbrellathat’slabeled‘mentally
retarded.w

At thispoint,I am learningto
avoid...helplessnessthatwas createdby
thelabelWmentallyretarded,”through
various placements of my life. Maybe I
know — justmaybe-- I wouldbe further
aheadtodayif my labeldidn’tgive
societyan excusenot to tryharderwith
me duringmy schoolyears. MaybeI know--
justmaybe -- I wouldbe furtherahead
todayif my labelhadn’tgivenme that
excuaenot to try harder. Maybe- just
maybe-- the onlythingsthatare labeled
areclothes- not people. ThsnkYOU.

●Reproducedwith permissionfrom
Institutions,Etc.,NationalCenter on
Institutionsand Alternatives,Alexandria,
Va.

CHANGESIN MEDICAIDSTANDARDSPROPOSED

The federalHealthCareFinancing
Administration,whichoversees the
Medicaidprogram,is currentlydeveloping
newproposedstandardsfor Intermediate
CareFacilitiesfor theMentallyRetarded.
Publicationof theproposedstandardsin
theFederalRegisterwilltakeplace in
the fallof 1983 at the earliest.Persons
interestedin expressingconcernsor
askingquestionsaboutthe standardsmay
contact: Dr.WayneSmith,FirstFloor
DogwoodEast,1849 Gwynn Oak Av.,
Baltimore,Md. 21207. Tel. (301) 597-5913.

.-
CONTINENTALTELEPHONEOFFERSLOAN
PROGRAM

ContinentalTelephoneCo.now has a loan
programfor the purchaseof telecommuni-
cationsdevicesfor the deaf (TDD)and
otheradaptivephoneequipment.Customers
of Continentalmay applyforloansup to
$1,000 at six percentinterestif they
havea certifiedhearinglosssevere
enoughthattheycannotuse the telephone
withouta TDD. To obtainan application
formand furtherinformation,contactyour
nearestContinentalTelephoneCo. office.

In lastmonth’sarticleon the Title
XIX Waiver,the phrase‘optional
functioningshouldhaveread
‘optimalfunctioning.n



ANN ZALESKIWINSNATIONALAWARD

[ Zaleski,outreachcoordinatorforthe
Wed CentralEpilepsyLeague,received
an InternationalCommunityProg~m Award
in competitionsponsoredby the
NationalOrganizationon Disabilities.
Herwinningentrywas a slide-tape
presentation‘Followthe YellowBrick
Road,mwhichZaleskiwroteand producedas
partof the InternationalYear of Disabled
Personsin St. Cloud. The production
confrontspeople’sattitudestowards
otherswho havea disability.The
presentation,witha discussionleader,
canbe scheduledby contacting:Kathy
Wingen,Tri-CountyActionPrograms,Inc.,
728 So. BentonDr.,P.O.Box 165,Sauk
Rapids,Minn.56379. Tel. (612)251-1612.

MINNESOTATO HOSTNATIONALEPILEPSY
CONFERENCE

Mimesotahas beenchosenas the host
statefor the 1984EpilepsyFoundationof
AmericaNationalConferenceto be heldin
earlyautumn. Datesand hotel

mmodationsare beingnegotiated.For
IIb.einformation,contact: CarolJohnson,
!linnesotaEpilepsyLeague,404 S. 8th
:t.,Rm. 242,Minneapolis,Minn.55404.
rel.(612)340-7630or toll-free,(8oo)
292-7932.

WBLICATIONS

•~tureReflectionsis a magazinefor
>arentsof blindor visuallyhandicapped
:hildren.Recentissueshavecontained
srticleson educationaltoys,textbooks
md mythsaboutblindness.Subsoriptiom
irefree,but contributionsto the
tationalFederaLonof the Blindare
:ncouraged.Contact: BarbaraCheadle,
?ditor,FutureReflection,P.O.Box 194’7,
loise,Idaho93701.

iuditoryAssessmentand Programingfor
;everelyHandicappedDeaf-BlindStudents,
%e Associationfor the SeverelY
Handicapped(TASH),1983. This-i9a
lanualthatoffersstrategiesfor

~aringseverelyhandicappedstudents
... do not respondto conventionalhearing
;ests.The programoutlinedis
inexpensiveand fun to use,requiringonly
.ightsandextensioncords. Priceis
;9.75.Contact: TASH,7010NE. Roosevelt
lay,Seattle,Wash.98115.

HomeAccessibilityInformationSeriesL
MinnesotaHousingFinanceAgency. A set
of ninebrochureshighlight-how-tomodify
an existingsingle-familyhomein orderto
increaseaccessibilityforpeoplewith
physicalhandicaps.Theseriescontains:
1)generalissuesin remodeling;2)
movementandcirculationspace,doorsand
floors;3) ramps;4) safe stairways;5)
liftingdevices;6) bathrooms;7)
kitchens;8) transferandbalanceaids
(grabbars,handrailsandguardrails);9)
controlsand equipment. Price:$4.5o
plus$1 forpostageandhandling,
prepaid. Contact:MinnesotaDocuments
Center,117UniversityAv.,St. Paul,
Minn.55155. Tel.(612)297-3000or
toll-~ee (8oo)652-9747.

Note:A limitof threebrochuresare
availablefreeof chargefrom the
MinnesotaStateCouncilforthe
Handicapped.Tel.(612)296-6785or, toll-
free,(8oo)652-9747.

The Costof Accessibility in New Single-
FamilyHomestMinnesotaHousingFinance
Agency. Thisreportevaluateshownew
constructiondesigncan be modifiedto
provideaccessiblefacilitiesandthe
impacton costsand potentialareasfor
costtrade-offs.Price:$4,plus$1
postageand handling,prepaid. Contact:
MinnesotaDocumentsCenter,as listedin
precedingarticle.

EVENTS

Nov.3-5

‘Interdependence:TheNextDecadenwill
be the themeof the IOthAnnualConference
of The Association for the Severely
Handicapped(TX5H).The conferencewill
be heldat theCathedralHillHotel,San
Francisco,CalIf. Forregistrationand
informationaboutair farebargains,
contact: TASH,7010NE. RooseveltWay,
Seattle,Wash.98115. Tel. (206)523-
8446.
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I YEARNING FOR LEARNING
1
The stateDevelowentalDisabilitiesProgramOfficehas acquiredseveral
educationstrainingand resouroematerials.Theymay be borrowedfromeach
of the regi~al DevelopmentalDiaabilitieaoffioesand from the stateprogram
offioein St. Paul. Bach month,thisseotlm of DD InformationExohanRe

I
highlightsselectionsfmm thesereeourcea.

Lookand Cook~ St. PaulPublicSohools,
HinneaotaInstructionalMaterials
Center. ‘fhiaoookbookIs the resultof
severalyearsof developingteaohing
materialsand recipesin the St. Paul
PublicSchool’svocationaland adult
eduoat~onpngrams for people ulth mental
retardation. The recipesare economical,
easyto prepareand emphasizenutrients
whiletryingto limitoaloriea. Outcomes“
for the adultstudentsincludethe
preparationof food;servingfood
attractively;uorklngsafelywith kltohen
equipment;purchasingand storingfood;
andeelectingfoodfor nutritiaalvalue.

The uookbookmay be borrowedfor three

Planni* and Operatin6GroupHomesfor
the Handioammd, G. S. YOtqblood and G.
J. Bensberg,TexasTechUniversity,1983.
TM.S is a guide for d-eloping
independentlivingfacilitiesfor persona
ulthdevelopmentaldisabilities.The
guideaddresses:alte~tiV8 living
modele,federalprogzmw, plannlngand
looatinghomes,healthand safety
atandardsjpoliciea? proceduresand
progmm. Copiesmay be borrowedfrom the
state developmentaldisabilltleeprogam
w= by OZlling(612)296-4018S or they
may be purchasedfor $10 from:Researcb
and TrainingCenterIn Mental
Retardation,TexasTeohUniversity,Box
4510,Lubbock,Tex. 79409. Tel. (806)

ueeka from the itateDevelopmental 742-3131.
Disabilitiespm-office only. Tel.
(612)296-4018.

MetropolitanCouncilDD Program
300
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TOPIC:

SPEAKERS:,/

YOU ARE INVITEDTO ATTEND
A &7fELopMENTALDISABILITIESTASKFORCE .

ISSUESAND
WHO

-.
-.

INFORMATIONFORUM

OPTIONSRELATEDTO ELDERLY
ARE KENTALLYRETARDED

GRACEWARFIELD,Ph.D., chairpersonof

PERSONS

theNationalGreyPanthers;
former AssociateProfessorof Special
of Minnesota.

Education,University

JOHNSELSTAD, Prc~ectDirector,SocialHealthMaintenance
Organization,EbenezerSociety,Minneapolis.

BETHBURGAN,Prcgmm Cocrdlnator,DakotaCcuntyDevelopmental
LearningCenter.’

QUESTIONSFROMTHEAUDIENCE

Thisinformationforumis intendedto presentsomeprovocativeideasabout
thechangesin attitudesamd in the servicesystemthatmusttakeplace
beforethe needsof elderlypersonswho arementallyretardedcanbe fully
met. Adayprogram modelformoreeffectivecommunityintegrationwillalso
be presented.

hte: fiiday,Sept.9, 1983
Time: 1 to3:30 p.m.
Place: MetropolitanCouncilChambers
300MetroSquareBuilding
7th and RobertStreets
St. Paul,Minnesota

Admissionis free. F!leaseregisterat the door.

ANOTNERPROGRAMIN THE CAPACITY-BUILDINGSERIES
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METRODD PROGRAM~S..-

Job TrainingprojectPlanned
-- .-

The DevelopmentalDisabilities(DD)
ProgramwI1lbe implementinga
demonstrationprojectstartingOct. 1,
1983. Oneof theprojectactivitieswill
be the placementof developmentally
disabledadultsat commnity business
sitesfor jobtrainingand employment.
The DD programis seekingto contractfor
one year withtwoconsultantsto perform
‘specificservicesfor thisConzuunityWork
TrainingProject. Eachconsultantis to
performthe dutiesdescribedbelow.

WANTED: CONSULTANTS

ConAu&antwithexptiencein voction~
ZtaAting andpfcovenmtik@kg/ha&4hWi&
neededzowoJ&ukth phojmt .to p2ace
IzancUcappedandmenZaUykW’&cf a&.Lt4in
woti&t&ti.ng A.&ti .tncommtiy btihti~u.
ReApoR4.tb~edotwotfig tik.bcd btiina~cs
and agentie4ZO Aecu%ewotk 2Wz&&I g &Lte4;
devtioping< -g, and.6upmvti.hg
&d&- dua&zed t—ww.cng pkogm ~ok 15 ok
mohethainea; andac.ti.ngtu aUai40nw&M
z%~empflogti, tketinee, o.tluxptojeti-.~g btad~, and pubfic@n&ng agentiu.

Two.totiee gem exptience.Lnvoctiona.t. ..Ww.4.ng~ohmenaiztty wtouied peep.te ahe
U@Led. AdaZtionaZexpaience h voc@.onal. .a2wu.ng doh pltqhictig handicappedpeople
deA4r.abLe. MUAZ be able to agg~tib.ivetgmahet
tie phOjeti ~0 phOApe~Ve f2MP~ofj&t4.,!tiOh
m~~g/A~~ -experience and if~ y &h
tfedaaJYdZa.te l!abok and vocational MM.UX-
ahaX.on&egWti paedafwed. MuAt be able to
qtitiy Lden.tidq and .meiz-tivatq Aotve phobLem,
and xo wokhe~(mthz.tg wL.1%baina~people,
coum.tg&@j6 andpm.a~odu&LonatXnai.nch6.

Tfitcotiultantti tiohk unda contmmt to
.thczMe.ttopoti Uevatopmeti VAabUiu -
P~ogham06 the MtiopoUn Cound?. The
con.ttat i4 doh one gem. Con.t%adamounz
up to $28,000.

Fot mote Lndomtin oh Requat doh phopO.6at.,
tie ot ca.tt, M. Toni LLppwt at the
Me.tzopol.i-tiznCoumi.1, 300 Mtio Sqwe Wig.;
St. Par.LL,M.&n.55101. Tti. (612]291-6363.
VeaL&&e ~Oh Aubm.dhion06 pkopobdb b
Saptmfleh 23, 19~3.

EMPLOYMENTOPPORTUNITIES

GroupHomeSupervisorsNeeded

A live-incoupleis neededfora small
grouphomelocatedin Shoreviewforeigh
mentallyretardedadults. The salaryis
$16,700annually,plusroomand board.

Formore information,callAnn Careyat
(612)482-9678beforeSept.15.

FOR YOURINFORMATION

FosterHomesNeeded

The treatmentfosterhomedivisicnof
TreatmentProgramforMaleVictimsof
SexualAbuses Inc. (TPMVSA)is seeking
potentialspecialfosterhomesin the
MetropolitanArea. Thehomeswould
providecareformentallyretardedor
physicallyhandicappedchildrenwho are
victimsof sexualabuse. Experienceand
understandingof developmentaldiaablli-
tiesand sexualvictimizationis desired
but not necessary.Theagencywlll
provideextensivetrainingin bothar
for interestedindividualsor families.

Individualsor couplesinterestedin this
specialprojectshouldcontactBruce
Hesse,socialworksupervisor,TPMVSA,
Inc.,TreatmentFosterHomeDivision,150
NicolletAv.S. Minneapolis,Minn.55403.
Tel. (612)888-3324.

CommunityRepresentativesNeeded

The MinnesotaEpilepsyLeague(MEL)is
seekingvolunteersto serveas community
representativesin their100al
Conmnities. Qualificationsincludea
stronginterestin epilepsyeducation,
goodverbalskills,willingnessto attend
20 hoursof training,to distribute
literatureand postersand theabtlityto
make presentationsto community
organizations.

For an interview,call (8oo)292-7932.



SEVERELY HANDICAPPED PERSONS IN THE COMMUNITY:
.

EDUCATIONAL, RESIDENTIAL, AND VOCATIONAL INTEGRATION

Mnnesota Association fortheSeverelyHandicapped

ThirdAnnualConference “
October20and21,1983

RamadaIZote~
1494andFrance,Minneapolis

KEYNOTESPEAKERS: LuannaVoeltz(Universityof M@esota) IntegratlagSeverely
HandicappedStudentswithinour PublicSchools(October20)

PaulWehman(VfiginiacomonwealthlJniversityjIntegrat~
SeverelyHandicappedPeqsonswithintheWorkingComm@.ty
(October21)

ADDITIONALPRINENTAmOmon issueslnvol~ severelyhandicappedpersonsinclude:
FosterHomePlacements
DACSthroughPrivateIndustries
PersonnelMotivationinGroupHomes
Peer”TutorjngProgramsforFosteringIntegrationsndAttitudeChange
SupportiveDay Programsfor KeepingPersonsIn GroupHomest
SystemsChangeProjectforLow IncidencePopulationsin RuralSetting
PsychoactiveDrugsIn ResidentialPrograms
KeepingSeverelyHsnucappedChildrenh Their@nHomes
Develop- LeisureSkil.lS in Communi@RecreaticnalPmgrm “ “
FunctionalbnguageProgramsIntheHome
MedicalAssistan-ceWaiver
VocationalTrainingin the Communityat a HighSchoolLevel
HandicapAwarenessActivitiesforSchoolPrograms

The Complete Pmgramwl.11 be a’vailable mtid+eptember. Formhermomtion
contact: NancyJ.Fenrick,SpectalEducationDepartment,

MankatoStateUniversity,Mankato,~. 56001(5007-389-112

ForRoomReservationcontacttheRamadaHoteldirectly.Ratesare$45perroom(nd
perperson)forup to 4 occupants. RsmadaHotel 4200West78thSt.,

w m. 55434 (Phoneeither612-831-~200or Toll Free

ForPreregistrationpleasemake-thecheckouttoMNASHandmallby October 10 to:
Paul Hagen-MNASH,POlb 3383,MankatoM?. 56002

Name

AreyouamemberofMNASH ofTASH

Checkone: Thursday,October20 ody ($20) Friday,October21 only ($20)
mm ThuSd~ and Friday ($35) 4

Or you may register at the door



Volunteers Needed Retreat(Continued)

TheMultipleSclerosis(MS)Societyis
seekingvolunteerstoassistintheir
adap+tedaquaticsprogram. In St. Paul,
the t~~+lningsessionwillbe at Gillette
Hospital”onSept.21,and at Courage
Centerin GoldenValleyon Sept.27.

To volunteer,or to obtainfurther
information,contactSandyJohnsonat
(612)870-1500.

SimplifiedAdmissionFormWidelyUsed

The DevelopmentalServicesOrganization
(DSO)announcedthatmorethan55
providersof residentialoarefacilities
forpeoplewho aredevelopmentally
disabledhaverequestedcopiesof theDSO
admission/applicationformpacket.
Requestshavecomefrom23 different.—.——----___.--.—.
‘states.

Theprojectwasinitiatedoriginallyby
DSO to simplifyadmissionproceduresfor
parents,socialworkersand residential
facilityprovidersformentallyretarded
peopleIn Minnesota.The standardized
formseliminateexcessivepaperwork.
.Medioal,behavioraland otherinformation
form neededforadmissionto a facility
are includedin thepacket.

The projectin Minnesotahas been
extremelysuccessfulwithan averageof 95
percentusage.OtherstatesuseDSO”S
packetasa model,makingadjustmentsto
fitindividualstaterulesandregulations.

To obtaina copyof thepacket,contact
JaneBirks,executive director at
Developmental Servioes Organization,
666Pelham Blvd. f St. Paul$ Minn. 55114.
Tel. (612) 646-2711.

RetreatsforParentsPlanned
\

The ‘~sociationforRetardedCitizens
(AF of IiennepinCountyannouncedplans
for JOmoreparent-respiteweekendsthis
fali. The retreatswilltakeplaceat
IndianChiefCampin EdenPrairieon
Sept.23-25andOct.28-30,from6:3o
P*meFridayto 1 p.m. Sunday.

Formore informationcallARC/
HennepinCountyat (612)874-6650.

InformationPacketsAboutDisabled
StudentsAvailable

The U. S. Departmentof Educationhas
fundeda NationalInformationCenterfor
HandicappedChildrenend Youth.
Currently,the centeris developing
informationpacketsand otherinformation
materialsconcerningdisabledindividuals,
ageso-18years,orwhoarestillin
publicschools.

For furtherinformation,contactthe
centerat P.O.Box 1492,Washington,D.C.
22036. Tel. (703)428-848o.

Metro MobilityUsersMustBe Recertified

TheMinnesotaLegislatureincludedmore
specificeligibilitycritertafor riders
using MetroMobility. Riderswillnow
needto be recertified.Certification
requiresthateachpersonmeetat least
oneof the followingcriteria:
--Unableto walk 1/4mileor more.
--Umble to walkup and downmainline
bus steps.

--Unableto waitoutsidefor 10minutes
or more.

--Unableto learnto use mainlinebus
servicedue to mentaltipairmentor
learningdisability.

Formore information,call (612)644-1119.

SpecialLibraryServicesOffered

The State Servicesfor theBlind
provide free auditory services such as
radiotalkingbooks$specialcassette
playersor phonographsforreproducing
newspaperitemz,booksandmagazines.
Theseservicesare availableforpeople
who are partiallysighted,physloally
handicapped(unableto holda bookor turn
pages),blind,temporarilydisabledor
terminallyill.

Formore information,call(612)296-7560
ortoll-free,(8oo)6s2-9000.



DakotaCountyAssociationfor Retarded
C+tizensFallppograms

LegalAdvocacyforDevelopmentally
DisabledPersonswillpresenttwo
programson WPlanningfor the Futurenon
Oct. 11and Oct. 18, 7-9 p.m.,at the
FardngtonHighSchoolLibrary,800
DenmarkSt.,Farmington.

JoannSorem,developmentaldisabilities
counselor,willpresenttwo programsat
theFarmingtonAreaSeniorCitizens
Center,431 3rd.St.,Farmington.
‘TheFamilyWitha Developmentally
DisabledChild: LearningHow to Copen
willbe presentedon Nov.5. 10a.m.-l2
p.m.and‘SexualityandYour
DevelopmentallyDisabledSon or Daughterm
on Nov. 12, 10a.m.-l2p.m.
The feeis $3perpersonpersession.

#.
Otherservicesincludea weekend
retreatformothersof school-aged,
mentallyretardedchildrento be heldat
CampIndianChiefon BirchIslandParkin
EdenPrairie,Sept.16-18.

A listof supportgroupsin St. Paul,
MinneapolisandDakotaCountyfor parents
of DownSyndromechildrencan be obtained
by callingthenumberbelow.

Foradditionalinformationon any of the
aboveprograms,call (612)457-2588.

HearinRSocietyOffersSign Classe9

TheHearingSocietyof Minnesotawill
offerIntermediateS@ned English
beginningSept.15. Thiscourseis
designedfor parentsand professionalsto
encouragebettercommunicationbetween
hearing-impairedchildrenand peoplein
theirhomeand schoolenvironment.This
is nota coursein AmericanSignLanguage.

Te~sessionswillrun fromSept. 15 to
Nov.17,Thursdays,6:30-8:30p.m.,at the
HearingSociety,2100StevensAv. S.,
Mimeapolis. The fee is $36per person or
$40per couple. JeanneSielaffwillteach
t cour9e.

Fora copyof theclassschedule,or for
informationon othercourseofferings,
callThe HearingSocietyof Minnesotaat
(612)870-0321(voiceor TTY).

MakingShoppingAccessible

ShopperSpecialis a pamphletwitha
checkllgtalertingstoremanagersto
importantfeaturesthatcanhelpmake
theirfacilitiesmoreaccessible.It also
containstipsto help salespersonnel
respondto thespecialneedsof shoppers
who havemobilityor otherimpairments.

Singlecopiesof ShopperSpecial(publi-
cationA-306)maybeobtainedbysendinga
gelf-addressed,business-sizedenvelopeto
theNationalEasterSealSociety,2023
W.OgdenAv.,Chicago,111.60612.

Workfor RetardedPeople

Communitylbployment,a county-subsidized
~~ Janitorialservice,employsmentally

retardedadultswho are living
independentlyin thecommunityand who
havegraduatedfromresidential
facilities!.The serviceareaincludes
southernRamseyand HennepinCountiesand
northernDakotaCounty. Theprojectis
sponsoredby AID Homes,Inc.

For furtherinformation,or free
estimates,contactKarlForsbergat (612)
452-4264.

ForHelpWithSibllnRsof Handicapped
Children

TheSiblingInformationNetworkshares
informationwithprofessionalsand
familiesregardingserviceprojects,
researchand literatureinvolvingsiblings
of childrenwithhandicappingconditions.
Thenetworkpublishesa quarterly
newsletterand hopesto initiate
conferences,specialprojectsand research

aimedat helpingsiblings.Membership
duesare $5 annually.Formore
informationcontact: The Sibling
InformationNetwork,Schoolof Educational
Psychology,Box D-64.Universityof
Connecticut,Storrs,Corm.06260. Tel.
(203)486-4034.

,.



.

Oct.8WORKSHOPS,CONFERENCES

Sept.16

‘Learningto Play: Playingto Learn,W a
workshopsponsoredby REM Consultingand
Services,Inc.,coversprinciplesof’adult
noncompetitiveplaY. The workshopwillbe
a highlyexperientialsessionin which
healthcare,socialserviceand
rehabilitationprofessionalswillbe

‘-reintroducedto playand discoverthe
magic of play-growth.It willbe heldat
SheratonParkPlace,555WayzataBlvd.,
St. LouisPark,from9 a.m.to 4:30p.m.
The costis $37and includescoffee,box
lunchand handouts.

Formoreinformation,contactDavePfriem,
REMInc.,6921YorkAv. S. Edha, Minn.
55435. Tel. (612) 925-5067*,

Sept.23-24

‘Learningto Listennis a workshop
designedfor teachersof hearing-impaired
children,parents,speechcliniciansand
audiologists.It willbe heldat
HennepinTechnicalCenter,9200Flying
CloudDrive,EdenPrairie,beginning
Fridayat 7 p.m.and endingSaturdayat
4:30p.m.

Formoreinformation,contactthe
MinnesotaFoundationfor BetterHearing
and Speech,508BremerBldg.,7th and
RobertSts.,St.Paul,Minn.55101.
Tel.(612)222-6866.

Sept.29

The Mlmesota Council on Foundations’
SixthAnnualTwinCitiesPublicMeeting
will .beheldat O“ShaughnessyAuditorium
on the campusof the Collegeof St.
Catherine,St.Paul. It willprovidean
opportunityforthepublicto meet
Minnesota’sgrantmakersand discuss
issuesof mutualconcern. The fee is $5.

Formoreinformation,contactMinnesota
Councilon Foundations,1216FoshayTower,
Mimeapolis,Minn.55402. Tel. (612)338-
1989.

‘Every Body GrowsUpn is a semlmr to be
heldat GilletteChildren’sHospital,200
hiVWSLtY Av. E., 9 a.m.-4:45p.m. For
disabledyoungpeople11yearsand older
and theirfamilies.The semimr will
provideinformationon sexuality,
relationshipsand communicationbetween
familymembers.
Conference(Continued)

Registrationfee is $15 per family, To
register,contactAileenBaesemannat
(612)291-2848,ext.168.

FUTUREEVENTS

Oct.21-22

TheMinnesotaSpeech-LanguageHearing
Association(MSHA)willsponsora seminar,
‘TheUse of Microcomputersand the
CommunicativelyHandicappedIndividualat
theHolidayInn - St. PaulNorth,2450N.
ClevelandAv.,St. Paul,Minn.

Formore informationand registration
material,call:the
935-5057.

Nov.5

Theannualmeeting

MSHAofficeat (612)

of theMinnesota
EpilepsyLeague,~MEL)Inc.willbe held
at the HolidayInn Airport#2tBloomington.

Formore information,callMEL AT (612)
227-8373.Nov. 11

Nov. 11

nseatj,ngand MobilitySYstemgnis a course
presentedby the Orthoticand”Prosthetic
Laboratoryand Physicaland Occupational
TherapyDepartmentat GilletteChildren’s
Hospital. It is for physicaland
occupationaltherapists,orthotists,
nurses,physiciansand specialeducation
teachersconcernedwithyoungpeoplewith
disabilities.

To register,or for furtherinformation,
contactBrettDay,ContinuingEducation
Department,GilletteChildren’sHospital,
200E. UniversityAv.,St. Paul,Minn.
55101. Tel. (612)291-2848,ext. 121.



1?INFORMATIONEXCHANGE %%m~
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DevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgram MinnesotaState PlanningAgency MUU9C4
ZOl CapitolSquare Building ~&q”&:&,455o CedarStreet
St. Paul,Minnesota55101

RogerStrand 612/2964018
Editor p~%xw

.
PERPICHFILLSSTATEDD COUNCIL
VACANCIES

Tenpeoplehavebeennewlyappointedand
threewerereappointedby Gov.Rudy
Perpichto serveon theGovernor
PlanningCouncilon Developmental
Disabilities.Membersareconsumers
(peoplewithdevelopmentaldisabilities),
parentsandserviceproviders.

Newappointmentsare:..

--RobertDeBoer,Minneapolis“
--MaryRaeFreeberg,LittleFalls
--BonnieHamnel,St.Paul
—Helmi Lammi,Duluth
--MargaretLindstrom,Hibbing
NancyOkinow,MendotaHeights
3arbaraPihlgren,Roseville

--FelipeRamirez,AppleValley
--SharonShapiro,Minneapolis
--LarryWefring,St.Paul

Reappointmentsare:

--RichardNelson,Mimeapolis,Chair
--RickAmado,St.Paul
--KathleenSturre,Staples

Members continuing their appointments!
are:

--DouglasButler,Rochester
--RogerDeneen,Sandstone
--EricErrickson,Cambridge
--JohnGroos,St.Paul
--VirginiaHanel,Mankato
--Mary?linze,St. Paul
--JanJenkins,St. Paul
--RobertJohnson,Windom
--VirginiaMarolt,Gilbert
--RuthRafteseth,Crookston
--ElaineSaline,St. Paul
-GlenSamuelson,St.Paul
.CurtStrom,St. Paul

-MarvinTritz,Dumont

September1983

CHILDPASSENGERRESTRAINTLAWTIGHTENED

Dueto an amendmentpassedduringthe
lastlegislativesession,lawenforcement
officersmay ticketMinnesotanstraveling
withchildrenunderagefourif the
childrenarenotbuckledintoan approved
childPassengerrestraint.Theoriginal
lawprovidedthatparentsor legal
guardiansinstallchildrestraintsystems
in theirmotorvehicles.However,the
amendmentrequiresthatthesystembe
usedandprovidespenalties.

No penaltyis tiposedforfailureto
installtherestraintifwithin30 days
of theoffenseviolatorscanprovethat
approveddeviceahavebeenpurchased.
However,furtheroffenseswithinoneyear
imposea $25fineforeachoffense.
Violationsof thelawarepetty
misdemeanors,butcannotbe countedas
chargeabletrafficviolating. Thelaw
appliesonlyto Minnesotaresidents.

Informationaboutwherechildpassenger
restraintscanbe borrowedor rentedis
availablethroughtheMinnesotaSafety
Council,(612)291-9150.

GOVERNOR’SOFFICEINSTALLSTDD

Personsusingtelecommunicationsdevices
forthedeaf(TDDs)maynowcallthe
Governor’sofficeor state legislators.
Messages will be relayed to the
appropriate person. Call between 9 a.m.
and4 p.m.MondaythroughFriday.Tel.
(612)296-0010(TDD)or (612)296-3391
(TDD).

SECOND POLICY ANALYSIS BINDER AVAILABLE

A secondvolumebinderforthePolicy
AnalysisSeries: IssuesRelatedto
Welschv. LevineConsentDecreewillbe
mailedin Octoberto thoseon theseries
mailinglist.Theseriesexaminestopics
relatingto servicesforpeoplewhoare
developmentallydisabled.

,..,,,,



TRANSPORTATIONGRANT FUNDS AVAILABLE

Underprovisionsof theUrbanMass
TransportationAct,capitalassistance
grantfundsareavailableto private,non-
profitcorporationsto buyequipmentand
facilitiesto transporthandicapped
andelderlypersons.Grantsareforthe
purchaseof lift-equippedbuses,
replacementof vehicles,expansionof
currentservicesor initiationof new
services.Applicationsmustbe submitted
by Oct.17, 1983. Forapplicationsand
moreinfo~ation~contact:NancyA.
Moore,SpecialProjectsCoordinator,
Officeof Transit,815Transportation
Bldg.,St.Paul,Minn.55155. Tel.(612)
296-7590.

REACHNETWORKGROWS

REACHisa FamilySupportNetworkProject
of theMentalHealthAssociationof
Minnesota.Ithasexpandedrapidlyacross
thestatesinceit beganreoeiving
fundingthrougha McKnightFoundation
grantin January.Currently18groups
providesupportand informationto
familiesandfriendsof personswith
mentalillness.Formoreinformation,
contact:JulieDahl,(612)835-9046
or toll-free,(8oo)862-1799.

PROJECT SHARESEEKSHUMANSERVICE
DOCUMENTS

ProjectSHAREisa clearinghouse
establishedby thefederalDepartmentof
HealthandHumanServicesto provide
informationforimprovingthemanagement
of humanservices.Usersof theservice
areaskedtosubmitcomplimentarycopies
of anypublishedor unpublisheddocuments
relevanttopracticalandtheoretical
approachesto theplanning,deliveryand
integrationof humanservices.Submit
documentsto: AcquisitionsDivision,
ProjectSHARE,P.O.Box 2309,Rockville,
Md.20852.

TRAININGFORVOLUNTEERCOORDINATORS

‘VolunteerProgramManagementWwillbe
thetopicof eightone-dayregional
workshopsscheduledin Septemberand
Octoberby theMinnesotaOfficeof
VolunteerServices(MOVS).Trainingwill
be providedin planningandimplementing
effectivevolunteerprogramsandcitizen
participationefforts.Thedatesand
locationsof theworkshopsare:.

--Sept.13,FergusFalls
--Sept.15,Willmar
--Sept.20,Eveleth
--Sept.27,Brainerd
--Sept.29,Rochester
--Oct.4, Crookston
--Oct.11,Mankato
--Oct.189 Bloomington

Fora workshopbrochureor more
informationcontactRitaG. Goldhammer,
VolunteerforMinnesota,MOVS,200
AdministrationBldg.,St.Paul,Minn.
55155. Tel.(612)296-4732or toll-free,
(8oo)652-9747.

FIRESAFETYTRAININGAVAILABLE

Audio-visualtrainingmaterialson fire
safetyforadultswithmentalretardation
arenow available.TheMassachusetts
FirefightingAcademyhasdevelopedslide-
tapeprograms,a trainer’sguideanda
reviewbooklet.Formoreinformation,
contact:CorinneBrcderick,Managerof
EducationProjects,NationalFire
ProtectionAssociation,Batterymarch
Park,Quincy,Mass.02269.

FREESUPPLEMENTARYSECURITYACCOUNT
BOOKSAVAILABLE

PeoplewhoreceiveSupplementarySecurity
Income(SS1)benefitson behalfof
anotherpersonscalled‘representative
payees,Wmay obtaina freeaccountbook
fromany SocialSecurityoffice.These
bookscanbe usedto recordthepayee’s
handlingof SS1benefits,usefulwhen
makingperiodicreportsto theSocial
SecurityAdministration.



‘“~LICATIONS

LookandCookta publicationlistedin
lastmonth DD InformationExchange
underfiYearningforLearning,w maybe
purchasedfor$3.25fromtheThe
MinnesotaCurriculumServicesCenter,
3554WhiteBearAv.,WhiteBearLake,
Minn.55110.

Capsuleisa newnewsletterpublished
everyotherweekby TheChemical
People/Minnesota,a projectto prevent
chemicalabuseamongyouth. A community
outreachcampaignis currentlyunderway
to recruitvolunteersto organizeand
attendtownmeetingsin conjunctionwith
theairingof a specialseries,‘The
ChemicalPeople/Minnesotanoverpublio
televisionstationsNov.1, 2 ,and3.
Formoreinformation,write: The
ChemicalPeople/Minnesota,c/oMinnesota
Institute,2819VerndaleAv.,Anoka,
Minn.553030Tel.(612)427-5310.

.galRightsof Developmentally
DisabledPersons:An AdvocacyManualfor
Minnesota and Supplement are available
together for $5 (plus$1 Postage).
Copiesof the41-pageSupplementmaybe
purchasedfor$2 (plus$.65Postage).
Contact:LegalAdvocacyfor
DevelopmentallyDisabledPersonsin
Minnesota,222GrainExchangeBldg.,323
4thAv.S.,Minneapolis,Minn.55415.
Tel.(612)338-0968or toll-free!(8oo)
292-4150.

CaringforYour Childwith SpinaBifida,
by N. Clopton,is a guideforparents,
teaohersandtherapists.It includes
drawingsanddiagramsexplaininggait
t~ining,exercisesandotheractivities
to helpchildrenwithspinabifidato
growup as ambulatoryandIndependentas
possible.Thefocusis on thewhole
child.Paperbackis $5.95;plastic
binding$6.50(prepaid).Orderfrom:
EternaPress,P.O.Box 1344,OakBrook,
“l. 60521.

EVENTS

Sept.24 (2 - 11

‘SolidarityDayn
celebratingpast

p.m.)

willbe a dayfor
accomplishmentsby “

peoplewithanytypeof disability.It
willbe heldat theSheratonRitzHote19
315NicolletMallinMinneapolis.To
volunteeryourhelp,or formore
information,callUnitedHandicapped
Federationat (612)645-8922.

Sept.29 (12:30- 5 p.m.)

The nsi~th~ual TwinCitiespublic
Meetingnwillbe sponsoredby the
MinnesotaCouncilon Foundations(MCF)at
O*ShaughnessyAuditorium,Collegeof St.
Catherine,St.Paul. Thiswillprovide
theopportunityforthepublictomeet
Minnesota’sgrantmakersanddiscuss
issuesof mutualconcern.Thefeeis $5.
Contact:MCF,1216FoshayTower~
Minneapolis,Minn.55402.

Sept.30 - Oct.

The llth Annual
Conventionwill
Im, Charlesat

2

Down’sSyndromeCongress
be heldat theMarriott
OrmsSts.,Providence,

RhodeIsland. Contact:Down’sSyndrome
Congreas,1640W. RooseveltRd.,Chicago,
111.60608. Tel.(312)226-0416. -

FUTUREEVENTS

Nov. 9-11

The Minnesota Developmental Achievement
CentersAssociation(MnDACA)Annual
Conferencewill be held at theRadisson
ArrowwoodResortin Alexandria.Featured
speakersincludeMinnesotaSupremeCourt
JusticeJohnSimonettandDr. Lou Brownj
Universityof Wisconsin-Madison.For
moreinformation,contact:MnDACA,
Griggs-MidwayBldg.?(S-277)118~1
UniversityAv.,St.Paul,Mlnn.55104
Tel.(612)647-9200.

.’,.,
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YEARNINGFORLEARNING

ThestateDevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgramOfficehasacquiredseveral
education~trainingandresourcematerials.Theymaybe borrowedfromeach
of theregionalDevelopmentalDisabilitiesofficesandfromthestateprogram
officein St. Paul. Eachmonth,thissectionof DD InformationExchange
highlightsselectionsfromtheseresources.

—,<
101 (plus)Waysto SqueezeMoreOutof
YotirLocalGovernmentDollar:
Productivityand Cost-ReductionPlan,
PrinceGeorge’sCounty,Maryland.This
is a catalogueof more-than-150cost
reductionandproductivityprojects
implementedat thecountylevelin
Maryland.Theplan’ssuccesshelpedto
maintainandimproveessentialservices,
and,at thesametimeloweredproperty
taxratesby 20.5percent;provided$20.8
billionin propertytaxrelief;reduced
spendinggrowthto an averageof four
percentannually;providedemployeepay
raisesaveraging5.6percentperyear;
andreducedbondeddebtby $52.2
million.Availablefromthestate
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesp~~ office
only. Tel.(612)296-4018.

TheRightsof HandicappedStudents,C.
H. Citron.EducationCommissionof the

.
MetropolitanCouncilDD Program - .
300MetroSquareBuilding
7thandRobertSts.
St.Paul,MN 55101

States,1982. Thisbookanalyzesfederal
andstateconstitutionsandlaws
pertainingto educationalrightsof
handicappedstudents.Thepurposeis to
serveas a resourceto stateofficials
andotherswhoseekrelatively
comprehensiveanddetailedinformation.
It shouldalsofacilitateinterstate
exchangeof informationconcerning
differentstates’approachesto rights
of studentswhoarehandicapped.
AvailablefromthestateDevelopmental
Disabilitiesprogra~ice only. Tel.
(612)296-4018.

.—
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METRO DD PROGRAMNEWS

KayserJoins DD Staff

The DevelopmentalDisabilities(DD)
programstaffhas a new research
analyst/planner.TerrenceKayser
replacesTom Chapelwho moved to a
positionon the Health PlanningBoard
staff in October.

Since 1977,Terry has been with the
SpecialEducationProgram and Minnesota
Researchand DevelopmentCenter for
‘-cationalEducationat the Universityof

mesota. He is nearingcompletionof
his Ph.D. in vocationaleducation. Before
comingto Minnesota,Terry was a special
educationteacherand school vocational
evaluatorin Phoenix,Arizona.

His interests,experiencesand
publicationscover the followingDD
areas: programevaluation,organization
and development,vocationalskills
training,industrialand rehabilitation
engineering,computer-assistedinstruction
and computerdata-basedmanagement.

Terry is marriedto Joanne DeBerry,an ex-
officiomemberof the Developmental
DisabilitiesTask Force. Joanna is a
formerassistantprofessorof special
educationat Mankato State University.
She has a son who is developmentally
disabled.

The Metro DD Programhas been fortunatein
attractingresearchanalystswith skills
>~oropriatefor the work they do. Tom

ipeland his predecessor,Joe Banda,
providedtechnicalassistanceand analytic
skillsto the DD constituencyin the
MetropolitanArea.
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DD Program News (Continued)

In the next few years, as the Metro DD
Programemphasizesplanningfor better
conmnity integrationand undertakesthe
demonstrationof a communitywork training
project,Terry Kayser-sknowledgeand
experienceindicatehe is the rightperson
for this position. We welcomehim to our
staff.

Videotapeon ResidentialPrograms
Available

The MetropolitanCouncil-sDevelopmental
DisabilitiesProgramhas agreed to act as
the MetropolitanRegiondistributorof a
20-minutevideotapedisplayingMinnesota
alternativesin residentiallivingfor
personswho are retarded. The
Associationof Residencesfor the
Retardedin Minnesota,using funds from
the McKnightFoundation(ARRM/McKnightl,
producedthe videotapetitled
“Alternatives.”It showsexisting
residentialprogramsthat demonstrate
innovationsdevelopedby countiesand
care providers.

“Alternatives”was developedas part of
the ARRM/McKnightprojectsdedicatedto
systemchange and will serveto stimulate
furtherdiscussionof residentialoptions
allowedby a Title XIX waiver. (Waivered
servicesare less restrictive
alternativesto servicessuch as those in
state hospitalsand cotnnunityresidential
facilities.)

The videotapeis accompaniedby a packet
of informationabout the Title XIX waiver

,..
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VideotaI)e[Continued)

and a listof possible discussion
questions. Three-fourths-inchU-Matic,
1/2” VHS or BETA 11 copies may be
borrowed,withoutcharge, from the
MetropolitanCouncil-sDevelopmental
DisabilitiesProgram,300 Metro Square
Bldg., 7th and Robert Sts., St. Paul,
Minn. 55101. Tel. (612) 291-6363.
Organizationsand agenciesaye invitedto
write or call to arrange for use of the
videotape.

VOLUNTEERS,EDITOR NEEDED

The Associationfor RetardedCitizensof
Hennep~nCounty needs a volunteerwith
clericaland typing skills to work
approximatelyfour hours a tieek~ To
volunteer,call Cheryl at (612)874-6650.

Two volunteersare needed for a few hours
weekly to assistwith general office
work in the nationaloffice of the Prader-
Willi SyndromeAssociationin Edina.

The Prader-WilliAssociationis also
seekingto fill the positionof
newslettereditor for their bi-monthly
issue at an annual salary of $3,000.

For more information,contact Marge A.
Wett, executivedirector,Prader kiilli-
SyndromeAssociation,5515 Malibu Drive,
Edina,Minn. 55436. Tel. (612)933-0113.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

FosterGrandparentsNeeded

Men and women age 60 and over who enjoy
childrenare asked to considerbecominga
fostergrandparentto a special-needs
childwho lives outside the natural
home.

Foster grandparentswill take children
for walks, play with them, teach them how
to dress themselves,but primarilywill
act as a specialfriend.

FosterGrandparents(Continued)

Benefitsincludea weekly stipendof $40
for 20 hours involvement,accident
insurance,sick pay, tax-freeincome,
transportationallowance,an annual
physfcal,a daily hot meal and social
contactwith others.

The programservesa dual purpose. It
allowschildrenwith specialneeds to
developa close relationshipwith an
adultand it gives retiredpersons
anotherpurposefulactivityand an extra
livingallowance.

The FosterGrandparentProgramreceives
stateand federalfunding. Formo~e
information,call Jim Liederat (612)
827-25641.

ChristmasCards for Sale

ChristmasCards designedby mentally
retardedchildrenand adults are
availablefrom the Associationfor
RetardedCitizens/DakotaCounty (ARC).
The cards are availablefrom the ARC
officeat 33 E. WentworthAv. Suite 105
in West St. Paul duringofficehours --
8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. weekdays.
Volunteersin cmnunities throughout
DakotaCountywill also have cards for
sale.

To find the locationnearestyou, call
the ARC officeat (612)457-2588.

‘ChristmasCarol”ProctramScheduled

A block of 200 ticketshas been purchased
by the Associationfor RetardedCitizens
of HennepinCounty for a performanceof
“A ChristmasCarol” at the Guthrie
Theatreat 8 p.m. on Thursday,Dec. 8.
Therewill be a socialhour from 7 to
7:45 p.m. at the North AmericanLife and
CasualtyBldg. adjacentto the Guthrie
Theztre. Jim Klobuchar,MinneapolisStar
and Tribunecolumnist,will be the guest
speaker. Ticketsare $15, with $3 going
to the “Christmasfor PeopleWho are
MentallyRetarded”fundraisingcampaign.



_ChristmasProgram (Continued)

ha~e.checkspayable to: Christmasfor
People. Mail to: A ChristmasCarol,
ARC of HennepinCounty, 2344 Nicollet
Av., #370,Minneapolis,Minn. 55404,or
call (612)874-665ofor more information.

NEW SERVICES

RehabilitationEngineeringClinic

CourageCenter-snew pediatric
rehabilitationengineeringclinic in
GoldenValley is open for referralof
caseswhere problemsfrom physical
disabilityrequirethe use of technical
aids. The clinic providesa forumwhere
the technologicalassistanceof
rehabilitationengineeringcanbe focused
on the mobility,independence,functional
and cognitivegrowth of children.
Emphasiswill be on:
--Functionaltherapeuticaids;
--Mobilityaids;

iucationalaids, includingadaptations
.0 computers;

--Recreationalequipmentand other
adaptations.

Referralsto the clinic can be made by ‘
contactingthe rehabilitationengineeror
the intakecoordinatorat Courage
Center. Tel. (612) 588-0811.

PUBLICATIONS

Prader-Williand You is a book directed
at the personwith Prader-WilliSyndrome
(PWS)and includesconmleteinstructions
for a restricted,well-balanceddiet.
The book could also be used by others
with specialdietary needs that use a
food group dietaryexchangesystem.

The cost is $5.50,which includespostage
and handling. Order from PMSA, 5515
MalibuDr. Edina,Minn. 55436.

ANNUAL CONFERENCES

The Mental Health AdvocatesCoalitionof
Minnesotawill hold their sixth annual
meeting at 7 p.m. on Nov. 10 at Guild
Hall, 286 MarshallAv. in St. Paul.

The meetingwill includea program,“How
Many Roads to Recovery?”, featuring a
panel of speakerson communitytreatment
programs,survivinga suicide,views of
formerpatients,biochemicalaspectsof
mental illness,effectson siblingsand
spiritualperspectiveson recovery.

The meeting is free and open to the
public. For more information,call (612)
222-2741.

WORKSHOPS

Nov. 7

The Associationfor RetardedCitizens
(ARC)of St. Paul is sponsoringa .
program,“Wills,Trusts and
Guardianship,”designedto help parents
ensure securityfor a familymemberwho
is mentally retarded. The workshopwill
show how personalguardianshipaffectsthe
ability to make decisionsfor a retarded
person. It will be held from 7:30-9:30
p.m. at the ARC office in the YWCA Bldg.,
65 E. Kellogg Blvd. in St. Paul.
Speakersare John LeMay, an attorneyin
privatepracticeand SteveScott, an
attorneywith LegalAdvocacyfor the
DevelopmentallyDisabled.

Admissionis free. To register,call
Mary Hinze at the ARC Office, (612)224-
3301.

Nov. 10, 17, Dec. 8

The Associationfor RetardedCitizens
(ARC)of HennepinCountyis sponsoringa
three-sessionworkshopand discussion
group to help mothersof handicapped
childrenunderstandhow inappropriate
behaviorbegins and how to deal with it
effectivelybefore it gets out of
control. Discussionswill focus on
implementingtechniquesto reduce
inappropriatebehaviorand increase
appropriatebehavior.



Conference(Continued)

The leaderof theworkshopand discussion
group is Dr. Arlyne Gutmann,a licensed
consultingpsychologist)whohas worked in
the field of mental retardationfor 13
years.

The workshopswill be held at the ARC
office at 2344 NicolletAv. S.,
Minneapolis,from 9:30-11 a.m. The fee
is $9 for the three sessions ($5 for ARC
members)or ability to pay. To register,
call Terri at !612)874-6650by Nov. 8.

Nov. 19

ParentsAdvocacyCoalition for
EducationalRights (PACER)will sponsor
a specialconmnunicationskillsworkshop
at the MayflowerChurch, 106 E.,Oiamond
Lake Rd., (intersectionof Diamond Lake
Rd. and Interstatetlwy.35W) from 9 a.m.
to 2 p.m.

The workshop is designed for parentswho
have learnedabout laws pertainingto
educationalprograms,but find it
difficultto speak up at school
meetings. At the workshop, parentswill
be taughtabout assertivebehaviorwith
opportunityto practice it.

For more information,call PACER at (612)
827-2966,

Nov. 19.

CerebralPalsy Center will sponsor an
InformationFair on Adaptive Learning
Devices (ALDs)to be held from noon to
5 p.m. at the College of St. Catherine,
2004 RandolphAv., St. Paul.

The fair will featureequipmentand toys
that have been scieciallyadaDted for use
by childrenand young
handicapped. The equ’
developmotor control
developmentand facild
manipulation.

Admissionis $2. For

a~ults’who are
pment and toys help
and communication
tate independent

further
information,contactJackie L.evinat

---o~&2~9~~5-2015 or Cheryl Waite at (612)

Nov. 21, NoV. 22

CorrcnunityInvolvement,providersof
residentialand day care programs,Nekton
group homes and the Associationfor
RetardedCitizensof HennepinCounty will
cosponsora two-nightworkshop,7:30 to
9:30 p.m. at the PlymouthCongregational
Church auditorium,1900 NicolletAv. S.,
Minneapolis. The workshopis intended
for parentsand caretakersof persons17
years and olderwho are retarded. “
retardedpersonsmay currentlybe 14
at home or in a group home while
consideringsemi-independentliving

“Informationfrom the Providers”is

he
ving

scheduledthe first n~ght and “Parents
Perspectives”on the second. There is no
charge for the workshops.

For more information,or to register,
contactTerri at (612)874-6650.

FUTURE EVENTS

PlannedParenthoodwill be sponsoringthe
followingworkshopfor professionalsin
health,educationand socialservice
settingswho work with mentally
handicappedpeople.

“Sexualityand MentallyHandicapped
People”will be presentedon Dec. 5-6,
1983,March 8-9, 1984 and May 17-18,
1984. The fee for each workshopis $50,

“MentalRetardationand Abuse in the
Family”will be presentedon Jan. 31,
1984. The fee will be $30.

All workshopswill be held at the office
of PlannedParenthoodof Minnesota,1965
Ford Pkwy.,St. Paul, Minn. For
additionalinformation,or to register,
call (612)698-2401.
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FEDERALZONINGREPORTCRITICIZED

The UnitedStatesGeneralAccountingOffice
(GAO)has publisheda report,“An Analysis
of Zoningand OtherProblemsAffectingthe
Establishmentof GroupHomesfor the
MentallyDisabled.” The reportconcludes
that “zoningand relatedland-use
requirementscausedproblemsbut were
generallynot the majorobstaclesto group
home placementof mentallydisabledpersons
in Metropolitanresidentialareas.
Inadequatefunding,unsuitablelocations
and facilities,and certainotherfactors
causedproblemsmore frequentlyand
hinderedthe developmentof grouphomes
more oftenthanzoningproblems.”

Jor criticismsof the GAO reportwere
recentlysummarizedin Word fromWashington
(October1983),a newsletterpublishedin
Washington,D.C. by UnitedCerebralPalsy
Associations,Inc. The newsletter
primarilyquestionedGAO-Smethodology
becauseGAO “couldnot finda reasonable
way to surveyfacilitiesthat closedand
neveropenedagainor sponsorswho tried
to open,failed,and nevertriedagain.”

This observationwas also made by the
Departmentof Housingand UrbanDevelopment
(HUD) that declared: “The general
conclusionsdrawnby theGAO reportare
not consistentwith HUD experiencein
fundinggrouphomesunderSection202.
Whilewe (HUD)have not surveyedfield
officesor sponsororganizationswith
regardto zoningproblems,we see many
requestsfor extensionsof fund
reservationsfor projectsthat have
encounteredzoningand land use problems.”

The report,GAO/HRD-83-14,Aug. 17, 1983
(seetitleabove),is availablewithout
chargefrom the GAO DocumentHandlingand
InformationServicesFacility,P.O.Box
6015,Gaithersburg,Md. 20760.

‘NO LINK-BETWEENVIOLENCEAND EPILEPSY

“Peoplewith epilepsydo not commitmore
violentacts thanotherpeopleand do not
havemore psychologicalproblemsthan
otherswho are chronicallyill,”saidDr.
StevenWhitman,researchassociateat
NorthwesternUniversity-sCenterfor Urban
Affairsand PolicyResearch. However,
povertyand epilepsywere highlycorrelated
in the two-yearresearchprogram-s
findingsat the CorrectionalCenterin
Joliet, Illinois.

The prisonsurveyrevealedthatthe
prevalenceof epilepsyin prisonswas four
timesgreaterthan thatestablishedfor the
generalpopulation. Abouthalfof the
prisonerswith epilepsyhad sufferedhead
injuriesprior to theirfirstepileptic
seizure. “Theseprisonershad been victims
of violenceor an autoaccident,two types
of traumasthatoccurat highlevelsin
poor neighborhoods,”Uhitmansaid. “This
findingaddedanotherlinkin thechainof
evidenceto the assumptionthatpoorpeople
are more likelyto haveepilepsy. Social
problemsfacedby peoplewith epilepsyare
mainlycausedby a misinformedpublicthat
viewsthem as disturbedpeopleoftenprone
to violence,”Whitmanconcluded.

For more information,contactDr. Steven
Whitman,Centerfor UrbanAffairsand
PolicyResearch,NorthwesternUniversity,
2040SheridanRd., Evanston,Ill.60201.



ECONOMICSOF DISABILITYSUBJECTOF STUDY

The economicsof disabilitywill be the
subjectof a new five-yearresearchand
demonstrationstudyto be done by the
VirginiaDepartmentof Rehabilitation
Services. This projectis fundedby the
NationalInstituteof HandicappedResearch,
Washington,D.C. The studywill be done in
concertwith RutgersUniversity,the State
Universityof New Jerseyand StanleyE.
P ;*tneyand Associates,Inc.,Alexandria,
Vd.

Expectedresults:
-- Improvedmethodologiesfor estimating

the costsof disability;
-- Updatednationalestimateon the costs

of disability;
-- Conceptualmodelsto representthe

relationshipsamong rehabilitation
programs,clientsand environmental
variables;and

-- Currenttrendsin the federaland state
organizationalstructureof disability
programs.

A basicpart of the study is to analyze
the economicimpactof the vocational
rehabilitationprogram.

For more information,contactDale Hanks,
ProjectCoordinator,StateDepartmentof
RehabilitativeServices,4901 FitzhughAv.,
Richmond,Va. 23230. Tel. (804)257-0264.

WORLDTRAVELPROMOTEDFOR DISABLED

MobilityInternationalUSA (MIUSA),located
in Eugene,Oregon,is an organizationthat
facilitatesworldwidetravelfor people
with disabilities.Besidespublishin~a
quarterlynewsletter,the agencyprovides
informationand referral,advocacy
assistanceand servesas a clearinghouseon
internationalconferences,workcampsand
pen friendexchanges. Futureplansare
underway to providea travelattendant
networkand studentinternships.The
momentumbehindthis organization-s
activitiesis the firm convictionthat
disabledpeoplecan participatein the
worTdcomnunity.

For furtherinformation,contactMIUSA,
P.O.Box 3551,Eugene,Oreg. 97403. Tel.
(503)343-1284.

EMPLOYMENTOPPORTUNITIES

VocationalEducationDirector

BrainerdStateHospitalis seekinga full-
timedirectorfor its communityvocational
educationprogram. The directordevelops
and directsa programthatintegrates
appliedbehavioranalysisand functional
skillstrainingapproachesto develop
skillsfacilitatingemploymentand
assimilation.of developmentallydisabled
adultsinto the community.
Responsibilitiesinclude:
--Procuringresourcesfor establishing
non-sheltered,off-campuswork and
placementof clientsin the Brainerd
area;

--Obtainingproductioncontractsand
equipmentfor on-campusvocational
training;and

--Supervisingstaffin an interdisciplinary
setting.

For more information,contactMichael
Engler,Directorof PersonnelServices,
~~~~~erdStateHospital,Brainerd,Minn.

. Tel. (218)828-2218.

ExecutiveDirector

The MinnesotaDevelopmentalAchievement
CentersAssociation(MnDACA)is seekingan
executivedirector. Minimumqualifi-
cationsincludean M.A. plusthreeyears-
experience,or a B.A.plus fiveyears-
experience.Send resumeand salary
requirementsbeforeNov. 11 to: MnDACA,
P.O.Box 21273,Eagan,Minn.55121.

PUBLICATIONS

InformationResourcesfor ChildAdvocates:
WhereDo You Look? Whom Do You Ask? How
Do You Know? (1980). Th”1s is a resource
book for parentsand professionalswho
advocateon behalfof childrenwith many
specialneedsor problems. It servesnot
onlyas a directoryof national
organizationsand programs,but also
informsreadersabouthumanrightsand
resourcesfor childrenand theirfamilies.
Cost:$5.50. Contact: Children-sDefense
Fund,122 NW. C St.,Washington,D.C.
20001. Tel. (202)628-8787.



Dubljcatjons (Contjnued) EVENTS

NOV. 2-4
EDflf2DSV Education: A ResourceManual
th Te~chingUnitsand a Guide to“Program

L“
annln , InnesotaComprehensiveEpilepsy
rogram,1983 (secondrevisededition).
Intendedfor thosewho teachothersabout
epilepsy,thismanualcontains18 units
with presenternotesand outlineson a
varietyof topics,includinganatomyand
physiology,classificationof seizuresand
communicatingwith healthcare
specialists.Listsof learningresources,
visualaids,worksheetsand othermaterials
are also included. Cost:$25.

Contact: MinnesotaComprehensiveEpilepsy
Program,2701UniversityAv. SE.,Suite
106,Universityof Minnesota,Minneapolis,
Minn, 55414. Tel: (612)376-5031.

STAFFTRAININGINFORMATIONAVAILABLE

The AmericanAssociationon Mental
Deficiency(AAMD)has developeda database

it identifiesover 1,300programsfor
waining professionals,para-professionals
and parents. The DevelopmentalDisabilities
StaffTrainingInformationCollectionis
categorizedby trainingsubject,setting,
staffrole,materials,format,clientage
and severityof disability. The collection
may be accessedfor a nominalfee by
contacting:AAMD,5105WisconsinAv. NW.,
Washington,D.C. 20016. Tel, (800)424-
4688 (tOllfree).

TRAININGOPPORTUNITYFOR SUPERVISORS

ContinuingManagementEducationat the
UniversityofMinnesotahasscheduleda
three-dayintensivetrainingworkshopfor
Nov. 17-19,1983,entitled,“TheEffective
Supervisor:BehavioralSkillsin the
Workplace.”Thisworkshopwill be heldat
the SheratonInn Northwestin Minneapolis.
For furtherinformation,contactTerryJ.
Henryat (612)376-8578.

“Orienteeringfor Personswith
Disabilities:Workshopfor Instructors,”
will featureDr. BruceBlasch,Waisman
Center,Universityof Wisconsin-Madison.
Orienteeringinvolvesthe use of map and
compasswhen travelingfromone specified ‘
locationto another. Thisworkshopwill be
cosponsoredby the MinnesotaGovernor-s
PlanningCouncilon Developmental
Disabilitiesand the HennepinCountyPark
ReserveDistrict. Thisworkshopwill be
held at variouspark sitesin Hennepin
County. For more information,contact
MargieOstlundat (612)473-4693.

Nov. 9-11

The MinnesotaDevelopmentalAchievement
CentersAssociation(MnDACA)Annual
Conferencewill be held at the Radisson
ArrowwoodResortin Alexandria.

For more information,contactMnDACA,
Griggs-MidwayBldg.,(S-277),1821
UniversityAv.j St. Paul,Minn.55104.
Tel. (612)647-9200.

Nov. 12

The MinnesotaNorthStarChapterof the
NationalMultipleSclerosisSocietywill
hold its 1983 annualmeetingat the
RegistryHotelin Bloomington.

For furtherinformation,contactNational
MultipleSclerosisSociety,2344Nicollet
Av., Suite280,Minneapolis,Minn.55404.
Tel, (612)870-1500,

Dec.14-16

“Actionfor Prevention”will be the theme
of the 1983VirginiaMentalRetardation/
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesPrevention
Conferenceto be heldat the Williamsburg
Hiltonin Williamsburg,Va. Primary
objectiveswill be to forma statewide
coalitionand to implementa prevention
plan.

‘i For furtherinformation,contact: MR/DD
preventionConference,ChildDevelopment
Resources,P.O. Box 299,Lightfoot,Va.
23090.



YEARNINGFOR LEARNING

The stateDevelopmentalDisabilities(DD)ProgramOfficehas acquired
severaleducation,trainingand resourcematerials. Theymay be borrowed
fromeach of the regionalDD officesand fromthe stateprogramofficein
St. Paul. Eachmonthwe highlightselectionsfrom theseresources.

~iabilityIssuesin Community-Based
Proqrams: LegalPrinciples,ProblemAreas
and Recommendations,A. VanBiervlietand
. heldon-~~1d~en.Paul H. Brooks

Publishing,1981. ‘Thisbook providesa
practicalapproachto the legalprinciples
surroundingnegligenceand otherliability
issuesas they apply to conmnity-based
agencies. Recommendationsare made on how
to minimizeinjuries,avoiddestructive
lawsuitsand conductpositiveprogramsthat
enableclientsto cope withpersonal and
environmentaldemands. Availablefromthe
stateofficeonly.

Metropolitan Council DD Program
300 MetroSquareBldg.
7thandRobert Sts.
St. Paul, MN 55101

TIMEDATEDkt4TERIAL

Sexuality,Law, and the Developmentally
DisabledPerson: Legaland llnlcal
Aspectsof Marriage,Parenthoodand
sterilization,S./. Haavikand K*AQ
lle~ninger11 Paul H. BrooksPublishing,
l!lal.This ;ook providesbroadand
objectiveinformationaboutsexual
expressionin developmentallydisabled
adolescentsand adults. Pertinentissues
and viableoptionsare presentedin
developingsexualitytrainingprogramsand
establishingindividualizedproceduresfor
dealingwith sexuality,marriage,
procreationand sterilization, Available
frcm the stateofficeoniy.

rBulkRate
u.SiA~;stage

Mpls.Minn.
PennttNo.161O
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lfTRODO PROGRAMNEWS

Introducing:DD Task ForceMembers

Thismonthlaunchesthe 12thyear of the
MetropolitanCouncil-sDevelopmental
Disabilities(DD)Program. The
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesTask Force
(DDTF)advisesthe MetropolitanHealth
P1armingBoardand MetropolitanCouncil
on matterspertainingto Metropolitan

.-., Area residentswho are developmentally
disabled. We-d like to introduceyou to
our hard-workingDD task forcemembers.
Theyare groupedby CouncilDistrictand
representone of the followinggroups--
generalpublic(GP),provider(P) and
consumer(C). See Councildistrictsbelow:
--KathrynBeebe,Chair,GP, Metropolitan
CouncilDistrict14.

--KqyZwernik,Vice-Chair,P, Dist.13.
--CarolynAnderson,P, Dist.4.
--JayBischoff,P, Dist.5.
--HaroldBooker,C, Dist.6.
--MaryBusch,GP, Dist.4.
--BethDhennin,C, Dist.8.
--MichelleEllis,P, Dist.15.
--DianeFleetham,C, Dist.2.
--DennisJohnson,P, Dist.7.
--NancyLedin,C, Dist.10.
--DennisMatthews,P, Dist.12.
--AlOertwig,P, Dist.2.
--NancyPflager,P, Dist.11.
--MaryPowell,C, Dist.7,
--SharonSayles,C, Dist.4.
--EileenSchmokel,C, Dist. 14.
--JoanSchoepke,C, Dist.12.
--KatherineSchultz,P, Oist.3.
--CarolJ. Sime,P, Dist.2.
--VirginiaSpurr,C, Dist.15.
--SallySwallen,C, Dist.5.
--JudySweeney,C, Dist.5.
--RobertTeeling,P, Dist.15
--MaynardWoodbury,C, Dist.9.

Ex-Officiomembersare JoanneDeberry,P,
Dist.12; DouglasEasterP, Metro
ReceivingArea;Jan Langer,P, Metro
ReceivingArea;MarijoMcBride,P, Dist.
15.
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Task ForceMembers(Continued)

Councildistrictsrepresentedare:
Dist.2 -- southernhalfof St. Paul.
Dlst. 3 -- southernRamseysuburbs.
Dlst. 4 -- southcentralthirdof
Minneapolis. Dist.5 -- southernand
westernthirdof Minneapolis.Dist.6 --
northand northeastMinneapolis.IllSt.7
-- northernWashingtonand Ramsey
Counties,plus Lino Lakesand Centerville
in AnokaCounty. Dist.8 -- southern
AnokaCounty. Dis=-- northernAnoka
County,includi~e city of Anoka,plus
Plymouth,MapleGrove,Champlin,Dayton
and MedicineLake in HennepinCounty.
Dist.10 -- northernHennepinCounty.
mll -- westernMinneapolissuburbsof
~ouis Park,GoldenValley,
Robbinsdaleand Edina. Dist.12 --
southernMinneapolissubiiF6FRichfield
and Bloomington.Dist.13 -- western
HennepinCounty,includingLake
Minnetonkaarea,EdenPrairieand Hopkins.
Dist.14 -- Scottand CarverCounties,
plus Hurnsvilleand Lakevillein Dakota
County. Dist.15 -- northernDakota
Countypl~ghland Park sectionof St.
Paul.

Next Year-sIiorkProqram

Herearehighlightsof DD activitiesfor
the next fiscalyear,whichbeginsthis
month.

For the firsttime,the Council-sDD
programwill be involvedin both planning
and demonstrationactivities.
Anticipatedplanningproductswill
includecapacity-buildingworkshopsand
informationforums;publications:new
DD brochure,the DD InformationExchange
and an updatedDD MetropolitanAreamap-
servicedirectory;an expandedDD
library;continuationof informationand
referralservice,and technical
assistanceand coordinationof DD
activitiesin the MetropolitanArea.



MorlcProgram(Continued)

A new effortfor the council DO program
will be to demonstratecorfmtunitywork-
trainingof DD adults. This will involve
the followfn9:provisionof on-sitejob
trainingin comnunitybusinesses;
assistancetocountiesto organizecase
managementand fundingto ensurejobs or
work-orientedoutcomesfor project
traineesand assistar-eto selded day
programcentersto implementnew
employmentstrategiesfor theirclients.

A necessaryaccompanimentof these
activitiesis to assistcountysocial
service,vocationalrehabilitationand
educationagenciesto strengthentheir
mutualworkingrelationships.An
evaluationof programoutcomes,costs
and socialvaliditywill be producedat
the end of the fiscalyear.

Minnesota has been visitedrecentlyby
someof the foremostleadersin the field
of vocationalrehabilitationof severely
handicappedpersons. We have heardthe
ideasof PatriciaBeebe,Dr. Lou Brown,
Dr. Tom Bellamy,Dr. LuannaVoeltz,Dr.
PaulWehmanand others. Their ideasand
experienceshavecreatedunusualinterest
and momentumfor changein our state.
The DD ComnunityWork TrainingProject
is intendedto be a localdemonstration
of theseideas.

We Need Information

The primarypurposeof publishingthis
newsletteris to providetimely
informationto consumers,parentsand
guardians,professionals-andothercare-
giversaboutnew programs,services,
workshops,conferencesandpublications.
Beforewe startedthe newsletter,we had
publishedthree resourcedirectories.
However,the informationwas oftenout of
date by publicationtime.

We currentlysend 1950 newsletterseach
month,not only to personsin the
MetropolitanArea, but also to persons
throughoutMinnesota. The yellw section
of the newsletterfocuseson DD resources
in the MetropolitanArea. The blue
section,or statesupplementpreparedby

InformationNeeded(Continued)

the statedevelopmentaldisabilities
offfce,addressesmore generaltopfcs.

Many readershavewrfttento say they
use thfs newsletterto get the latest
informationon resourcestheyneed. In
the nextyear we forseethe potentfalfor
new servfcesand changesfn modes of
servfceto be fast-breakingand
dramatic. There fsa fermentfnthe
systemcausedby new federalincentives,
suchas the TftleXIX wafveredservfces,
new conceptsintroducedfrommany other
statesand fnnovatfveplansstimulatedby
Minnesotans.

We thfnkthat fn the next fewyears,new
resourcesfn the MetropolitanAreawfll
growat a tremendouspace. In orderto
reportdevelopmentsas qufcklyas
possfbleto our readers,we needyour
help. Send us a brfefdescriptionof
your programs,servfces,job openfngs,
workshopsetc. for publicationfn thfs
newsletter. Preferably,itemsshouldbe
no more than 250 wordsand shouldbe fn
our offfceby the 18thof the month for
publicationthe followingmonth.

Send ftemsto the DO Infomnation
Exchange,00 Program,Metropolitan
Council 300 MetroSquareBuildfng,St.
Paul,hi~nn.55101.

%

Additionsto Lfbraries a

The Councfl-sDD programhas addeda new
book to its curriculumlibrary. It may
be borrowedby MetropolitanArea
residentsfor threeweeks.

PreventingSexualAbuseof Personswith
~sabllltles 1s a curriculumtor hearlng-
lmpalred,physicallydisabled,blindor
mentallyretardedstudents. The curricu-
lum was developedfor professionals:
specialeducationteachers,staffof
grouphomesand residentialfacilities,
rehabilftatfoncounselorsand socfal
workers. The book waswrittenby Bonnie
O-Day,coordinator,SexualAbuse
Educatfonfor DisabledAdolescents



LibrarvAdditions(Continued)

Pro.iect.She was assistedby Pew
Spe~ktor,SharonSayles,ConnieBauman
and Peg Exleyof the MinnesotaProgram
for Victimsof SexualAssault,a project
of the Departmentof Corrections,St.
Paul.

Also.fiveissuesof the Journalsof the
Asso~iationof the SeverelyHandicapped,
sumnerof 1981 hroughsunmerof 1982,
havebeenaddedto the ResourceLibrary.
The journalsmay be used only in the
library.

L

We havehad somecomplaintsabout
unusuallylate deliveryof the DD
InformationExchangein the Metfipolitan
Area. Ifyou consistentlyreceiveyour
copyafterthe 12thof the month,call
MarjorieSegell, DD secretary,at 291-
6363.

ANNUALCONFERENCES

AmericanAssociationon MentalDeficiency
tonterence

--OnOct.25-27the AmericanAssociation
on MentalDeficiency(AAMO)will hold its
IOthannualstateconferenceat the
Plymouth-RadissonInn,2707 Annapolis
Lane,Plymouth. Some conference
activitiesare listedbelow.

RogerLarsonand Lou Speggenwill present
a “MANDT”workshopdemonstratingtechiques
on howtomanagedifficultresidentswith
a minimumof externalcontrol,while
reducinginjury. It will be held from
8 a.m.- 5:30p.m. on Oct. 25.

Drs.EricErrickson,LyleWray and Bill
M. Wootenwill presenta workshopon
behavioraltechniqueswith staffand
healthcare systems. They will apply
behavioral~rinci~lesto staff
supervision;systims
programevaluation.
heldfrom8 a.m. - 4

interactionand
This programwill be
p.m on Oct. 25.

MM) Conference(Continued)

On Oct. 26-27 the “QualityOf Life”
conferencewill presentsessionson: art
and nonviolence,musicand art therapy,
fine arts program,specialolympics,
consumerdecisionmaking,qualityof life
for familiesand the “BabyDoe”case.

Registerby Oct.7 to receivea free
ticketto “PumpBoys and Dinettes”at the
RadissonPlayhouseon Oct. 26.

For informationon feesand complete
programinformation,contact:Mary
Tjosvold,CamillaRoseGroupHome,11800
Xeon Blvd.Coon Rapids,Minn.,at (612)
755-8400,or Bev Helgeson,901 Memorial
Pkwy.,Willmar,Minn.at (612)235-5897.

Coalitionfor HandicappedSponsorsWill
TloldAnnualConference

The MinnesotaComnitteefor the
Handicapped(MCH)will hold its annual
fall conferenceNov.5 at the EarleBrown
ContinuingEducationCenteron the St.
Paul campusof the Universityof
Minnesota(barrier-freefacility).

The focusof the conferencewill be on
quality,integrationand continuityof
servicesfor children.andadultswith
disabilities.

StateReps.Ann Wyniaand Ken Nelsonwill
join Barb Beerhalter,StateDept.of
EconomicSecurityconnissioner,Margaret
Sandberg,assistantcormnissionerof the
Dept.of PublicWelfare,and Wayne
Erickson,Dept.of Education,i,na panel
discussiontitled“TheShapeof the
Future-- Puttingit Together.”

LuncheonspeakerLen Levine,Cormnissioner
of the StateDept.of PublicWelfare,
will addressthe topic: “A FreshLookat
Some Old Problems.”

MCH is a coalitionof parentand
professionalorganizationsthatadvocates
on behalfof programsand servicesto
meet the needsof Minnesotanswith
disabilities.

Registrationwith lunchis $10;
conferenceregistrationonly is $5. For
more information,contact:John Sherman
at (612)646-7588.



MinnesotaAssoc.for Severely
Mandicaf)c)edConference

On Oct. 21 and 22, the Minnesota
Associationfor the SeverelyHandicapped
(MNASH) will hold its thirdannualfall
conference. It will be held at the
RamadaInn, InterstateHwy. 494 and
FranceAv., Bloomington.The conference
is titled“SeverelyHandicappedPersons
in the Conmwnity: Educational,
Residentialand VocationalIntegration.”
The conferencewill identifykey problems
that impedeintegration,will explainnew
theoriesand will presentpractical
modelsthatcan resolvesome problems.

Speakersinclude: Dr. LuannaVoeltz,
ConsortiumInstitute,Universityof
Minnesota,speakingon education; Dr.
Paul Wehman,Schoolof Education,
VirginiaCommonwealthUniversity,
speakingon employment;and Minnesota
professionalsand parentsconcernedabout
conznunityintegration.The conference
has been plannedfor parentsand
providersincludingteachers,social
workers,healthcare professionalsand
staffof residential,vocationaland day
programs. A call for nominationsfor
electionof new boardmemberswill be
includedin the businessmeeting.

For more information,call Toni Lippert,
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgram,
MetropolitanCouncil,at (612)291-6364.

For informationon registration,contact:
Dr. NancyFenrick,Dept.of Special
Education,Box 52, MankatoState
University,Mankato,Minn.56001. Tel.
(507)389-1122.

Leaaueof DisabledVotersConvention

The thirdannualconventionof the League
of DisabledVotersis scheduledfor Oct.
29 at the HolidayInn in St. Cloud.
The leagueis a nonpartisaneducational
organizationcreatedto increasethe
participationof personswith
disabilitiesin the politicalprocess.
At the convention,memberswill determine
the League-splan of actionfor the next
year and will electboardmembersand
officers.

Conference(Continued)

Localchaptersof the leagueare being
formedin five communitiesaroundthe
state. Membershipis open to citizens
who are at least18 years of age.

For nxve information,contact: Minnesota
Leagueof DisabledVoters,233 South,
GriggsMidwayBldg.,1821 UniversityAv.,
St. Paul,Minn. 55104.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

UniversitySeeksApplicantsfor Program
on ComnunlcatlonsIsOrders

The Divisionof Educationof the Johns
HopkinsUniversityinvitespeopleto
applyfor a doctoralprogramin human
communicationand its disorderswith a
concentrationfn the severelyor
profoundlymultfhandfcappedperson. This
interdisciplinaryprogramfs directed
towardsspecfaleducatorsand otherhuman
servfceprofessionalswho serve
individualswith severeor profound
handicaps,multiplehandfcaps,and
sensoryimpairment.Fundsmay be
availablefor qualifiedstudents.
Applfcatfonsmust be receivedby Nov. 15
for fall 1984 admfssion.

For furtherinformation,contact:
MarfonPanyanor JanetWhaleyZinmterman,
Divisionof Education,Johns Hopkins
University,100 WhfteheadHall,
Baltimore,Md. 21218. Tel. (301)338-
8273.

Parentsof Prematureand High-Risk
_InrantsForm Or9anizatlon

A new advocacyorganization,“Parentsof
Prematureand High Risk-Infants
International,”has been formed. The
organizationwill provideinformation,
referralsand other servicesto parent
supportgroups,familiesand
professionalsconcernedwith infantswho
retauirespecialcare at birth.A
quarterly-newsletter,SupportLines,
willbe publishedby the group.

For more information,write: Maureen
Lynch.Case Instftutefor Researchand
D&elopment in OccupationalEducation,
GraduateSchooland UniversityCenter,
City,Universityof New York,N.Y. 10036.



AdvisoryComnitteeMembersNeeded

LakeOwassoResidenceis seekingpersons
to filltwo professionaland three
member-at-largevacancieson its advisory
comnittee.

The conxnittee,whichmeetsmonthly,””
guidesresidenceoperationsand
recotmnendspolicies. Lake Owasso
Residenceis a RamseyCounty-operated
facilityserving64 young mentally
retardedpeople.

Peopleinterestedin applyingfor
membershipon the advisoryconnnittee
shouldcontactDavidFox, RamseyCounty
HumanServices,at (612)298-5368.

ToysAdaptedfor HandicappedChildren
,.

A Honeywellresearchscientisthas
modifiedelectrictoys for childrenwith
cerebralpalsy. Many of thesechildren
cannotpusha buttonor move a “joy
stick.”

Lee Hallgren,fromCorporateTechnology
Center-ssuburbanMinneapolislocation,
showsparentsand specialeducation
teachershow to make electricalsplices,
jointsand switchmodificationsneededto
make toysor adaptcommercialtoys.

Hallgrensaid that it doesn-ttakemuch
in the way of electricalknowledge,time
or money,and that a few basictoolsare
all thatare neededto give disabled
childrena new enjoymentthatwill also
improvetheirmuscles.

For more informationabout these
adaptations,contactLee Hallgrenat
HoneywllPlaza,Mail Station,MN09-1300,
Minneapolis,Minn.

Used EquipmentReferralService

A telephonereferralservicehas been
establishedfor used equipmentsuchas
wheelchairs,bathroomequipment,lifts,
vehicles,walkers,etc. The programis
administeredby UnitedCerebralPalsyof
Minnesotaand the MetropolitanCenterfor
IndependentLiving. It is fundedin
part by theMcKnightFoundationin
partnershipwith the statedevelopmental
disabilitiesprogram.

Used Equipment(Continued)

To buy, sellor donateequipment,contact
the Metro Centerfor IndependentLiving
at (612)646-8342. For generalproject
information,contactUnitedCerebral
Palsyof Minnesotaat (612)646-7588.

Loan InterestChargesEliminated

The MinnesotaPublicUtilitiesCotnnission
orderedNorthwesternBellTelephoneCo.
to strengthenits programfor providing
telephoneservicefor hearing-impaired
people. The orderrequiresNorthwestern
Bell to modifyitsSpecialTerminal
EquipmentFundingProgramby increasing
the maximumloan for teleconnunication
devicesfor the deaf (TDD)to $1,600and
to eliminateinterestchargeson all
existingand futureloans.

The modificationis the resultof
testimonyduringthe company-slast
generalratecase on problemsfaced
by hearing-impairedpeopleon obtaining
affordabletelephoneservice.

New Servicefor PeopleNho Are Deafand
~lnd

In Touch,Inc.is a new agencythatwill
servedeaf-blindMinnesotans.It plans
to provideservicesto increase
opportunitiesfor self-sufficiencyand
independencefor blind-deafindividuals.

Developmentof communicationskillsis a
priorityfor In Touch. The agencywill
also offer rehabilitationservicesin
brailleinstruction,activitiesof daily
living,cooking,typing,homecareand
leisuretimeactivities.

For furtherinformation,contact: Sharon
Plett,deaf-blindcoordinator,In Touch,
Inc.310 4th Av. S., Suite718,
Minneapolis,Minn.55415. Tel. (612)332-
2575 (TDD/Voice).



O-HaraNamedChair

Mary O-Hara,Minneapolis,has been
appointedby Gov. Perpichas chairof the
~innesotaStateCouncilfor the
mdicapped. O-Harahas been a council

membersince1978 and has been involved
in many areasof legislationthat have
provfdedopportunitiesfor independent
living,housingopportunities,buildfng
accessfbflftyand attendantcare. She
was alsodfrectorof the HandicapHousing
Servicefrom1976-79and pl~ed a key
rolefn the “AccessMinnesota”project
that led to successfulaccessfbflfty
legislation.She is also a memberof the
Leagueof DisabledVoters.

PUBLICATIONS

--TheOfficeof Informationand Resources
for the Handicapped,U.S. Departmentof
Education,has publisheda brfefoverview
of the federalfundingprocessas ft
relatesto the developmentaldisability
field.The publicationfs intendedto
directfirst-timegrant seekersta the
properfundingsource. Includedin the
sfx-pageartfclefs “Resourcesfor
FundingInformation,”whfch listsa
varietyof organizationsand publications
thatprovfdemore fundinginformation.
Singlecopiesmay be obiziinedfrom:
Officeoflnformatfonand Resources,for
the Handicapped,400 MarylandAv. S.W.,
Rm. 13106,Washington,D.C. 20202.

--Singlecopfesof the Dfrectoryof
LfvingAids for the Disabledare
availableat no chargefrom the Veterans
AdministrationMarketfngCenter,Code
904G,P.O.Box 76, Hines,Ill.60141.

--TheClearinghouseon the Handicappedis
updatingthemailinglist for its
quarterlynewsletter,Programsfor the
Handicapped.”The newsletterreportson
all aspectsof the federalgovernment-s
involvementwith handicappedcitfzens,
reviewsnew publicationsand announces
the datesand locationof varfous
professionalmeetingsand conferences
throughouttheyear. Anyoneinterested
in receivingthe publicationmay write
to: Clearinghousefor the Handicapped,
U.S. Departmentof Education,Rm. 3119,
~w:tz;:2;~dg.,330 C St. SM., Washington,
. . .

liORKSHOPS,CONFERENCES

Oct. 21-22

The Mfnn:.~ta Speech-Language-Hearing
Association(MSHA)is sponsoringa one-
and-one-half-dayseminar,“TheUse of
Microcomputersand the Conmwnfcatfvely
HandicappedIndividual,”at the Holiday
Inn-St.Paul North,2459N. Cleveland
Av., St. Paul.

The sessfonswill presenta balancedmfx
of informationaboutthe sfmpler
mechanicalaspectsof computeroperation,
recenthardwareand softwareapplications
to consnunfcativedfsordersand the
provisionofefffcient servicesto <et-s
of augmentatfvesystems. “Hands-on lab
experiencewfll also be offeredto trw
partfcfpantso

The fee for MSHA membersis $35; for non-
members,$45. For more fnfotmationcall
MSHA offfceat (612)935-5057.

Nov. 5

The fall state,meetfngof the Spina
BffidaAssociationof Minnesota(SBAM)
W-ll be held at the VfnlandNatfonal
Centerin Loretto,Mfnn.from9 a.m.
3 p.m. For more fnfonnation,write
SBAM,P.O. Box 29323,BrooklynCenter,
Mfnn.55429-0323.

Nov. 12

Parentsand Physfcfans,a wrkshop for
parentswho want to becomebetter
communicatorswfth theirchild-sdoctor
and otherhealthcare professionalswill
be held from8:30 a.m. - 1 p.m. at
GflletteChfldren-sHospftal,200 E.
UniversityAv., St. Paul. Regtstratton
is $5 and formsare avaflableby calling
{612)291-2848,ext. 146.
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MINNESOTADEVELOPMENTALDISABILITIES

The MinnesotaDevelopmentalDisabilities
Programof the State PIarmingAgency
announcedthat fundswill be made
availableagain this year throughthe
McKnightFoundation. The funds are to be
used to solve problemsin deliveryof
servicesto personswith developmental
disabilitieswho are not mentally
retarded. This progr~is not intendedto
providefunds for planningor research,
nor replacementdue to state or federal
budgetcuts, Typically,grant applications
would addressproblemscaused by
fragmentationof servicedeliverysystems,
usuallysolvedthroughcoordinationand

lperation.

Grantapplicationsare due no later than 5
p.m. on Nov. 11, 1983. The requestfor
proposaland grant applicationformsmay
be obtainedfrom: Developmental
DisabilitiesProgram,State Planning
Agency,201 CapitolSquare Bldg., 550
CedarSt., St. Paul, Minn. 5101. Tel.
(612)296-4018.

COMMUNICATIONSLOAN BANK OFFERS EQUIPMENT

UnitedCerebralPalsy of Minnesotahas
establisheda loan bank of communication
equipmentto assistnon-speakingpersons
with cerebralpalsy in meeting their
corrrnunicationneeds, Itemsare available
for loan to professionalsthroughoutthe
stateworkingwith this population. The
loanbank will be expandedas funding is
made availableand need is shown.

For furtherinformation,loan bank
policiesand a list of available
~'‰ŒHmunication devices,contact: United
L.,●ebralPalsy of Minnesota,1821
UniversityAv., St. Paul, Minn. 55104,
Tel. (612)646-7588.

October1983

NORTHWESTERNBELL ANNOUNCESRESOURCE

A new resourcecenter for disabledpersons
was announcedby NorthwesternBell
TelephoneCo. The new centerwill
demonstratemany telecorrununication
devices,offer repairserviceand give
advice on how to selectand operate
specialcommunicationequipment,according
to Vern Heglund,managerof Bell-s
TelecommunicationCenterfor Disabled
Customers(TCDC). Heglundexpectsthe new
center to be openingby January1984 in
downtownSt. Paul. The centerwill serve
Minnesota,Nebraska,Iowa,Northand South
Dakota.

For Minnesotacustomers,the new resource
centerwill also processinterest-free
loans for the purchaseof telecommuni-
cation equipment. Amountsfrom $50 to
$1,600may be borrowed,withup to five
years to pay. This interest-freeloan
programbegan in September1983. Contact
the TCDC for more information:
NorthwesternBell, TCDC - Rm. 142, 200 S.
5th St., Minneapolis,Minn. 55402. Tel.
(612)344-5922or (800)223-3131(toll-
free) .

TOLL-FREEOPERATORASSISTANCEAVAILABLE

Personsusing TelecommunicationDevices
for the Deaf (TDD)may now dial 1 (800)
855-1155for free operatorassistance.
The TDD operatorcan help the user in
reachingor findingnumbers,reporting
problemsand gettingcreditfor over-
payments. The TDD operatorcan also
assist personsin the use of telephone
credit cards and in makingcollectcalls
or person-to-personcalls.



TIPS ON MANAGINGSTRESS

“Stressis like an ice cream cone..you
have to learn to lick it!” says an
attractiveone-pageflier recently
distributedby the American Red Cross in
St. Paul. Althoughstress cannot be
avoided,“we can learn to cope with it in
a healthymanner,”the flier states. Some
ways to do this are:

--Engagein physicalexerciselike
walking,running,tennis, gardeningand
bicycling. Exercisedischargesexcess
energygeneratedduring times of stress.

--Eat a well-balanceddiet. Under stress
peoplemay eat carelessly,or
compulsively.

--Get enoughsleep and rest. Lack of
sleepmay cause irritability,which
lessensthe ability to deal with stress.

--Avoidoverconmitment. Set aside time
for self-satisfaction.

--Let go of imnediatepressure. Some
ways to do this are meditation,
relaxation,deep-breathingexercises,or
becominginvolvedin other activitiesor
hobbies.

--Shareconcernswith someoneyou trust.
If this is not helpful and reassuring,

- it may be beneficialto seek
professionalhelp.

--Manageyour time. Plan daily tasks and
accomplishthe most important. Do not
procrastinate.

Copiesof the flier are availablefrom the
MinnesotaDevelopmentalDisabilities
Program,StatePlanningAgency, 201
CapitolSquareBldg., 550 Cedar St., St.
Paul,Minn.55101.Tel.(612)296-4018.

EPILEPSYFILM WINS AWARD

A film producedby the Comprehensive
EpilepsyProgramof the Universityof
Minnesotahas receivedan award from the
BritishMedicalAssociation. The film,
“Epilepsy: First Aid for Seizures,”was
awardeda certificateof educational
commendationby the BritishLife Assurance
Trust for HealthEducation. The filmmay
be rentedfrom the Audio Visual Library
Service,Universityof Minnesota,3300

COMPUTERUSER NETWORKLINKS PEOPLE,

For the human serviceprofessional,a user
who is seldoma computerprograimner,
computersystemsare oftenmore full of
surprisesthan help. The ComputerUse in
SocialServices (CUSS)Networkwas created
for the human serviceuser to reduce the
surpriseand boost the help. The goal of
the networkis simple-- to connectpeople
with similarinterestsand needs. This is
done primarilythrougha quarterly
newsletterpublishedby the CUSS Network.

Membershipin the CUSS Networkcosts $10,
$5 for studentsand $15 for institutions.
For more information,contact: Computer
Use in Social ServicesNetwork,University
of Texas at Arlington,Box 19129,
Arlington,Texas 76019. Tel. (817)
273-2707.

PUBLICATIONS

--WhateverYou Decide: A Workbookfor

~~fl~~”!k~j~~~ % ~~~~~~l~h~~~~~~~~,
hangeTogether,

! ‘fhisv&p~~~ workbookwas written
with the assistanceof peoplewho are
mentallyretardedand who are quoted
throughoutthe text. To obtain a copy,
send paymentof $7.50 (Minnesotaresidents
add 6% sales tax), plus $.75 for postage
to: AdvocatingChangeTogether,1509
NicolletAv., Minneapolis,Minn. 55403.

-- From the 60s into the 80s: An
InternationalAssessmentof Attitudesand
SerwcesfortheDevelopmentallyDisabled
1s a collectionof papersfrom a
conferencesponsoredby the Young Adult
Instituteand Workshop,Inc.,of New York,
April 6-10, 1981. The conferencewas
intendedto celebratetwo decadesof
achievementsin the fieldof mental
retardationand to creditNiels Bank-
Mikkelsenand Bengt Nirje as authorsand
chief proponentsof the normalization
principle. The book is availableat $15
from: Young Adult Instituteand Workshop,
Inc.,460 W. 34th St., New York, NY 10001.

UniversityAv. SE., Minneapolis,Minn.
55414. Tel. (612)373-3810.
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JOB OPPORTUNITY

~.naviorAnalyst - Staff Trainer

HumanServicesSpecialists,Inc.
anticipateshiring in October a Ph.D.-
Ievelpersonwith skills in behavior
managementand staff trainingto work with
staffand clients from developmental
achievementcenters in the north central
regionof Minnesota. The trainerwill be
based in Brainerdand work with programs
in Beltrami,Cass, Crow Ming, Hubbard,
Morrison,Todd and Wadena Counties.

To apply,you must have at least two years
experiencein behaviormanagementand the
provisionof communityservicesto the
developmentallydisabled. You shouldalso
have experiencein trainingcolleaguesand
be willing to travel. Send a letter
statinginterestin the position,a
detailedprofessionalvita and a schedule
of availabilityfor interview.

For furtherinformation,contact: Russell
‘“ Tyler,Ph.D., Human Services
-racialists,Inc., 723 S. 5th St.,
Brainerd,Minn. 56401. Tel. (218)829-
2726 (24-houranswering).

EVENTS

Oct. 14-16

“ParentsPlus Support Equal Success” is
the theme of a nationalparent-to-parent
supportgroupconference in the Red Lion
Inn in Ontario,California. Workshopsare
planned on how to start a parent group,
howto keepit going,planningforthe
futureofchildrenwithdisabilitiesand
on the issuesof siblingsand single
parents.

For furtherinformation,contact: Joanne
M. Travers,ProjectCOPE, 9160 Monte Vista
Av., Montclair,Calif. 91763. Tel. (714)
982-2442.

Oct. 29

J1983 MinnesotaLeague of Disabled
Voters (MLDV)conferencewill be held
at the HolidayInn in St. Cloud. The
organizationprovidesopportunitiesfor
peoplewith disabilitiesto play a more
activerole in politicaland governmental
activities.

For registrationand information,contact:
MLDV, 1821 UniversityAv., St. Paul,Minn.
55104. Tel. (days)Scott Rostron(612)
296-5085;and (evenings)CarolynEmerson
[612)729-7402.

Nov. 2

A one-dayconferencetitled,“Factors
InfluencingChild Development:An Update
on Geneticsand MentalRetardation,
Epilepsy,FetalAlcoholSyndrome,and
Neuro-TubeDefects (SpinaBifida)”will be
held at the AtwoodCenteron the St. Cloud
Universitycampus. Registrationis
required: $10 forhumanservice
professionalsand $5 for studentsand
patY?fItS. Contact: CentralMinnesota
HealthSystemsAgency,113 DivisionSt.,
Sauk Rapids,Minn. 56379.Tel. (612)253-
2930.

Nov. 3-5

“Interdependence:The Next Decade”
theme of the IOthAnnualConference
The Associationfor the Severely
Handicapped(TASH),whichwill take
at the CathedralHill Hotel in San
Francisco,California.

is the
of

place

For more information,contact: Hiroko
Roe, ConferenceCoordinator,TASH, 7010
NE. RooseveltWay, Seattle,Wash. 98115.
Tel. (206)523-8446.

Dec. 1, 2

A conferenceon “IntegratingBehavior
Modificationwith ModernTechnologyand
Adapted Environments”will be held at the
Earle Brown CenterforContinuing
Educationon the St. Paul campusof the
Universityof Minnesota. PreSerltatjOnS
will addressthe creativeuse of
technologyin the 1980sand the incentives
and disincentivesfor usingtechnology
with clientswho are mentallyretarded.
Cost: $80.

For furtherinformation,contact: Mary
Kay Mood, programdirector,Continuing
Educationin SocialWork,Universityof
Minnesota,107 Armory,15 SE. ChurchSt..
Minneapolis,Minn. 53455. Tel. (612) -
373-5831.

.,.,.
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YEARNINGFOR LEARNIUG 4-.

The state DevelopmentalDisabilities(DD]Programoffice has acquiredseVeral
education,trainingand resourcematerials. They may be borrowedfrom each
of the regionalDD officesand from the stateprogramoffice in St. Paul.
Each month, we highlightselectionsfrom these resources.

New Life in the Neighborhood: How
Persons with Retardationor Other
Dlsabl]ltlesCan Help Make a Good
ConsnunityBetter, R Perske and M
Ferske, Ablngdon,1680. This boo~
describeshoi personswith disabilities
are capableof functioningin the
mainstreamof cofmnunitylife. It
demonstrateshow their presencein the
neighborhoodcan be a unique,positive
experience. The authorsconcludethat,
“The discoveriesand skills learnedin
neighborhoodsettings,from mutally
healthyrelationshipswith peoplewho
have handicaps,will lead us’to find a
valuablenew principle: the more
advancedcivilizationbecomes,the more
it will understand,value, and relate
healthilyto its memberswho have severe
handicappingconditions.” Availablefrom
both state and regionaldevelopmental
disabilitiesoffices.

,
MetropolitanCouncilDOProgram
300MetroSquareBldg.
7thandRobertSts.
St.Paul,MN 55101

TIMEDATED MATERIAL

TeachingDevelopmentallyDisabled
73111dren: The Me 6ook,”
hlverslty Park Press, lSf81:“Th%a;;;k
providesteachers,nursesand parentsan
instructionalprogramthat shows how to
help developmentallydisabledchildrento
functionsuccessfullyat home, in school
and in the community. programsand
exercisesare presentedstep by step in
plain languageso instructorslearn as
they teach. Proceedingfrom easy to more
complexbehaviors,the programlays the
groundworkfor a continuingplan of
developmentand improvementthat proceeds
at the child-s own pace. Availablefrom
the state DD officeonly. Tel. (612)296.
4018.

BulkRate
U,SiPostage “

PAID
Mpls.Minn.

Pe@t No.1610
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METRODD PROGRAMNEWS

EmploymentWorkshopPlanned

A workshopon the employmentmodel,
VocationalEducationAlternatives(VEA’
will be heldDec. 9 and 10 at the
MetropolitanCouncilChambers,7th and
RobertSts.,St. Paul,Minn. Presentol
are PatriciaDobbeBeebe,executive
directorof the Madison,-Wisconsinagency
and Kim Kesslerjob retentionspecialist/
job developer. VEA has been trainingand
placingseverelyhandicappedpersonsin
part-timeand full-timeemploymentfor
the past threeyears. The workshop
cheduleis 1-8 p.m. Friday,Dec. 9 and 9
a.m. till noon on Saturday,Dec. 10.

The workshopis sponsored by the
MetropolitanCouncil-sDevelopmental
Disabilitiesprogram. It will provide
personsinterestedin employment
placementand trainingtechniquesfor
adultswho are developmentallydisabled,
with informationon a current,successful
model to raiseparentand provider
expectationsfor severelyhandicapped
persons. It shouldalso stimulate
current adult day program providers ’and
parents to examine other successful
employmentmodelsand begin to
implementthesestrategiesin Minnesota
day programs.

The workshop<
theirfamiles
of adultdeve”
centers,work
workshops,
secondary‘
educators,
;unselors

*ho work w
adults.

s targetedto consumers,
countycasemanagers,staff
opmentalachievement
activitycenters,sheltered. . .

specialeducationon the
evel,post-secondary
vocationalrehabilitation
and other programpersonnel
th severelyhandicapped
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Workshop(Continued)

Registrationis limitedto 100
participants.The registrationfee is
$35 for both days. Singleday
registrationswill not be available
becauseof the continuityof the
presentation.Pre-registrationis
required. A registrationformis
printedon pagefour and can be
duplicatedformultipleregistrations.
Checksmust accompanythe form(s).
Personswho havenot pre-registeredwill
be admittedonly if spaceis available.
A late fee of $5 will be addedto the
registrationfee. Phonereservations
will not be accepted.

Workshopparticipantsare responsiblefor
theirown meal arrangementsand hotel
accommodations.The RadissonPlazaand
Econo-Lodgein St. Paulare withinclose
walkingdistanceto theMetroSquare
Buildingand have specialweek-endrates.

CurrentStatusof DD Project

The Metro DD Comnunity Work Training
DemonstrationProject,whichis jointly
fundedby the MetropolitanCounciland
the stateDevelopmentalDisabilities
PlanningOfficeof the StatePlanning
Agencyis finallyunderway. The project
is administeredthroughthe MetroDD
Program. The projectwill placeand
train30 adultswho are developmentally
disabledin conrnunitybusinessesfor on-
sitejob trainingwhichcan leadto part
or full-timeemployment.The project
strategyis adaptedfromtheVocational
EducationAlternativesmodelwhich is
describedin this issue.

-1-



DD Praject(Continued)—.

TerryKayser,00 researchanalyst,will
act as fieldcoordinatorand Toni Lippert
will be responsiblefor project
management.

In addition,two consultantshave signed
contractsto providespecialistservices
which includejob procurement,training
and monitoringto assurejob retention.
The consultantsare VickieByrneand Don
Gregorywho have had experiencein
providingstmilarservicesto
developmentallydisabledadults.

A projectadvisoryconnnitteehas been
appointedby the Developmental
DisabilitiesTask Force (DDTF)and
includesrepresentativesof agencieswho
participatedin the developmentof the
project. The comnitteewill advisethe
task forceand serveas resourceexperts
to the projectstaff. The committee
includes:

--ChristyBoswell,associate dfrectorof
the Associationfor RetardedCitizens/
HennepinCounty;

--TimF!urkett,projectdirector,McDonell.
De~e\opmentAchievementCenter;

--MikeCorman,projectcoordinator
representingDakotaCounty;

--Ed Van Allen,projectcoordinator
representingRamseyCounty;

--LuannaVoeltz,Ph.D.,director,
ConsortiumInstitute,Universityof
Minnesota;

--GaryBarrington,programcoordinator,
EmersonSchool,Minneapolis;and

--BillNiederloh,MinnesotaDivisionof
VocationalRehabilitation.

KathrynBeebe,DDTF chairperson,will
chairthe projectadvisorycommittee.

The projectneedsseveraltraining
assistantsto continuethe instructional
plar for the projectclfentssince
ext ~dedtrainingmay be requireddue to
clients-substantialhandicapping
conditions.The trainingassistantswill
be paraprofessionalsor post-secondary
level studentswho can work 20 to 40
hoursper week. Trainingassistants
shouldhave had some ex eriencein direct

Twork with developmentaly disabled

DD Project(Continued)

(severelYhandicapped)
Interestedreadersmay
at (612)291-6356.

Statusreportsof this
appearperiodicallyin

ElectionVictoriesfor

adults.
callTerryKayser

progjectwill
this newsletter.

Task ForceMembers

Two membersof the Developmental
DisabilitiesTask Force (DDTF) were
electedin recentlocalelections.
Sharon Sayleswas electedto the
MinneapolisCfty Councilfromthe Eighth
Wars. Sharon,as a parentof a
developmentallydisableddaughteris a
consumerrepresentativeon the task
forceand is servingher secondterm.
Al Oertwigwas electedto the St. Paul
SchoolBoard. He works for the
Departmentof PublicWelfareand is a
providerrepresentativeon the force. He
is completinghis firsttermon the task
force.

Congratulationsto SharonSaylesand Al
Oertwig. The communitiesthey servewill
be enrichedfor havingpeoplewith
experiencein the fieldof developmental
disabilitiesmakingpublicpolicy
decisions.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

McKnightFundsNew Project

“Operation:FamilyCare” is a new
projectfunded by the McKnight
Foundation,administeredby the
DevelopmentalDisabilitiesProgramState
PlanningAgencyand sponsoredby the
GreaterMinneapolisDay CareAssociation
(GMDCA).

The projecthas two goals: to train
peopleinterested‘n caring for
significantlyhandicappedchildrenand to
identifythosewho may alreadyhave
skfllsin thisarea.

A 20-hourtrainingcoursewill be offere~
startingJan. 28 and aftercompletingthe
course,studentswill then participatein
fivehoursof practicumexperience.

+.



‘cKnightProject“(Continued)

GMDCAhas a computerreferralnetworkto
1ink skilledcaregiversand parents.
Personstrainedor experiencedin caring
for special-needschildrenmay register
with the computerservice. Thereis no
chargefor this service. Registration
providesa linkbetweenparentsand
caregiversbut arrangementsfor care are
left to the two parties.

For more informationon the course,or to
receivea registrationform for the
computerreferral”system,contactLinda
Rees,projectcoordinatorat (612)823-
7243.

LabelsNeeded

People-sChildCare Residenceis
collectinglabelsfromCampbell-sSoup
products. This is an ongoingprojectand
over the past severalyears, labelshave
been redeemedfor audiovisualequipment,
‘amesand playgroundtoys for the
developmentallydisabledchildrenliving
at the childcare residence.

Severalchurches,organizations,parents
and friendsassistwith this project.
Save the labelsfromCampbells,Franco-
American,Swanson,Prego and V-8 cans.
Labelscan be deliveredor mailedto
People-sChildCare Residence,1611Ames
Av. St. Paul,Minn. 55106.

For more information,call Peg Wiechman
at (612)774-5940.

DEINSTITUTIONALIZATIONFISCAL INCENTIVE

The Associationfor RetardedCitizens/
UnitedStates(ARC/US)has developeda
proposalfor federallegislationthat
would reconstructMedicaidfundingso
thatover a 10-15year period,funds
wouldbe shiftedfrom long-term
institutionalarrangementsto community-
based,integrated,family-scale
~nvironment.

FiscalIncentive(Continued)

to reduceinstitutionalpopulationsby
increasingthe federalMedicaidmatch for
each personsduringhis or her first
fiveyears in communityplacement.
Additionalkindsof communityliving
arrangementsand serviceswouldbe funded
throughMedicaid.

Independentevaluationsof both
institutionaland comnunitycarewould be
requiredunderthe legislation.
Individualizedwrittenplanswouldalso
be required,with participationby the
individualand familyas well as
professionalsof variousdisciplines.
Individualsneedingstructured24-hour
carewouldhaveaccessto suchcare in
smallfacilitiesin the community. For
thosewith less intensiveneeds,Medicaid
would help fundgrouphome,fostercare,
apartmentliving,or at-homeservices.

The Communityand FamilyLiving
Amendmentsof 1983are stillin draft
form. For a copyof the proposal,write
the ARC GovernmentalAffairsOffice,1522
Nkl.“K” St.; Suite516,Washington,DC
20005.

CAMP INFORMATION

Camp Friendshipbeginsitswintercamping
scheduleon Dec.27 with nineone-week
sessionsofferingwinteractivities.

The firsttwo sessions,whichbeginon
Tuesdaysand end on Saturdays,cost
$160each. The othersevensessions
costing$170eachbeginonSundaysand
end on Fridays.

For more detailsand registration
information,contactCampFriendship,Rt.
3, Annandale,Minn.55302. Tel. (612)
274-8376.

Whilethe proposedlegislationdoes not
closeinstitutions,it encouragesstates

.-3-



:“”~IALRELIGIOUSEDUCATIONOFFERED.—..,.
jpe fp- ~sted in specialreligious
:ation,~rpersonswho are

&Velopmentallydisabledmay contractthe
CatholicEducationCenterof the St. Paul
MinneapolisArchdiocese.The staffis
~illingto helpestablishnew programs,
‘gradecurrentparfshprograms,or
lp developmentallydisabledpersons

becixnepart of existingparishprograms.

For more information,contactBrigid
O-Donnell, CatholicEducationCenter,
328 W. 6th St., St. Paul,Minn. 55102.
Tel. (612)291-4519..

CourageCardsAvailable

The 1983CourageCardscatalogis
availableand will be sentfree to
interestedindividuals.The catalog
featuresfinequality,originalart
holidaygreetingcards,many of whichare
designedby artistswho are disabled.
The cardsare availabeon a suggested
donationbasis,with 10 percentbeingtax
deductible.They can be purchasedat
variouslocationsthroughoutthe Twin
Cftiesand are availableyear-roundat
CourageCenter. All incomefromthe
cardsis usedto supportCourageCenter-s
programsfor childrenand adultswho are
disabled.

PUBLICATIONS

Sexualabusepreventionmaterialsfor the
disabledconmwnftyhave been developed
by the Departmentof Correction-sVictims
of SexualAssaultprogram. An
educationalcurriculumentitled
PreventingSexualAbuseof Personswith
Dlsabllltles:A Curriculumfor Hearing
Impaired,PhysicallyDisabled, Blind and
MentallyRetarded tudentshas been
develoDedand ~lloted. Two brochures,
“AreChildrenwith Disabilities
Vulnerableto SexualAbuse?”and “SayNo,
Get Away and Tell Someone,”have also
been prepared.

The curriculumwas developedfor
professionalswho workwith disabled
personsand can be usedwith individuals
or groupsin a varietyof settings. It
containsinformationon the vulnerability
of individualswith disabilitiesto
sexualabuse,backgroundinformationon
sexualassault,parenttraining
materials,informationon sexualityand
disability,and lessonplansfor hearing-
impaired,physicallydisabled,blindand
mentallyretardedadolescents.The
materialsfor studentscan be presented
in eightor nine sessions.

A limitednumberof copiesof the
curriculumand brochuresare availableat
no chargeto Minnesotaresidents. To
order,contactMinnesotaProgramfor
Victimsof SexualAssault,430 Metro
SquareBuilding,St. Paul;Minn.55101.
Tel. (612)296-7084.

REGISTRATIONFORM

VEA WORKSHOP- DECEMBER9 and 10, 1983

(No phonereservationswill be accepted. Registrationwith formsand checksonly)

Name Phone ( )

Address
Street City State Lip

Agency/Organization

Pleaseenclosecheckfor $35. Make checkspayableto: MetropolitanCouncil: DD Program.
Detachthis formand mail inwnediatelyto DD Program,MetropolitanCouncil,300 Metro
SquareBuilding,St. Paul,MN 55101. Checksmust be receivedby 5 p.m. Dec. 8.

-6- ‘-
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FEASIBILITYOF MERGINGHUMANSERVICE

The StatePlanningAgencyis currently
studyingthe feasibi1ity of mergingthe
departmentsof Health,PublicWelfare,
and EconomicSecurity.

This studywas mandatedby the 1983
Legislatureand has recentlyexpandedto
includethe Departmentof Economic
Security.

Severalinitiativeshave been takento
datewith this study:

--RichDethmerswithinthe Divisionof
HumanServiceshas been givenlead
responsibilityfor the study.

--A teamapproachhas been utilized
involvingteamsfrom Health,Welfare,
EconomicSecurity,Finance,
Administration,and the StatePlanning
Agency.

-.Eachagencyin the studyis carrying
out an analysisof all internal
programsand activitiesin orderto
determineexistingand potential
interagencylinkages.

--A request for suggestions and input has
goneout to nearly500 agencies,
organizationsand professionalgroups
whoareinterestedin or affiliated
with thesestateagencies.

--Otherstateagenciesthat shareprogram
responsibilitieswith these three
agenciesare beingaskedto identifya
lead staffpersonand to analyzeany
programswherethere is now or should
be a relationshipbetweenthe three
agencies.

Informationgatheringis almost
completed.The next stepwill be to
identify“clusters”of similarprograms
and activitiesand examineproblemsand ..!=

December1983

FeasibilityStudy(Continued)

opportunitiesfor linkingagencies
togetherto interactmore effectively.
with theseprograms. A processwill be
establishedto identifya rangeof
possiblesolutionsto problemsin each
clusterarea. It is anticipatedthatall
appropriateagencieswith responsibility
relatingto theseclusterswill be
involvedin thisprocess.

The next stepwill be to examine
alternativesolutionsto problemsof
interagencycoordinationidentifiedin
each cluster. “Solutionscouldrange
from informalagreementbetweenprogram
managersto formalmemosof agreement,
to structureinteragencycoordinating
mechanisms,and finallyto transferor
mergerof someprogramsor activities,”
Rich Oethmerssaid.

Therehas beenone formalprogressreport
on the studyto the SenateHealthand
HumanServicesComnitteeof the State
Legislature.For furtherinformation,
call Rich Dethmersat (612)296-3089.

FEDERALDISCRETIONARYFUNDSANNOUNCED

As announced in the Federal Register
(Oct.18, 1983),the ottlce of Human
DevelopmentServices(OHOS)will receive
preapplicationsfor its Coordinated
DiscretionaryFundsProgramby Dec.6.
The Administrationon Developmental
Disabilitiesis one of several
constituentsparticipatingin thisjoint
fundingprocess. One of the goalareas
addressesthe developmentallydisabled
adult. For furtherinformation,contact
OHDS,Divisionof Researchand Demonstra-
tion,200 IndependenceAv. SW.,Room
732E,Washington,DC 20201. Tel. (202)
245-6235.
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EPILEPSYGRANTSAND FELLOWSHIPSANNOUNCED

The EpilepsyFoundationof America
announcedthe availabilityof a variety
of grantsand fellowshipsto be awarded
in 1984. The grantprogramsare designed
to supportbasicand clinicalresearchin
the biological,behavioralandsocial
sciencesthatwill advancethe
understanding,treatmentand prevention
of epilepsy. Fellowshipsprovide
stipendsto studentsin clinical
research,medicine,vocational
rehabilitationand the socialsciences.

For more information,contactEpilepsy
Foundationof America,4351 GardenCity
., Suite406, Landover,Md. 20785.

!;1. (301)459-3700 “

TRAININGRESOURCEOFFERSSERVICES

Technicalassistanceand training
servicesare availableon a fee basis
from the NationalResourceCenterfor
Paraprofessionals(NRCPin New York
City). Thiscenterwas developedby the
New CareersTrainingLaboratoryat the
graduateschoolof the City Universityof
New York and has,untilrecently,been
fundedthroughfederalfunds. Services
are aimedat improvingqualityof care in
educationaland relatedprograms.

For more information,contact: Anna Lou
Pickett,director,NRCP,470 E. West End
Av., New York,NY 10024. Tel. (212)840-
1278or (212)873-8697.

CANADIANORGANIZATIONOFFERSTOY

A kit of fourbookletsand a wall chart
publishedby the CanadianAssociationof
Toy Libraries(C.A.T.L.)help to organize
and selecttoysfor specialcentersand
lendinglibraries:

--Introductionand Bibliography,
--SelectionCriteria,
--Organizationand Toy LendingSystem,
and

--SpecialToys for the Physically
HandicappedChild.

.

Toy Library(Continued)

“A Chart of SelectedToys and Related
Skills”listsabout100 toys readily
available. To order, send $7.50to”
C.A.T.L.,1207-50QuebecAv., Toronto,
OntarioM64 4B4, Canada.

HOW CURRENTIS YOUR LOCALPUBLIC
LIBRARY?

This was one of the questionsaskedlast
year by a groupof concernedparentsin
the Associationfor RetardedCitizens
(ARC)of DakotaCounty,who decidedto
find out. Since then,fivelocal
librarieswere contacted,and over 60
books aboutmentaldisabilitieswere
thoroughlyreviewedand evaluated. Over
50 books are yet to be scrutinized.As
was anticipated,severaldocumentswere
foundto be outdatedand other
informationwas missingaltogether.

As a response,packetsof materialswere
assembledon certaintopics,such as on
DownsSyndrome,and were distributedto
each libraryas well as to medical
clinicsand hospitals. Thesevolunteer
parentshope to make theirbook reviews
availableto libraryusers,and plan to
exploresome fund-raisingideasfor
futurelibrarypurchases. “Notonly has
this projectservedas an excellent
learningexperience,”saidDiane
Halverson,ARC staffmember.“but it
has been the type of projectthat has
involvedvolunteersduringflexiblehours
and has greatpromiseof providinga
neededserviceto the generalconmnunity.”

For more information,contactDiane
Halverson,ARC/DakotaCounty,33 E.
WentworthAv., Suite105,W. St. Paul,
Minn. 55113. Tel. (612)457-2588.

PUBLICATIONS

New Directionsand CapitolCapsuleare
lwo monthly newsletterspublishedby the
NationalAssociationof StateMental
RetardationProgramDirectors,Inc.
(NASMRPD). These resourcesprovide
currentinformationon congressional
legislation,federaladministration
activities,programtechniques,funding

L



Publications(Continued) PennhurstReport(Continued)

sources,statelegislationand
litigation.New subscriberswill receive
a complimentarycopy of the NASMRPD
“Updateon the MedicaidHome and
CommunityCareWaiverAuthority”. Annual
subscriptionratesare $40 for both
publications,$30 each if ordered
separately.ContactNASMRPD,113 Oronoco
St.,Alexandria,Va. 22314. Tel. (703)
683-4202.

LongitudinalStudyof the Court-Ordered
Delnstltutlona]lzatlon of Pennhurst:
~mplementationAnalysis#3: Issues

ffectlngComplexLltlgatlon,Human
ServicesResearchInstitute,1983. As
part of a larger study,the report
focuseson the key issuesaffectingthe
implementationof the court decreein
the Pennhurstcase in Pennsylvaniaand
comparesthese issueswith similar
deinstitutionalizationeffortsthrough
courtactionsin Maine,Michigan,
Massachusettsand Minnesota. Project
:taffdesigneda comparativeanalysisto
assessthe followingfour potential
effectsof the litigationwithina state:

--Statelegislative“backlash”against
mentaldisabilitieslitigationand/or
reinstitutionalization;

--Strongand vigorousoppositionto
continuedreinstitutionalizationon the
partof unionsrepresenting
institutionalemployees;

--Alienationbetweenthe compliance
monitoror masterand statemental
retardationauthorities;and

--Schismsamongparentsof retarded
citizensregardingthe futureof
institutionalcare.

Two cross-cutting themes were observed
throughoutthediscussion“thatappear
to shapetheeventsin virutallyevery
state.”The firstmajor theme is the
effectthat scarcityand austerityhave
on the acceptabilityof litigation,on
the reactionof key groupsin the system
and to broadscalereform. The second
themethatemergesis the durabilityof
court-orderedreformover time and the
fictionalizationand polarizationthat
sometimesoccursas implementationof a
decreeextendsover a prolongedperiodof
time.

A limitedsupplyof this reportis
availableat the cost of $10 from:Human
ServicesResearchInstitute,120 Milk
St.,8th floor,Boston,Mass.02109.

BehavioralResidentialTreatmentis a new
auarterlyJournalfocuslnaon utilization
of behavioraltechniquesin residential
treatmentenvironments.For subscription
information,contactJournalsDivision,
Van NostrandReinholtCo. Inc.,135 W.
50th St., New York,NY 10020.

EVENTS

Dec. 3.

“PositiveTouch,”with Alan R. Zinwnerman,
Ph.D.presenting,is a workshopon the
importanceof physicalcontact(touching)
in healthyhumanrelationships.Fee:
$3S. (.7continuationeducationcredits
available).Locationand more
informationavailablethrough:
Registration,Universityof Minnesota,
RochesterCenter,FriedellBldg.,1200
S. Broadway,Rochester,Minn.55904.
Tel. (507)288-4584or (612}224-3106.

Dec. 3, 4

“FourthAnnualTDD Fair”at Hamline
Universitywill featureteleconmwnication
devicesfor the deaf (TDD). It will be
held at the A. G. BushStudentCenteron
Snellingand HewittAvs. in St. Paul.
Admissionis freeand therewill be door
prizedrawings. For more information,
contactRobertCook,8355 GlenbrookAv.,
CottageGrove,Minn.55016.

Ilec. 15, 16

“CreatingWell-RoundedActivityPrograms”
is the themeof thisone and one-halfday
in-servicetrainingprogramsponsoredby
the Associationof Residencesfor the
Retardedin Minnesota(ARRM). It will be
held at the HolidayInn--Capitolin St.
Paul. For furtherinformation,contact:
ARRM,459 RiceSt.,Suite302B,St. Paul,
Minn. 55103. Tel. (612)291-7475.
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YEARNING FOR LEARNING

The stateDevelopmentalDisabilities(DD)ProgramOfficehas acquired I
severaleducation,trainingand resourcematerials. They may be borrowed 1
fromeach of the regionalDD officesand fromthe state programofficein

~ St. Paul. Eachmonth,we highlightselectionsfrom these resources. I

A Reader-sGuide for Parentsof Children
with Mental,PhysicaJor Lmotional
Dlsabllltles, Stt PI

.Maryland
touncilon Developmental~i~abi;?~~~~.
1983Update. The”authorsof this “
comprehensive,annotatedbibliography
maintainthat,“Raisinga childwho is
handicappedrequiresmore knowledgeand
understanding--ofthe child,of oneself,
and of others--thanis requiredin raising
a childwho is not handicapped.Reading
aboutthe experiencesof others,learning
aboutsourcesof help,and becoming
familiarwith what professionalsare
advising“areactivitiesthatcan providea
bewilderedparentwith someof the tools
thatwill make-thejob of child-rearing
more successfuland satisfying.”

Victims,Aggressorsand the Family
Secret, Hatklns, innesota
Departmen~o} PublicWelfare,1982. This
book exploreswhat is known aboutviolence
when it occursin the family. It
identifiesthe conxnonalitiesamongfamily
aggressorsand victimsand the factors
that facilitateviolence. Intervention
strategiesare examfned,and
recormnendationsfor actionare made.

HOW TO BORROW:

These two selectionsare availablefrom
the stateofficeonly. Call (612)296-
4018,or write DevelopmentalDisabilities
Program,201 CapitolSquareBldg.,550
CedarSt., St. Paul,Minn. 55101

.,.:., ,,.. :.
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